

Report of the Attorney General to the Congress of the United States on the Administration of the

Foreign Agents Registration Act

of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending December 31, 2002

Report of the Attorney General to the Congress of the United States on the Administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending December 31, 2002

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	 I-1
AFGHANISTAN	 1
ALGERIA	 2
ANGOLA	 3
ANGUILLA	 6
ANTIGUA & BARBUDA	 7
ARGENTINA	 8
ARUBA	 10
AUSTRALIA	 11
AUSTRIA	 14
AZERBAIJAN	 15
BAHAMAS	 16
BAHRAIN	 17
BARBADOS	 18
BELGIUM	 20
BERMUDA	 21
BOLIVIA	 23
BOTSWANA	 25
BRAZIL	 26
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS	 27
BULGARIA	 29
CAMBODIA	 30
CANADA	 31
CAYMAN ISLANDS	 38
CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC	 40
CHILE	 41
CHINA	 43
COLOMBIA	 49
CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)	 51
CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)	 52
COSTA RICA	54

COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)	 55
CROATIA	 58
CYPRUS	 59
CZECH REPUBLIC	 61
DENMARK	 62
DOMINICA	 63
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC	 64
ECUADOR	 66
EGYPT	 67
EL SALVADOR	 68
EQUATORIAL GUINEA	 70
ERITREA	 71
ESTONIA	 72
ETHIOPIA	 73
FINLAND	 74
FRANCE	 75
GABON	 78
GAMBIA	 81
GEORGIA	 82
GERMANY	 83
GHANA	 88
GREAT BRITAIN	 89
GREECE	 96
GUATEMALA	 97
GUINEA	 98
GUYANA	 99
HAITI	 100
HONDURAS	 102
HONG KONG	 103
HUNGARY	 107
ICELAND	 108
INDIA	 110

INDONESIA		113
INTERNATIONAL		115
IRAN		121
IRAQ		122
IRELAND		124
ISRAEL		126
ITALY		130
JAMAICA		132
JAPAN		135
JORDAN		157
KAZAKHSTAN		158
KENYA		159
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF	<u></u>	160
KOSOVA		166
KUWAIT		167
LAOS		168
LATVIA		169
LEBANON		170
LIBERIA		171
LIECHTENSTEIN		172
LITHUANIA		173
LUXEMBOURG		174
MACAU		175
MACEDONIA		176
MALAWI		177
MALAYSIA		178
MALTA		180
MARSHALL ISLANDS		181
MAURITANIA		182
MAURITIUS		183
MEXICO		184
MICRONESIA		191

.1 .

M	ONACO		192
M	ONTENEGRO		193
MO	DROCCO		194
MO	DZAMBIQUE		197
MY.	YANMAR (BURMA)		198
NA	GORNO KARABAGH		199
NE	THERLANDS		200
NE	THERLANDS ANTILLES		202
NE	W ZEALAND		203
NI	CARAGUA		204
NI	GER		205
NIC	GERIA		206
NC	RTHERN IRELAND		208
NC	RWAY		210
PA	KISTAN		211
PA	LESTINE		213
PA	NAMA		214
PE	RU		216
PH	ILIPPINES		217
РО	LAND		219
PO	RTUGAL		220
QA	TAR		221
RO	MANIA		222
RU	SSIA		225
SA	N MARINO		227
SA	UDI ARABIA		228
SC	OTLAND		233
SEI	NEGAL		235
SEI	RBIA		236
SIE	RRA LEONE	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	237
SIN	GAPORE		238
SLC	OVAKIA		240

SLOVENIA	 241
SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC	 242
SOUTH AFRICA	 243
SPAIN	 245
SRI LANKA	 246
ST. CHRISTOPHER (ST. KITTS) & NEVIS	 247
ST. LUCIA	 248
ST. MARTIN	 249
SUDAN	 250
SWEDEN	 251
SWITZERLAND	 252
TAIWAN	 256
THAILAND	 262
TIBET	 264
TRINIDAD & TOBAGO	 265
TUNISIA	 266
TURKEY	 267
UKRAINE	 269
UNITED ARAB EMIRATES	 270
UZBEKISTAN	 271
VANUATU	 272
VENEZUELA	 273
VIETNAM	 274
YUGOSLAVIA	 275
ZAMBIA	 276
ZIMBABWE	 277
Appendix A: Registration Index	 A-1
Appendix B: Short Form Index	 B-1

-

			•				
							,
	,						
						•	
4							
-							
					_		
				•			

## **Foreword**

# To the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States of America in Congress Assembled:

On behalf of the Attorney General, I have the honor to report on the administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, pursuant to Section 11 of the Act (22 U.S.C. 621), which requires the Attorney General to report every 6 months to the Congress concerning the administration of the Act, as well as the nature, sources and content of informational materials disseminated and distributed by agents of foreign principals registered under the Act. This report covers the administration and enforcement of the Foreign Agents Registration Act for the 6 months ending December 31, 2002.

The text of this report lists, according to geographical area or nationality field, all agents who were registered at any time during the second 6 months of 2002, or who reported for the first time in that period activities, receipts or disbursements for the previous period. It includes the identities of the agents and their foreign principal(s), a description of the agent's activities, a total figure for monies received, a description of any informational materials disseminated, and a listing of all individual agents.

This report includes a number of improvements made possible by the ongoing conversion of the Foreign Agents Registration Act records system from a paper based filing system to a computerized filing system. This report will also be made available through the Department of Justice website on the Internet at http://www.usdoj.gov/criminal/fara/.

The principal purpose of Congress in enacting the Foreign Agents Registration Act was to ensure that the Government and the people of the United States would be informed of the identity of persons engaging in political activities for or on behalf of foreign governments, foreign political parties and other foreign principals, so that they might appraise their statements and activities in the light of their associations.

Registration under the Act does not imply recognition by the United States Government of the legitimacy of any particular foreign government, or foreign political party. Furthermore, registration does not indicate approval by the United States Government of the activities of any registered agent or the content of any informational materials they disseminate.

## Statistical Summary

During the 6-month period ending December 31, 2002, the

Department received 27 new registration statements and terminated

36 registrations, leaving a total of 453 active registrations,

representing 559 foreign principals on file as of December 31,

2002. Individuals acting as officials or employees or rendering

assistance to a registrant for or in the interests of the

latter's foreign principal filed 255 new short-form registration

statements under the Act, bringing the total of active short-form

registrations to 1,718 as of December 31, 2002. There were 81

new agreements with foreign principals reported by agents under

the Act during this period.

Pursuant to P.L. 102-395 enacted on October 6, 1992, which authorized the Attorney General to establish fees to recover the cost of administering the Foreign Agents Registration Act, \$169,690.00 in filing fees was received during the 6-month period ending December 31, 2002. A total of \$5,083,272.80 has been collected since the program was initiated through December 31, 2002.

Respectfully submitted,

William E. Moschella

Assistant Attorney General

# LISTING ACCORDING TO GEOGRAPHICAL AREA OR NATIONALITY FIELD OF REGISTRANTS WHOSE STATEMENTS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during this six month reporting period.

The dollar figure included for each registrant represents the total amount of money received in the United States in furtherance of the agency purpose by agents working on behalf of the foreign principal. This information is based on the registrant's reporting period rather than the calendar year.

The list is compiled alphabetically by country; however, it necessarily will include foreign principals which have no association with the government.

The report sets forth the name, address and registration number of the registrant, the identity of the foreign principal, the nature of their activities, and the amount of monies received, if any.

## **AFGHANISTAN**

English, Otilie #5413
4141 North Henderson Road
Apartment 603
Arlington, VA 22203
Islamic State of Afghanistan
Nature of Services: Lobbying
Activities: None Reported
Finances: None Reported
Philip S. Smith & Associates, Inc. #5471
611 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.
Suite 381
Washington, DC 20003
General Rashid Dostum, Commander & President, Afghanistan Northern Alliance Junbish Party
Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying
Activities: None Reported
Finances: None Reported
Piper Rudnick #3712
901 - 15th Street, N.W.
Suite 700
Washington, DC 20005-2301
Interim Government of Afghanistan, Embassy
Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying
The registrant met with executive branch officials, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss legislative, trade and investment issues.
Finances: None Reported

## **ALGERIA**

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Khalifa Group

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, representatives of the media, and U.S. Government officials to promote positive U.S./Algeria relations. The registrant also disseminated informational materials and developed a website for the purpose of promoting positive U.S./Algeria relations. In addition, the registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning trade issues.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

## **ANGOLA**

C/R International, L.L.C.

#5117

1150 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 406

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant maintained an internet World Wide Web site and provided strategic counsel, public relations, government relations, and trade and investment promotion services to the foreign principal, focusing on improving bilateral relations with the United States and promoting trade with and investment in Angola. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal, through its embassy, with its economic, political, and cultural programs in the United States. In addition, the registrant assisted in the production and dissemination of informational materials, and met with U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers with respect to the Angolian peace process and U.S. policy regarding Angola.

Finances: None Reported

Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

#5003

1925 North Lynn Street

Suite 1000

Arlington, VA 22209

Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted the U.S. Administration and members of Congress and other U.S. Government officials, as well as the private sector, in dealing with matters concerning peace and stability, foreign debt, joint ventures with the public and private sectors, investment and development support.

Finances: None Reported

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

#3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Angola (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and counsel to the foreign principal, including recommendations on marketing materials. The registrant also fielded incoming calls from the media.

\$40,854.97 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

GoodWorks International, LLC

#5414

303 Peachtree Street

**Suite 4420** 

Atlanta, GA 30308

Government of the Republic of Angola (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided lobbying services to promote the need for U.S. assistance to meet the humanitarian emergency challanges in Angola, and to encourage strategic partnership between the United States and Angola in light of the potential crisis in the Middle East.

\$124,975.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

OIC Services, Inc.

#5481

12337 Jones Road

Suite 301

Houston, TX 77070

Conselho Nacional De Carregadores De Angola (C.N.C.)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant issued loading certificates, collected fees from shippers or its agents and transferred same to the coordinating office/agent in France. In addition, the registrant processed the cargo manifest and kept records.

\$613,978.82 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

#2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

American Worldwide, Inc./Government of the Republic of Angola

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165 2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Sociedade Nacional de Combustiveis de Angola (SONANGOL) /Republic of Angola

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials, and congressional staffers to discuss public policy issues, human rights and transparency issues, trade relations, and economic policy. The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal regarding these issues.

\$549,970.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Samuels International Associates, Inc.

#4848

1101 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Angola

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment and Trade/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel to the foreign principal and services which included assisting in developing effective government-to-government relations. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials regarding bilateral relations with Angola.

\$500,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **ANGUILLA**

Keating Public Relations, Inc.

#5454

343 Millburn Avenue Millburn, NJ 07041

Anguilla Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

## **ANTIGUA & BARBUDA**

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP 1101 Seventeenth Street, N.W.

#5299

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20036-4798

Government of Antigua & Barbuda

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant participated in negotiations with the U.S. Department of Treasury regarding tax matters.

\$10,707.63 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **ARGENTINA**

Baker, Donelson, Bearman & Caldwell

#5274 (T)

555 Eleventh Street, N.W.

6th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Argentina, Ministry of Economy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members in the executive and legislative branches of the U.S. Government to discuss ways in which the registrant could advise and assist the foreign principal on economic restructuring issues and work to develop U.S. Government and international financial institution support for providing economic and financial assistance to Argentina.

\$97,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Covington & Burling

#5489

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-2401

Ministry of the Economy of the Repubic of Argentina

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised and assisted the foreign principal on economic restructuring issues and worked to develop U.S. Government and international financial institution support for providing economic and financial assistance.

\$170,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Medley Global Advisors

#5484

451 Greenwich Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10013

Government of Argentina - Ministry of Finance

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Zemi Communications, L.L.C. #5491 99 Madison Avenue 2nd Floor New York, NY 10016

Government of Argentina (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also met with the media and U.S. Government officials to discuss Argentina's economic and financial policies, the current U.S. policy towards Argentina, and prospects for IMF agreement, as well as risks to U.S. business investments in Argentina.

\$158,582.80 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

#### ARUBA

Aruba Tourism Authority #2987 1000 Harbor Boulevard Ground Level Weehawken, NJ 07087

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated informational material to travel wholesalers, retail travel agencies, charter companies, the press, airlines, and cruise ship companies. The registrant also organized and conducted seminars and answered travel related inquiries on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant participated in travel shows and coordinated marketing efforts with hotels and other tourism related organizations.

\$2,571,702.31 for the six month period ending December 29,2002

#5309

Ev Clay Associates, Inc. 6161 Blue Lagoon Drive

Suite 270

Miami, FL 33126

Ministry for Economic Affairs, Tourism, Social Affairs and Culture

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism/Economy

The registrant disseminated informational materials to the media on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also provided the foreign principal with public relations counsel and services regarding the benefits of travel to Aruba and economic development in Aruba.

\$156,189.09 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **AUSTRALIA**

Australian Broadcasting Corporation

#394

529 14th Street, N.W.

Suite 510

Washington, DC 20045

Australian Broadcasting Corporation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant negotiated and arranged contracts with concert artists and symphony orchestras. The registrant also purchased radio and television programs for airing in Australia.

\$1,013,615.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Australian Tourist Commission

#1032

2049 Century Park East

**Suite 1920** 

Los Angeles, CA 90067

Australian National Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism by providing information, conducting research, and disseminating materials in the form of magazines and pamphlets.

\$5,845,905.00 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

Collier Shannon Scott, PLLC

#3694

3050 K Street N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20007-5108

Australian Dairy Industry

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant monitored activity within the legislative and executive branches of the federal government with respect to the Dairy Export-Import Program and other international dairy trade issues. Additionally, the firm represented the interests of the foreign principal before members of Congress, their staff, and U.S. Government officials.

\$60,529.63 for the six month period ending December 24,2002

Development Counsellors International

#4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

South Australia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant implemented a program to attract food industry development.

\$4,052.06 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

**Development Counsellors International** 

#4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Tourism Tasmania

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed a public relations program and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$54,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Tourism New South Wales

#4450

13737 Fuji Way

Suite C-10

Marina Del Rey, CA 90292

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant contacted travel industry representatives, placed advertisements and participated in trade shows to promote tourism to New South Wales.

\$149,204.89 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Tourism Queensland #4146 3601 Aviation Boulevard Suite 2200 Manhattan Beach, CA 90266

Queensland Tourist & Travel Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Queensland by participating in travel conferences and disseminating travel information.

\$392,022.16 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

#### **AUSTRIA**

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc.

#495

Austrian National Railways 500 5th Avenue, Suite 800 New York, NY 10110

Austrian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows throughout the country and provided travel information to tourists, travel agents, airline representatives and tour operators.

\$950,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region

#5041

4200 Northside Parkway, N.W.

Building #1, Suite 300

Atlanta, GA 30327

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted tourism and investment opportunities in Austria by distributing various brochures to U.S. companies and individuals.

\$29,237.38 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **AZERBAIJAN**

Wilson Associates, LLC #5450 801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 730 Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

#### **BAHAMAS**

Bahamas Tourist Office

#2310

Ministry of Tourism Post Office Box N-3701

Nassau, BF

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to the Bahamas by participating in conventions, familiarization trips, expos, trade/consumer shows, conferences, and seminars.

\$11,948,122.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

BSMG Worldwide

#3911

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Bahamas

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant helped develop and execute tourism promotions for the Bahamas.

\$822,267.50 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

#2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of the Commonwealth of Bahamas

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal, including bilateral aviation safety matters, the regulation of the financial services industry in the Bahamas, and trade proceedings undertaken by the United States Trade Representative.

\$40,661.61 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **BAHRAIN**

Hill & Barlow, P.C.

#5364 (T)

One International Place Boston, MA 02110-2600

Government of the State of Bahrain (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$1,366.52 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **BARBADOS**

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

#1995

800 Second Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Industrial Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant disseminated informational materials to encourage U.S. businessmen to establish their businesses in Barbados.

\$343,564.28 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

#1995

800 Second Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$957,542.23 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP

#5299

1101 Seventeenth Street, N.W.

**Suite 1100** 

Washington, DC 20036-4798

Government of Barbados

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide support regarding tax treaty issues, including assistance in understanding the tax rules of potential treaty partners.

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481 301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Barbados Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared and distributed travel related press releases to U.S. trade magazines and regional newspapers. Additionally, the registrant organized media trips to Barbados, arranged media interviews and participated in trade shows and special promotions.

\$332,368.76 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

## **BELGIUM**

Belgian National Tourist Office 780 Third Avenue Suite 1501 New York, NY 10017 #529

Belgian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Belgium to individual travelers, press and travel agents. The registrant also distributed informational materials to promote Belgium as a tourist attraction.

\$476,959.00 for the six month period ending December 17,2002

Development Counsellors International

#4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Flanders Foreign Investment Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal to promote its marketing strategy.

\$40,000.02 for the six month period ending September 30, 2002

FN Manufacturing, Inc.

#4864

797 Clemson Road

P.O. Box 24257

Columbia, SC 29224

Fabrique Nationale Herstal (formerly: Fabrique Nationale Nouvelle Herstal, S.A.)

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

Activities: None Reported

## **BERMUDA**

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

#5500

110 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10011

Government of Bermuda Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant produced, and disseminated advertising materials to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$5,478,894.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Bermuda Department of Tourism

#430

205 East 42nd Street, 16th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Government of Bermuda, Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Bermuda by participating in travel/trade shows, presentations, and seminars, and by distributing informational materials to travel agents.

\$3,506,693.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC

#4764

1634 I Street, N.W.

Suite 805

Washington, DC 20006-4003

XL Insurance Company, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant monitored legislation that could affect alien insurance companies and reported to the foreign principal.

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047 1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Bermuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided research, advice and counsel to the foreign principal in connection with the scope and obligations of the U.S. Navy for environmental clean-up and valuation issues under U.S. law and related authorities, arising from the U.S. Navy's closure of the Bermuda Naval Station and associated properties. The registrant also provided assistance in connection with legislative proposals concerning taxation of Bermuda-based insurance companies.

\$3,199.00 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Levine & Company

#3971

7100 Millwood Road Bethesda, MD 20817

Government of Bermuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional and executive branch activity in the area of investments and tax policy. The registrant met with various members of Congress to discuss investment and tax policy legislation.

\$80,402.06 for the six month period ending October 29,2002

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc.

#3682

39 East 51st Street

New York, NY 10022-5901

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant prepared informational material, contacted the media, and organized special events and press trips to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$408,325.55 for the six month period ending November 23,2002

## **BOLIVIA**

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #4561 1615 L Street, N.W. Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Bolivia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning trade and foreign policy issues.

\$6,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

#5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of the Republic of Bolivia (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and their staff regarding the passage of the Andrean Trade Preferences Act and to increase funding for the counter narcotics programs.

\$120,931.81 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

BG Consulting, Inc.

#5505

814 King Street

4th Floor

Alexandria, VA 22314

Ministerio De Comercio Exterior E Inversion, Government of Bolivia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant disseminated informational materials to assist the foreign principal in preparing foreign investment promotion strategies. The registrant also contacted potential investors on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$173,999.94 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

#5241

1925 K Street, N.W.

Suite 450

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Trade and Investment, Government of Bolivia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant identified and contacted potential U.S. businesses for investment and joint ventures in the Bolivian market. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$17,694.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

MFJ International, LLC

#5529

555 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 300 West

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Bolivia, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to contact members of Congress and the media to organize meetings on behalf of the foreign principal.

### **BOTSWANA**

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301 600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. Suite 601 Washington, DC 20037

Government of Botswana (Through the Debswana Diamond Co.)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant developed and implemented a public affairs program regarding international trade, economic development, and world health matters. The public affairs program included educating the media and the government regarding international trade, economic development, and world health matters in the Republic of Botswana.

## **BRAZIL**

Holland & Knight #3718 2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20006-6801

Varig Brazilian Airlines

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$328,288.75 for the six month period ending August 7,2002

### **BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS**

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

#3354

1270 Broadway

Suite 705

New York, NY 10001

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

CMG Communications, L.L.C.

#5129

257 Park Avenue, South

13th Floor

New York, NY 10010

Virgin Atlantic Airways, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Advertising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

#2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed marketing communications programs in order to promote tourism to the British Virgin Islands.

\$2,227,693.54 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Hyman, Lester S. #5166 3000 K Street, N.W. Suite 300 Washington, DC 20007

British Virgin Islands Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and consulting services to the foreign principal.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

### **BULGARIA**

Merkel, Claire Sechler #5508 12983 Azalea Woods Way Herndon, VA 20171

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Bulgaria, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide advice and counsel to the foreign principal on matters related to U.S.-Bulgaria relations. The registrant will also contact members of Congress and their staff, the staff of relevant House and Senate committees and members of the Administration to discuss issues related to U.S.-Bulgaria relations and Bulgaria's desire to join NATO.

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Bulgaria

Nature of Services: Consultant

Activities: None Reported

## **CAMBODIA**

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

#5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Ministry of Commerce, Royal Kingdom of Cambodia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided advice with respect to the administration of the textile and apparel bilateral agreement, and negotiations on the agreement with the United States. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials regarding certain bilateral textile trade issues.

\$62,862.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

#### **CANADA**

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

#3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Government of British Columbia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials regarding trade in softwood lumber.

\$1,029,189.17 for the six month period ending December 24,2002

Beall, Waldon W.

#5521

Potomac International, Inc.

127 South Fairfax Street, Suite 124

Alexandria, VA 22314

Birshtein, Boris J.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide business development and consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$25,000.00 received prior to registration on October 8, 2002.

Berliner, Candon & Jimison, PC

#5513 (T)

1225 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Northwest Territories (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored energy legislation in the Congress on behalf of the foreign principal, advising it on matters pertaining to various proposals to encourage the production and transportation of Alaskan natural gas. In addition, the registrant wrote an article for publication regarding these matters.

**BKSH & Associates** 1801 K Street, N.W.

#5402

Suite 901 - L

Washington, DC 20006

Forest Products Association of Canada

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staff regarding the consequences of a softwood lumber tariff on Canada and the United States, and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$150,524.76 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Burson-Marsteller

#2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Forest Products Association of Canada

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to develop a public relations program to distribute information on the issue of lumber imports.

Finances: None Reported

Cameron McKenna, LLP

#5150

2175 K Street, N.W.

Fifth Floor

Washington, DC 20037

Hydro-Quebec

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant provided legal services including representation before the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission.

\$445,538.75 for the six month period ending July 31, 2002

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran

#5213

1050 30th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20007

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in monitoring satellite and cable compulsory licensing considered by the legislative branch.

\$18,528.86 for the six month period ending September 30, 2002

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047 1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Canada, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and analyzed legislative actions relating to the Clean Air Act and other related statutes involving international environmental impacts. The registrant also monitored and analyzed the Environmental Protection Agency regulatory actions, and legislative and administrative actions relating to the extraterritorial impacts of the Endangered Species Act, the Pacific Salmon Treaty, the Magnuson Fisheries Conservation and Management Act, and related Pacific fishery regulations. In addition, the registrant monitored and analyzed legislative and regulatory actions stemming from the proposed development of water projects in North Dakota potentially affecting Canada, and government policy pertaining to environmental cleanup responsibilities associated with closure of U.S. military bases.

\$51,336.03 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

#2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Ontario

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice on U.S. and international laws, regulations, and policies concerning Canada-U.S. trade issues, and represented the interests of the foreign principal in the softwood lumber from Canada countervailing duty investigation.

\$868,684.47 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Leone & Leone, Ltd. #4619 (T) 24743 Del Prado PMB #327 Dana Point, CA 92629-2852

Great Canadian Railtour Company, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Publicity

The registrant generated publicity in the United States for the foreign principal's scenic excursion between British Columbia, Canada and Alberta, Canada by editing and distributing press releases and organizing a media trip.

\$25,192.11 for the six month period ending August 31, 2002

M. Silver Associates, Inc.

#3131

747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Via Rail

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided public relations/media relations services on behalf of the foreign principal including press trips, and preparation and distribution of press information.

\$46,668.82 received prior to registration on October 1, 2002

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

#5171

1501 M Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Northwest Territories

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will represent the foreign principal's interests before Congress and the Administration on matters relating to Alaskan natural gas and the development of and transportation of natural gas from the Northwest Territories.

Miller Thomson LLP

#5422 (T)

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 610

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Yukon Territory (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services, such as contract review, and services relating to tax matters.

\$128,155.34 for the six month period ending September 30, 2002

National Film Board of Canada

#437

350 Fifth Avenue

Suite 4820

New York, NY 10118

National Film Board of Canada

Nature of Services: Promotion/Distribution of Films

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Native American Rights Fund

#4832

1712 N Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036-2976

Pottawatomi Nation (Canada Keewatinosagiganing Pottawatomi)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counsel to the foreign principal with regard to its treaty claim with the United States. The registrant continues to prosecute the congressional reference of S.2188 to the U.S. Court of Federal Claims.

Nova Scotia Information Centre

#3078

468 Commerical Street Portland, ME 04101

Nova Scotia Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Nova Scotia by distributing literature, and participating in travel shows and conventions.

\$14,968.91 for the six month period ending December 18,2002

Quebec Government House

#1787

One Rockefeller Plaza

26th Floor

New York, NY 10020-2102

Quebec Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gave speeches and maintained contacts with business, educational, governmental and media representatives in the United States concerning Quebec affairs. The registrant also sponsored cultural events and educational programs, participated in trade shows and activities, arranged U.S. visits for Quebec officials, and promoted tourism by disseminating informational materials.

\$3,333,529.94 for the six month period ending December 30, 2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Four Seasons Hotels, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant wrote press releases for distribution in the United States to travel and hospitality trade, and consumer lifestyle media. The registrant also organized media trips to Four Seasons properties.

\$53,739.00 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

Rudnicki, Timothy J. 4224 Lynn Avenue

#5473

Edina, MN 55416-5023

Pimicikamak Cree Nation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant researched legal and policy issues, and prepared information pieces for public education and governmental relations.

\$48,000.00 for the six month period ending August 28, 2002

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

#5272

179 South Home Avenue Franklin, IN 46131

Blue Water Bridge Authority

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with government officials and businessmen to better understand transportation issues associated with Canadian/United States border crossings and the affect this had on trade. The registrant also disseminated informational materials outlining the long-range goals of the foreign principal.

\$224,256.13 for the six month period ending August 31, 2002

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

#5272

179 South Home Avenue

Franklin, IN 46131

Niagara Falls Bridge Commission

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant played an active role in facilitating a number of contacts between Canadian and U.S. officials concerning the development of a joint inspection facility on the property of the Niagara Falls Bridge Commission.

\$17,958.93 for the six month period ending August 1, 2002

### **CAYMAN ISLANDS**

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

#2500

Post Office Box 67

Georgetown

Grand Cayman, CJ

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures to travel agents and participated in travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also contracted U.S. agencies to provide advertising and public relations services.

\$2,050,554.18 for the six month period ending September 4,2002

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Portfolio of Finance & Economic Development, Cayman Islands B.W.I.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant monitored U.S. media for coverage of financal issues of interest to the foreign principal, and assisted in development of media response strategy relating to financial services regulation issues.

\$104,453.68 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Livingston Group L.L.C.

#5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Government of the Cayman Islands (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C. 499 South Capitol Street, S.W. Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant extended invitations to members of Congress, and U.S. Government officials to attend the grand opening of a Cayman Island Cultural Center in New York City on May 30, 2002. The registrant also contacted members of Congress concerning issues such as U.S. corporations re-locating to off-shore sites, U.S. tax policy, and a general government appropriations bill and a specific citation therein to the Cayman Islands. In addition, the registrant contacted executive branch officials concerning U.S. tax policy.

#5352

Finances: None Reported

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

#5474

1620 L Street, N.W.

Suite 1210

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Cayman Islands, BWI

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$109,322.34 for the six month period ending August 31, 2002

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

#3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Govenment officials regarding the Mutual Legal Assistance Treaty. The registrant also provided legal counsel to the foreign principal concerning several legal proceedings in the United States. In addition, the registrant collected and provided publicly available information for the foreign principal concerning congressional and executive branch activity.

\$401,979.45 for the six month period ending September 13,2002

## CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C.

#5349

1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 502

Washington, DC 20036

Central African Republic

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion/Public Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss economic development issues, the International Monetary Fund program and other issues of concern to the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

#### **CHILE**

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

Republic of Chile

(t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant maintained a website and contacted and monitored the media to support the foreign principal's efforts to promote and gain enactment of a free trade agreement between Chile and the United States.

\$349,623.41 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Public Strategies, Inc.

#5472

98 San Jacinto Boulevard

Suite 900

Austin, TX 78701

Instituto Latinoamericano del Fierro y el Acero (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored news and events relevant to the foreign principal and provided analysis of U.S. press coverage.

\$45,000.00 for the seven month period ending September 30,2002

Samuels International Associates, Inc.

#4848

1101 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1200** 

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Chile (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$3,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534 1501 K Street, N.W. Suite 100 Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Foreign Affairs - Chile

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide legal advice and representation related to the negotiation of the Chile-United States Free Trade Agreement and the consideration of legislative and regulatory proposals by the U.S. Congress and the Administration to approve and implement that agreement.

#### **CHINA**

China Daily Distribution Corporation

#3457

909 Third Avenue

5th Floor

New York, NY 10022

China Daily of Beijing, China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant printed and distributed China Daily newspaper, after receiving photograph negatives of the newspaper which is prepared by the publisher in Beijing. The registrant also solicited paid advertisements for inclusion in the newspaper.

\$304,243.70 for the six month period ending October 19,2002

China National Tourist Office

#3318

350 Fifth Avenue

Suite 6413

New York, NY 10118

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

#5345

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

11th Floor

Washington, DC 20037

China Shipping (Group) Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on Federal Maritime Commission (FMC) general matters under the Shipping Act of 1984, including FMC requests for information.

\$94,775.48 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047 1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

China Ocean Shipping Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counseling in connection with certain regulatory and legislative matters impacting maritime transportation. The registrant monitored these matters and provided written reports to the foreign principal.

\$136,088.65 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.

#5143

136-40 39th Avenue

Suite 508

Flushing, NY 11354

People's Daily Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant carried out the printing and distribution of the overseas edition of the People's Daily newspaper in the United States.

\$663,284.23 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Holland & Knight

#3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Air China International Corp.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

Johnston, J. Bennett

#5515 (T)

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

Ambassador Jiechi Yang (t)

Nature of Services: Other

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Johnston, J. Bennett

#5515 (T)

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

Ambassador Jiechi Yang - Peoples Republic of China (t

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant arranged for Ambassador Jiechi Yang to meet with Senator Levin, and accompanied the foreign principal to the meeting, to discuss Section 1202 of the Defense Authorization Bill which is S. 2514.

Finances: None Reported

Jones, Day, Reavis & Pogue

#3427

51 Louisiana Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20001-2113

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered legal services to the foreign principal in analyzing and monitoring developments of interest to the foreign principal in both the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government. The registrant contacted U.S. Government agencies and congressional staff to obtain information concerning the views of the U.S. Government and the status of potential and proposed legislation in regard to trade and tariff issues, human rights, U.S. sanctions, proliferation issues, and Tibet and Taiwan. The registrant also offered legal advice regarding the U.S. legal system.

\$72,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

KMC Trading #4639 2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607

Chinese Science News Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

KMC Trading #4639 2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607

Outlook Weekly

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

KMC Trading #4639 2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607

People's Daily Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported

P.A. Consulting Group, Inc.

#5378

1750 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

City of Tianjin, China/ Tianjin Economic Technology Development Area (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Prior to registration the registrant set up appointments with appropriate U.S. companies, U.S. Government agencies and members of Congress to generate interests by U.S. companies in developing commercial partnerships with the city of Tianjin and to strengthen relationships between government officials of Tianjin and U.S. Government officials and to explore the possibilities of establishing a trade office with the city of Philadelphia. The registrant also planned a trade and investment mission to Washington, D.C. and Philadelphia, Pennsylvania during June of 2002.

\$8,000.00 received prior to registration on September 20, 2002

Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

#4778

1345 Avenue of the Americas

30th Floor

New York, NY 10105-0109

State Council Information Office of China (t)

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant helped organize and promote a cultural exhibition in Washington, D.C. The registrant conducted a press and publicity campaign to publicize the exhibition.

\$75,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Saylor, William E.

#5522

7816 Wallace Lane

Charlotte, NC 28212-6430

Foreign Trade & Economic Relations Commission of Chongquing, China

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant will endeavor to recruit companies and individuals in the United States to travel to Chongquing to consider establishing companies or enter into joint ventures with established companies there.

\$9,980.00 received prior to registration on October 8, 2002

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd.

#5273

515 Madison Avenue

34th Floor

New York, NY 10022

China National Tourism Administration

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Xin Min International, Inc.

#4969

1520 South Garfield Avenue Alhambra, CA 91801

Xin Min Evening Newspaper

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant engaged a local printing house and distribution service firm in Los Angeles to print and distribute the Xin Min Evening Newspaper in the United States.

\$400,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

### **COLOMBIA**

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

#3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Colombia (Embassy)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending December 24,2002

BSMG Worldwide

#3911

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Colombia

Nature of Services: Media Relations/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel relating to communications activities, developed communications materials and worked with media organizations to advance the interests of the foreign principal.

\$122,500.00 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc.

#4909

140 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant promoted the use of Colombian coffee through advertising, monitoring the proper use of the principal's trademark registered in the United States, and creating promotional programs to be used at points of sale.

\$385,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Holland & Knight #3718 2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20006-6801

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$63.00 for the six month period ending August 7,2002

Powell, Goldstein, Frazer & Murphy, L.L.P. #3274 (T) 1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 6th Floor, South Washington, DC 20004

PROEXPORT (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade-related matters. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding the Andean Trade Preferences Act.

\$82,658.68 for the six month period ending September 10,2002

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

#3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Proexport

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided professional services in connection with legal proceedings in the United States on trade-related matters. The registrant also contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials regarding the Andean Trade Preferences Act.

# **CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)**

Barron-Birrell, Inc.

#5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Congo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government and sought the cooperation of the U.S. officials with respect to the "Congo Basin Initiative" and the environmental conservation of the region.

\$100,000.00 received prior to registration on September 16, 2002

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

#5171

1501 M Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Congo

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided information regarding the foreign principal's democratic reform program and economic revitalization efforts to members of Congress and executive branch agencies, the news media, and private corporations. The registrant also arranged meetings for the President of Congo and his advisors with members of Congress and executive branch agencies, the news media, and private corporations during visits to the United States.

\$269,688.04 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

# **CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)**

Barron-Birrell, Inc.

#5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Congolese Rally for Democracy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

#5003

1925 North Lynn Street

Suite 1000

Arlington, VA 22209

Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in its dealing with the current crisis in Central Africa. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in building a more constructive relationship with the Government of the United States, certain international financial institutions, and the business and investment community of the United States.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

EAW Group, Inc.

#5284

10 Prince Street

Alexandria, VA 22314

Democratic Republic of the Congo

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Ngoyi, Mwabilu L. #5348 P.O. Box 133 Newark, NJ 07101

Congolese International Union

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

\$100.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Washington World Group, Ltd. #5016 2120 L Street, N.W. Suite 208 Washington, DC 20037

Democratic Republic of Congo (Embassy)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant helped in the research and fact-checking of an article on the Congo published in Global Vision magazine. The registrant also provided social and strategic consulting services to the Ambassador.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

# **COSTA RICA**

Costa Rican Board of Trade
108 East 66th Street
6th Floor
New York, NY 10021

#2370

Camara de Azucareros

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant informed the Department of Agriculture on the progress of the sugar crop in Costa Rica and its compliance with the U.S. sugar quota by acting as a liaison with private organizations, commodity brokers, and international organizations on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant was involved with the International Sugar Organization meetings in London and the World Trade Organization in Geneva.

\$13,200.00 for the six month period ending August 22,2002

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

#2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Republic of Costa Rica (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

# **COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)**

American Continental Group #5536 2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 850 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic counsel and planning to position the foreign principal in a positive manner with the global media and U.S. businesses of interest to the foreign principal as well as, set up official and working visits to the United States of senior members of the Cote d'Ivoire Government. The registrant also agreed to advise the President of Cote d'Ivoire on presidental campaign strategies, techniques and operations.

\$149,950.00 received prior to registration on December 19, 2002

GoodWorks International, LLC #5414
303 Peachtree Street
Suite 4420
Atlanta, GA 30308

Republic of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to represent the interests of the foreign principal before the United States Administration and Congress, as well as promote the foreign principal before the business community.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244 555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

**Embassy of Ivory Coast** 

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will communicate with executive branch officials, members of Congress and their staff, officials representing non-profit organizations, trade groups, sister city committees, state and local officials, media representatives, foreign policy institutions and think tanks, relating to the Prime Minister's visit to the United States and current and future interests of the foreign principal. The registrant agreed to arrange for a portion of the Prime Minister's time to be spent presenting his views on his country's current economic and political status to the membership of think-tanks, academic institutions, educational facilities, state and local officials and U.S. Government officials.

Finances: None Reported

Piper Rudnick #3712 901 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005-2301

Government of the Republic of Cote D'Ivoire, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice and counsel to the foreign principal. The registrant's activities may also include inquiries on behalf of the foreign principal with members of the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government. In addition, the registrant may contact representatives of the U.S. media on behalf of the foreign principal.

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

#5524

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20001

Government of Ivory Coast

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to promote bilateral relationships between the Ivory Coast and the United States and represent the interests of the Ivory Coast before the executive and legislative branches of the U.S. Government.

Finances: None Reported

Valis Associates

#5427 (T)

1700 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Cote D'Ivoire (

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant setup a meeting between a member of Congress and Ambassador Kokora to discuss Cote d'Ivoire's progress in restoring relations with the United States. The registrant also met with a member of Congress to discuss the recent attempted coup in the Cote d'Ivoire and the possibility of the United States extending some type of aid to the foreign principal. The above meetings were not at the request of or under the direction or control of the foreign principal.

\$59,815.45 received for activities performed prior to March 31, 2002

Washington World Group, Ltd.

#5016

2120 L Street, N.W.

Suite 208

Washington, DC 20037

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Media/Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations and media relations services. In the event that President Gbagbo or any representative delegation wishes to visit the United States, the registrant will provide visit coordination services.

# **CROATIA**

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Croatia

Nature of Services: Consultant

Activities: None Reported

## **CYPRUS**

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP	#5299
1101 Seventeenth Street, N.W.	
Suite 1100	
Washington, DC 20036-4798	

Polygon Company, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Legal Services/Public Relations

The registrant provided information on a petition filed at the Inter-American Human Rights Commission.

\$19,985.00 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

European Travel Commission

#574

One Rockefeller Plaza

Suite 214

New York, NY 10020

Ministry of Commerce & Industry (Tourist Section) of Cyprus

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Mullin Communications, Inc.

#5253

1200 23rd Street, N.W.

Suite 909

Washington, DC 20037

Government of Cyprus, Embassy

Nature of Services: Editor

The registrant edited the foreign principal's monthly newsletter "Cyprus".

\$12,750.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

#2619

821 United Nations Plaza 10th Floor New York, NY 10017

R.R. Denktash

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Republic of Cyprus Government, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted the media, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials, and provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal regarding matters relating to the foreign principal's bilateral relationship with the United States.

\$724,788.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Video Placement Worldwide - A Division of JD Communikaters

#5468 (T)

216 South Payne Street

Alexandria, VA 22314

Embassy of Cyprus (t)

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant duplicated and disseminated copies of a video program entitled "Beyond Division Reunifying the Republic of Cyprus" to various educational institutions in the United States.

\$34,355.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

# **CZECH REPUBLIC**

Czech Center, New York 1109 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10028 #5115

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Culture/Tourism

The registrant prepared and disseminated materials to various organizations to promote trade, tourism and the culture of the Czech Republic.

\$188,335.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

## **DENMARK**

Berry, Max N. #2216 3213 O Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Danish Bacon and Meat Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal with information regarding the status of the Hazard Analysis & Critical Control Points (HACCP) (inspection of systems of meat plants new sanitary operating procedures) and statistical information on pork imports and exports, mad cow disease and the hormone problems in meat products with respect to US-EU trade.

\$25,686.73 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Danish Tourist Board #634 655 Third Avenue 18th Floor, Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

Danish Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Denmark by participating in workshops and conferences. The registrant also provided informational materials to prospective tourist, tour operators and travel agencies.

\$600,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

## **DOMINICA**

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

#5334

32 Washington Street Fairhaven, MA 02719

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant sent marketing materials to shipowners and managers, contacted foreign licensing authorities, surveyors, classification societies and associated foreign maritime entities. The registrant also registered vessels and provided mariner certification services on behalf of the foreign principal.

#### **DOMINICAN REPUBLIC**

Johnson II, Robert Winthrop #4460 Balch & Bingham LLP 1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., 10th Floor Washington, DC 20004-2404

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal's sugar operations and other private sector members of the Dominican Sugar Commission in matters relating to the U.S. sugar quota. The registrant also provided legal advice to the foreign principal and its Washington Embassy in matters involving U.S. law. In addition, the registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss U.S./Dominican Republic foreign policy and international economic issues, U.S. farm policy and the U.S. sugar quota program, as well as the Dominican Republic's status as a beneficiary country under the GSP, CBI, and Caribbean Basin Trade Partnership Act.

\$124,827.82 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

#1687

3736 10th Avenue Suite 9A

New York, NY 10034

Partido Reformista

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

#5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Consejo Nacional de Zonas Francas de Exportacion (Dominican Republic)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding the implementation of the U.S.-Dominican Republic agreement on textiles and apparel, and on the implementation of the Trade and Development Act of 2000.

\$6,798.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Skol & Associates, Inc. #5346 33 East 33rd Street 4th Floor New York, NY 10016

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant arranged various meetings with U.S. Government officials and Dominican officials to discuss issues of interest to the foreign principal including U.S.- Dominican free trade negotiations, and the state of Dominican-U.S. relations. The registrant also acted as an advisor to President Mejia during his visit to the United States.

\$59,085.13 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

### **ECUADOR**

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG) #5474
1620 L Street, N.W.
Suite 1210
Washington, DC 20036

Dr. Carlos Julio Emanuel Ministry of Economy and Finance Republic of Ecuador (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant engaged in the dissemination of informational materials for the purpose of informing policymakers of the issues important to the foreign principal. The registrant also arranged speaking engagements for Minister Carlos Julio Emanuel during his visit to Washington, DC, in which he spoke about the accomplishments and changes in economic policy that have taken place in Ecuador, as well as the volatile environment in Colombia and how its proximity to Ecuador is proving to be detrimental not only to Colombia but also to Ecuador.

\$295,338.08 for the six month period ending August 31, 2002

**EGYPT** 

Afridi, Angell & Pelletreau LLP

#5231 (T)

1025 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 904

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Egypt (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided political consultant services to the foreign principal.

\$242,500.00 for the four month period ending June 28,2002

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

#3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Arab Republic of Egypt

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including, but not limited to, defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$214,750.00 for the six month period ending October 28,2002

P.A. Consulting Group, Inc.

#5378

1750 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Trade (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

### **EL SALVADOR**

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

#3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of El Salvador

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$24,000.00 for the six month period ending October 28,2002

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

National Investment Promotion Commission (PRO.ESA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant prepared and disseminated informational materials for the purpose of promoting investment in the country of El Salvador.

\$207,901.31 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

#5526

1300 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20036

Government of El Salvador, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide government affairs and lobbying services to the Government of El Salvador to assist in securing the passage of a Central America Free Trade Agreement.

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303 1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 400 Washington, DC 20004-3002

Ministerio de Economia Republica de El Salvador

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant agreed to provide verbal and written advice on U.S. policies, perceptions, political atmosphere, and public opinions, etc., regarding free trade agreement negotiations. The registrant will contact members of Congress and government agencies to discuss the terms of the free trade agreement negotiations.

Finances: None Reported

Veve, Michael E. #4751 2121 K Street., N.W. Suite 800 Washington, DC 20037

Embassy of El Salvador

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and counsel to the foreign principal. The registrant also drafted response letters and speeches and translated documents for the foreign principal.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

## **EQUATORIAL GUINEA**

Butler, Victoria A.

#5527

330 6th Street, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Decapolis Group on behalf of Severo Moto

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic counsel to the foreign principal which may include support in public information and U.S. Government relations. The registrant also agreed to arrange for a visit by Severo Moto to the United States.

\$40,000.00 received prior to registration on October 23, 2002

#### **ERITREA**

Ghebremariam, Adhanom #5532 1900 South Eads Street Apt. 402 Arlington, VA 22202

Eritrean People's Liberation Front- Democratic Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will engage in lobbying, campaigning, and fundraising activities. The registrant will also recruit members, engage in public awareness programs by conducting public seminars and lectures, and disseminate publications, party programs and agenda.

Finances: None Reported

Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

#5494

1221 Brickell Avenue Miami, FL 33131

Government of Eritrea, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials, congressional staffers and members of Congress to strengthen the relationship between Eritrea and the United States. The registrant also met with U.S. Government officials to obtain financial aid for African countries and governments in the face of widespread civil unrest and famine.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **ESTONIA**

Downey McGrath Group, Inc.

#5411

1225 I Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Estonia, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant assisted in developing strategies to deal with those U.S. legislative and executive matters that affect the foreign principal. The registrant contacted officials of the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government to discuss NATO enlargement.

\$108,816.28 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

#### **ETHIOPIA**

Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party

#4789

Post Office Box 73337

Washington, DC 20056-3337

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant disseminated informational materials to newspapers and civic groups on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also addressed members and supporters of the foreign principal concerning the political situation and the activities of the party.

\$23,224.63 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

#4610

Post Office Box 73247 Washington, DC 20056

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF)

Nature of Services: Political Activities

The registrant demonstrated in front of the World Bank and the State Department to stop the funding of the Ethiopian Peoples Revolutionary Democratic Front Government and to put pressure on it to return to democratic rule. The registrant also discussed issues of democracy and the protection of human rights with U.S. Government officials and disseminated informational materials to public officials, legislators, government agencies, the media, and civic groups.

\$92,751.34 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Government of Ethiopia (Embassy)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal with respect to various issues. The registrant also advised the foreign principal with respect to the implementation of a peace agreement with Eritrea which involves the common boundary, its claims collection and presentation process regarding injuries suffered by Ethiopian and Eritrean nationals, and commercial opportunities for Ethiopian businesses in the United States.

\$6,402,792.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

## **FINLAND**

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

#2100

Box 449

Clarksburg, NJ 08510

Consulate General of Finland

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Finnish Tourist Board, New York
655 Third Avenue

**Suite 1810** 

New York, NY 10017-5617

Ministry of Trade & Industry

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in conferences and travel shows, and answered inquiries from the general public and travel agents. The registrant also distributed magazines, pamphlets, and press releases to tour operators, travel agents and travel editors to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

#573

\$558,014.90 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

#### FRANCE

Alsace Development Agency #3506 233 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 325 Santa Monica, CA 90401

L'Association de Development du Bas-Rhin (ADIRA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Barbara Burns & Associates, Inc.

#4600

425 Madison Avenue

Suite 1602

New York, NY 10017

Port Autonome du Havre

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services which included contacting the business community for port business and investment promotion for the port's industrial zone.

\$61,437.66 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Berry, Max N. #2216 3213 O Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Centre National Interprofessional d'Economie Laitiere

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant attended conferences and provided information to the foreign principal with respect to dairy laws and U.S. regulations which govern the import of cheese, casein and other dairy products. The registrant also provided updates to the foreign principal on the following issues: the U.S. retaliation list regarding the E.U.-U.S. beef hormone dispute, new potential products for the "carousel", and U.S. food safety initiatives.

\$59,975.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

COGEMA, Inc.

#3587 (T)

7401 Wisconsin Avenue Bethesda, MD 20814-3416

Compagnie Generale des Matieres Nucleaires, Subsidiary of Commissariat a l'Energie Atomique, Intercontrole (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant met with congressional members and U.S. Government officials to discuss commercial matters relating to nuclear energy and Department of Energy projects. The registrant also attended trade group meetings of the Nuclear Energy Institute.

\$3,691,398.01 for the six month period ending November 17,2002

French Film Office/Unifrance USA

#2358

424 Madison Avenue

8th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Unifrance Film International (formerly: National Center for the Cinema, French Ministry of Culture)

Nature of Services: Promotion of French Films in the U.S.

The registrant promoted French films within the United States by arranging screenings and special showings of French films.

\$220,443.60 for the six month period ending July 20,2002

Lane Marketing Communications

#5377

905 S.W. 16th Avenue

Portland, OR 97205

FOCH Investment Advisors (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations, media relations, and chipping services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$3,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

O'Neill, Anne C. #5059 470 Riverside Drive Princeton, NJ 08540-5421

Agence de Developpement de l'Alsace

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant co-chaired a global business panel discussion at a university, began discussions with the Princeton University Molecular Biology Department and the Geonomics Department regarding participation in the 4th Colmar Symposium for Biological Sciences to take place in the fall of 2003. The registrant continued participation on the Advisory Board of the Center for Global Business at Mercer County Community College, and facilitated an export project between a beer company in Alsace and an importer in Florida.

\$37,485.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc.

#4739

7777 Bonhomme Avenue

Suite 1740

Clayton, MO 63105-1911

Conseil Regional de Bourgogne/Franche-Comte. Expn.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant developed and provided information regarding the promotion of business in Bourgogne, France.

\$16,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Reed Smith LLP #5465 3110 Fairview Park Drive Suite 1400 Falls Church, VA 22042-0681

Centre National d'Etudes Spatiales

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant worked to maintain funding of the Mars program by arranging informational visits with members of the Senate, House staff and executive branch representatives.

\$72,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

### **GABON**

Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC #5476 1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-5339

Republic of Gabon, His Excellency El Hadj Omar Bongo, President

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, the media, U.S. Government officials, and the executive branch to promote Gabon/U.S. Relations, the Tropical Forest Conservation Act of 1998, U.S. anti-terrorism initiatives, international finance and debt, international aviation transactions, as well as other issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

Barron-Birrell, Inc.

#5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

El Hadj Omar Bongo President Gabonese Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations, government relations and other consulting services to the foreign principal regarding economic development, environmental conservation and other matters of interest.

Finances: None Reported

Barron-Birrell, Inc.

#5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Republic of Gabon

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Cassidy & Associates, Inc.

#4259

700 - 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Gabon (t)

Nature of Services:

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in advancing appreciation of Gabon's history, culture and development through contact with public officials and the media.

\$350,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Legesse Travel & Tourism Consultants, Ltd.

#3240

347 Fifth Avenue

Suite 805

New York, NY 10016

Air Gabon

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated tourist and travel information on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$345,688.01 for the six month period ending November 18,2002

Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

#5220

700 13th Street, N.W.

**Suite 1000** 

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Gabon

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Gabon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

# **GAMBIA**

EAW Group, Inc.

#5284

10 Prince Street

Alexandria, VA 22314

Republic of Gambia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

#### **GEORGIA**

Harbour Group, LLC #5478 3000 K Street, N.W. Suite 105 Washington, DC 20007

Georgia Railway, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and support to the foreign principal, Georgian Government officials, and U.S.-Georgia Business Council relating to their contacts with members of the U.S. Congress. The registrant also monitored U.S. and international media outlets for news related to the Republic of Georgia. In addition, the registrant coordinated a farewell event for a departing Georgian Ambassador to the United States.

\$65,957.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Swidler Berlin Shereff Friedman, LLP

#5469 (T)

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007

Georgia Railway, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided representation and public relations services to enhance and strengthen relations between the foreign principal and appropriate entities, public and private, in the United States, and to increase visibility and support for Georgia and related investment projects in Georgia.

\$130,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

#### **GERMANY**

Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology #5381 555 Hamilton Avenue Suite 130

Bayern MIT

Palo Alto, CA 94301

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and cultural exchange between the State of California and the State of Bavaria. The registrant sought to attract foreign direct investment by providing information with respect to the political, industrial, economic, and cultural conditions of the State of Bavaria in the form of written publications and on the World Wide Web.

\$75,900.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Daimler-Chrysler Aerospace of North America, Inc.

#4719

1401 H Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005

Daimler-Benz Aerospace, A.G.

Nature of Services: Consultant/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

DDC Productions, Inc.

#2974

301 East 22nd Street New York, NY 10010

German Information Center

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant produced and distributed a weekly radio program to U.S. stations.

\$96,000.00 for the six month period ending November 1,2002

Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

#4419

280 Park Avenue

26th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

German National Tourist Office

#616

122 East 42nd Street

52nd Floor

New York, NY 10168

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel seminars, placed advertisements, and distributed travel folders, posters and background materials promoting tourism in Germany.

\$1,436,550.00 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

German-American Chamber of Commerce of the Western U.S.

#2563

5220 Pacific Concourse Dr.

Suite 280

Los Angeles, CA 90045

Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag (German National Chamber of Commerce)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

GPC International

#5421

1120 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1100** 

Washington, DC 20036

Economic Development Authority of Nordrhein-Westfalen

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Allianz Aktiengesellschaft

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding retroactive policy claims.

\$34,695.66 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Mindshare Internet Campaigns, LLC

#5525

1025 Vermont Avenue, N.W.

12th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of Germany

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant placed advertisements and provided public relations counseling.

\$132,000.00 received prior to registration on October 18, 2002

Moltzan, Gunter W.

#5098

14 Earth Star Court

Gaithersburg, MD 20878

Baden-Wuerttemberg Agency for International Economic Cooperation, GWZ

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant attended U.S. trade shows and promoted the foreign principal's location. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in forming a strategic alliance between U.S. and German companies.

\$48,139.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Pierson & Burnett, L.L.P.

#5127

517 South Washington Street

Alexandria, VA 22314-4143

Daimler-Chrysler Aerospace , A. C. (formerly Daimler-Benz Aerospace, A.C.)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal services.

\$387,112.80 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Pordzik, Wolfgang G.

#5192

4710 Bethesda Avenue

Suite 919

Bethesda, MD 20814

Deutsche Post AG

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

Activities: None Reported

Representative of German Industry and Trade

#4274

1627 I Street, N.W.

Suite 550

Washington, DC 20006

Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant met with U.S. Government representatives and prepared and delivered a speech to various organizations regarding bilateral developments on industry and trade. The registrant also provided information concerning legislative, regulatory and policy developments in the United States affecting the foreign principal.

All monies reported under Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag

Representative of German Industry and Trade

#4274

1627 I Street, N.W.

Suite 550

Washington, DC 20006

Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant met with U.S. Government representatives and prepared and delivered a speech to various organizations regarding bilateral developments on industry and trade. The registrant also provided information concerning legislative, regulatory and policy developments in the United States affecting the foreign principal.

\$354,750.00 for both foreign principals for the six month period ending July 31,2002

West Glen Communications

#4191

1430 Broadway

New York, NY 10018

German Information Center

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant distributed videos and films regarding various topics including history, politics, economy, sports, social life, international relations and development aid.

\$22,602.20 for the six month period ending November 23,2002

#### **GHANA**

Dickens & Madson Canada Inc.

#5485

310 Victoria #204

Westmount, Montreal, Quebec

, CA H3Z 2M9

Government of the Republic of Ghana

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

**Emerging Markets Development Corporation** 

#5503

1836 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20009

Embassy of Ghana

Nature of Services: Investment Promotion and Government Relations

The registrant promoted U.S.-Ghana relations. The registrant also set-up meetings between American retailers and Ghana apparel sourcing firms and foundations to promote Ghana's apparel and textile industry development.

\$66,700.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

## **GREAT BRITAIN**

British Tourist Authority #579 551 Fifth Avenue Suite 701 New York, NY 10176-0799

**British Tourist Authority** 

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

In addition to the New York headquarters, branch offices located in Atlanta, Chicago, Los Angeles and Dallas promoted tourism to Great Britain by providing travel literature to the media, travel agents and others. The registrant also participated in travel promotions, business conventions and trade seminars.

\$2,760,789.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Gibraltar Government Office of Washington

#4182

1156 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Gibraltar

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism and investment possibilities in Gibraltar. The registrant also disseminated brochures regarding tourism, finances and Gilbraltar's efforts to achieve self-determination.

\$155,000.00 for the six month period ending October 5,2002

Holland & Knight

#3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$131,787.70 for the six month period ending August 7,2002

International Group of P&I Clubs

#4584

Manpower Building 78 Fenchwick Street, 3rd Floor London, EN EC3M 4BT

International Group of P&I Clubs

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

International Underwriting Association of London

#5296

3 Minister Court Mincing Lane London, EN EC3R 7DD

International Underwriting Association of London

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, legislative assistants and U.S. Government officials to discuss insurance regulatory issues and WTO trade negotiations.

Finances: None Reported

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

#4883

One Lime Street

London, EN EC3M 7HA

Lloyd's of London

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and U.S. Government officials to discuss issues affecting the foreign principal.

Medialink Worldwide Inc.

#5382

708 Third Avenue

9th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs, London, England

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant prepared radio news broadcasts which were supplied to the British Information Services in the British Consulate, New York.

\$759,693.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P.

#3794

1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant consulted with and advised its principal concerning U.S. judicial decisions, laws, legislation, rules and regulations. The registrant also provided representation in litigation in U.S. courts.

\$82,876.53 for the six month period ending September 12,2002

MWW Group

#5448

One Meadowlands Plaza

East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Invest UK

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

North of England #3844 2850 West Golf Road Suite 401

Rolling Meadows, IL 60008

North West Development Agency (formerly) Inward, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted investment in North West England, disseminating literature and promotional material designed to encourage international trade and investment in the North West of England.

Finances: None Reported

O'Mara, Charles J. #5181 1200 Nineteenth Street N.W. Suite 201 Washington, DC 20036

Tilda, Ltd. (Tilda Rice)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant followed developments related to the European Union's (EU) commitments under the Uruguay Round and the enlargement of the EU with regard to imports of rice and the EU's obligations under the World Trade Organization. The registrant also followed developments with respect to the above commitments and U.S. Government policy.

\$104,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc.

#4739

7777 Bonhomme Avenue

Suite 1740

Clayton, MO 63105-1911

Manchester Investment and Development Agency Services (MIDAS) (formerly Trafford Park Development Corporation)

Nature of Services: Marketing Representative

The registrant developed marketing materials to promote business opportunities in Trafford Park. The registrant sent letters, pamphlets and publications to companies in the United States.

\$33,870.74 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Overstreet, Larry #5246 7777 Bonhomme Avenue Suite 1740 St. Louis, MO 63105-1911

City of Sunderland, England

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant developed marketing materials to promote business investment in Sunderland, England.

\$45,245.36 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Skipper, William H., Jr.

#5325

2800 S. Shirlington Road

Suite 401

Arlington, VA 22206-3608

Defence Evaluation and Research Agency

Nature of Services: Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

#3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 100101481

British Trade Development Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

#3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 100101481

Devon & Cornwall Development Bureau

Nature of Services: Advertising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

#3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 100101481

Inward, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Advertising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Tripp, Umbach & Associates, Inc.

#4724

Fort Pitt Commons, Suite 220 445 Fort Pitt Boulevard

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

West Midlands Development Agency (t)

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant attended trade shows and provided information to U.S. businesses promoting the establishment of U.S. manufacturing companies in the West Midlands region of the United Kingdom.

\$38,496.72 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Urenco, Inc. #5137 2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W. Suite 610 Washington, DC 20037

Urenco, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Lobbying

The registrant studied the demand of the uranium enrichment market in the United States including compiling data on both current requirements and future demands. The registrant also prepared proposals for bidding on uncommitted enrichment requirements and negotiated terms for new contracts and support services.

\$1,283,900.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

#5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600 West

Washington, DC 20001

United Kingdom Defense Procurement Office British Embassy

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staff and various U.S. Government agencies to discuss arms sales requests, and to discuss updates to the Foreign Aid bill.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Welsh Development Agency #3819 John Hancock Center 875 North Michigan Avenue, Suite 3722 Chicago, IL 60611

Welsh Development Agency (WINvest)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided information to North American companies to introduce Wales as an ideal business location.

## **GREECE**

Clark & Weinstock #5457 601 13th Street, N.W. Suite 410 South Washington, DC 20005

Government of Greece, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with members of Congress to discuss funding for Turkey and Greece, and the efforts to combat terrorism.

\$106,996.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

#5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600 West

Washington, DC 20001

Government of Greece, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress to discuss Greece's military contributions to the war on terrorism, preparations for the 2004 Olympics and U.S.- Greek relations.

\$16,085.14 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

#### **GUATEMALA**

Ed Graves & Associates 1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 450 Washington, DC 20005

CBI Sugar Group

Nature of Services: Government Relations/Lobbying

#4541

The registrant monitored and reported to the foreign principal and CBI ambassadors on matters regarding U.S. - Mexico negotiations concerning sugar trade, and agriculture policies relating to sugar. The registrant also disseminated informational materials to legislators on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition the registrant contacted U.S. Government officials concerning policies that related to sugar tariff rate quota.

\$30,061.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776 1747 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20006-4604

Republic of Guatemala

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, and congressional staffers to discuss the Central American Security Act and human/labor rights issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$154,199.25 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

# **GUINEA**

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Guinea

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

# **GUYANA**

Prince, Leslie F.

#4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104-3363

Guyana Democratic Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Prince, Leslie F.

#4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104 -3363

Guyana Republican Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported

## **HAITI**

Burton V. Wides, P.C.

#5278

General Counsel

105 Cannon House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Government of the Republic of Haiti, Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC

#5442

1736 Franklin Street

Suite 500

Oakland, CA 94612

Republic of Haiti

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, U.S. Government officials, and Haiti Government officials to discuss ways to move the democratic process forward in Haiti, resumption of aid to Haiti, and other issues regarding Haiti.

\$180,823.40 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Downey McGrath Group, Inc.

#5411

1225 I Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Haiti (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in its relationships with the U.S. Executive Branch, U.S. Congress, and certain multilateral organizations. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding humanitarian aid.

\$175,635.93 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Global Market Solutions #5475 4711 Albemarle Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20016

Republic of Haiti (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, U.S. Government officials, and media representatives, regarding social and economic events in Haiti and advised the foreign principal on trade and investment promotion activities. The registrant also promoted U.S./Haitian relations by disseminating informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal and arranged meetings with members of Congress and the media for visiting Haitian officials.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Kurzban, Kurzban, Weinger & Tetzeli, P.A. #4604 2650 Southwest 27th Avenue 2nd Floor Miami, FL 33133

Republic of Haiti

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant served as the foreign principal's general counsel in the United States.

\$400,193.28 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

### **HONDURAS**

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

#5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of Honduras

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant prepared information and arranged meetings with U.S. Government officials to discuss immigration issues, commercial relations and U.S. foreign assistance programs in Honduras.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

#5304

2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037-1922

Government of Honduras, Embassy, Comision Nacional De Administracion de Cuotas Textiles y Prendas de Vestir

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant drafted materials to be disseminated by the foreign principal to advance the foreign principal's position. The registrant also arranged and participated in meetings with Administration officials, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials concerning the Caribbean Basin Trade Preference Act as well as immigration issues and other concerns of importance to the foreign principal.

\$32,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

## **HONG KONG**

**Development Counsellors International** 

#4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Hong Kong Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed public relations and promotional ideas to promote tourism to Hong Kong.

\$34,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

Hong Kong Trade Development Council c/o Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide the foreign principal with consultancy services to protect, promote, assist and develop trade interest in the United States.

Finances: None Reported

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Hong Kong Economic & Trade Office

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided counsel and assistance regarding media relations and public affairs.

\$331,907.85 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110 10940 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 2050 Los Angeles, CA 90024-3915

Government of Hong Kong

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

To promote tourism on behalf of its principal, the registrant distributed promotional material and films, and participated in trade shows and seminars. The registrant's offices are located in Los Angeles and New York.

\$3,376,261.63 for the six month period ending October 29,2002

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

#2181

219 East 46th Street New York, NY 10017

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided information to its principal regarding the market situation in America, assisted in promotional programs, and served as consultant to Hong Kong businessmen. The registrant's offices are located in New York, Chicago, Los Angeles and Miami.

\$4,376,005.04 for the six month period ending July 30,2002

Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP #5432 755 East Mulberry Suite 200 San Antonio, TX 78212

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant's government affairs efforts included contacting various members of Congress and their staff, as well as various executive branch officials, regarding international trade policy, China's Normal Trade Relations (NTR) status and WTO.

\$181,593.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

#2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Hong Kong Trade Development Council (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Powell, Goldstein, Frazer & Murphy, L.L.P.

#3274 (T)

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

6th Floor, South

Washington, DC 20004

Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade-related matters.

Finances: None Reported

Powell, Goldstein, Frazer & Murphy, L.L.P.

#3274 (T)

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

6th Floor, South

Washington, DC 20004

Hong Kong Trade Development Council (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided legal advice and services on trade-related matters.

\$69,054.10 for the six month period ending September 10,2002

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731 1501 K Street, N.W. 8th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade-related matters.

\$63,489.13 for the six month period ending September 13,2002

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates 1317 F Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20004

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, support and assistance in lobbying the Congress and the executive branch on legislation and policies affecting the trade interests of Hong Kong, including U.S. implementation of World Trade Organization agreements, export control and strategic trade, fast track authority, textile bills, 301 statutes, North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA), Free Trade Area of the Americas (FTAA), Asia Pacific Economic Cooperation (APEC), anti-dumping legislation and actions, labor rights, and competition policy issues. The registrant met with staff and members of Congress and the executive branch to explain the views of the foreign principal on trade legislation or administration policies that affect Hong Kong.

#5265

\$229,998.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

# **HUNGARY**

Denton, James S.

#5416

1800 Edgehill Drive

Alexandria, VA 22307

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Government of Hungary, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Information for Investment Decisions, Inc. (IID)

#5312

818 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 850

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Hungary, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

### **ICELAND**

Iceland Tourist Board #2863 655 Third Avenue Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

Iceland Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided general travel information services and distributed travel literature to travel agents and individuals in order to promote travel to Iceland.

\$903,000.00 for the six month period ending August 15, 2002

Kronmiller, Theodore George

#4649

961 Leigh Mill Road Great Falls, VA 22066

Government of Iceland

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$705.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Kuhn, James F. #5446 425 8th Street, N.W. Suite 842

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Iceland, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials and members of Congress in terms of current and future interaction with the Government of Iceland.

\$48,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31, 2002

Plexus Consulting Group, LLC #5373 1620 Eye Street, N.W. Suite 900 Washington, DC 20006

Arni Mathiesen Minister of Fisheries Government of Iceland

Nature of Services: Consulting/Communications

The registrant provided communications services relating to fisheries management.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

#### **INDIA**

Council of Khalistan #4137 1901 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 802 Washington, DC 20006

Council of Khalistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant delivered speeches and lectures and participated in seminars for the purpose of educating the U.S. Government and the public regarding the Sikh Nation. The registrant also disseminated news releases, letters, and paper clippings to members of Congress, the media, and civic groups.

Approximately \$1,000.00 for the six month period ending November 11,2002

India Tourism, New York

#2329

1270 Avenue of the Americas

**Suite 1808** 

New York, NY 10020-1700

Government of India

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to India through conventions, conferences, travel shows, and seminars, and by disseminating press releases and articles through print and electronic media.

#2975

\$623,213.78 for the six month period ending October 5,2002

India Trade Promotion Organization Suite 863 - Lincoln Building 60 East 42nd Street New York, NY 10165

Trade Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant organized India pavilions in trade shows and participated in trade shows on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$321,714.00 for the six month period ending October 26,2002

OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC #5116

520 Eigth Avenue

25th Floor

New York, NY 10018

Government of India Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant produced print media materials and placed television and print media.

\$107,567.41 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Government of India, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted the media, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss U.S. sanctions against India, trade, counterterrorism, arms control, religion, and immigration.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc.

#1853

420 Lexington Avenue

Suite 825

New York, NY 10170

Tea Board of India

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Washington World Group, Ltd. #5016 2120 L Street, N.W. Suite 208 Washington, DC 20037

Government of India, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant arranged for newspaper opinion pieces and letters to the editor to be written and published for the purpose of influencing public opinion in the United States to be favorable to a democratic India and American investment in India.

\$108,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **INDONESIA**

Ein Communications

#5369

1220 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 610

Washington, DC 20036

General Wiranto

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

LPI Consulting, Inc.

#5434

1031 31st Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Indonesia State Oil and Gas Company Pertamina

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided consulting and advisory services regarding regulatory and other developments affecting investment in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$34,751.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc.

#1853

420 Lexington Avenue

Suite 825

New York, NY 10170

Indonesian Tea Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Trans Pacific Partners, LLC #5445 (T) 1204 Old Stable Road McLean, VA 22102

General Wiranto (Retired) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant gathered information and provided reports to the foreign principal regarding the current political situation and how it impacted his political situation in Indonesia. The registrant collected information while attending seminars conducted by the U.S.-Indonesian Society, the World Affairs Council, and at congressional hearings.

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Indonesia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

## **INTERNATIONAL**

Alpine Tourist Commission C/O Switzerland Tourism 608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020 #2052

Alpine Tourist Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures and press releases and placed advertisements promoting travel to the Alpine region.

\$367,000.00 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

ASEAN (Association of Southeast Asian Nations)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted the media to promote positive U.S./ASEAN relations.

Finances: None Reported

Arab Information Center #876 League of Arab States 1100 - 17th Street, N.W. #602 Washington, DC 20036

League of Arab States

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant acted as consultant to the foreign principal. The registrant also gave speeches and media interviews on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$431,371.66 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Berry, Max N. #2216 3213 O Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Committee to Assure the Availability of Casein (CAAC)

Nature of Services: Import Promotion

The registrant provided information to the foreign principal on the status of current legislation regarding tariff quotas of milk protein concentrate, casein and caseinates.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Caribbean Tourism Organization

#991

80 Broad Street 32nd Floor

New York, NY 10004

Caribbean Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourist travel to the Caribbean region through publicity releases and the distribution of tourist folders. The registrant also engaged in public relations concerning the joint interests of the foreign government islands, the U.S. Virgin Islands and Puerto Rico, as well as the interests of allied members engaged in the operations of hotels in the Caribbean.

\$1,593,455.00 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

Donald N. Martin & Company, Inc.

#1381

One Rockefeller Plaza

Suite 214

New York, NY 10020

European Travel Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant organized a Trans-Atlantic Travel Marketing Conference and produced a consumer advertising campaign.

\$817,707.47 for the six month period ending July 29,2002

East Asia Travel Association

#2423

C/O Tourism Auth. of Thailand 304 Park Avenue South, 8th Floor

New York, NY 10010

East Asia Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

**European Travel Commission** 

#574

One Rockefeller Plaza

Suite 214

New York, NY 10020

**European Travel Commission** 

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in "Your Invitation to Europe" advertising supplement. The registrant also participated with industry partners in a consumer TV/Website advertising campaign. A program entitled "VisitEurope" was also maintained on an internet website by the registrant.

\$392,614.69 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

European Aeronautic Space and Defense Company (EADS) (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant attended conferences, supported trade show press operations, arranged national and international media interviews, analyzed the Senate Armed Services Committee testimony on specific defense programs of interest to the foreign principal, and developed new materials and improved existing written materials for the foreign principal.

\$692,119.68 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Global Aviation Associates, Ltd.

#4902

1800 K Street, N.W.

**Suite 1104** 

Washington, DC 20006

Association of Asia Pacific Airlines

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided information and advice regarding U.S. policies and legislation affecting the aviation industry.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Global Aviation Associates, Ltd.

#4902

1800 K Street, N.W.

**Suite 1104** 

Washington, DC 20006

Qualiflyer Group (formerly) Austrian Airlines/Sabena & Swissair

Nature of Services: Aviation Consulting

The registrant provided information and advice regarding U.S. policies and legislation affecting the aviation industry.

\$22,066.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

JWI, L.L.C.

#4990

1401 K Street, N.W.

Suite 400, 4th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

African Business Research Bureau LTD (ABRB)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide strategic counsel and public relations services. The registrant will meet with officials of the executive and legislative branches for the purpose of influencing U.S. policy toward Africa in general and designated African governments in the areas of aid, trade, and investment.

Lane Marketing Communications

#5377

905 S.W. 16th Avenue Portland, OR 97205

International Olive Oil Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant disseminated informational materials, and provided public relations, media relations, and clipping services.

\$331,537.69 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Prince, Leslie F.

#4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104-3363

Organization of Eastern Caribbean States (OECS)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Museum of World Religions (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services.

\$90,197.46 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P.

#3975

1330 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-1795

Caribbean Ispat Limited

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services and counseling in connection with the antidumping and countervailing duty investigations in Certain Carbon and Alloy Steel Wire Rod from Trinidad and Tobago.

\$492,760.02 for the six month period ending November 8,2002

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

#5362

1401 K Street, N.W.

10 Floor

Washington, DC 20005

West African Friends

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P.

#3975

1330 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-1795

Caribbean Ispat Limited

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services and counseling in connection with the antidumping and countervailing duty investigations in Certain Carbon and Alloy Steel Wire Rod from Trinidad and Tobago.

\$492,760.02 for the six month period ending November 8,2002

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

#5362

1401 K Street, N.W.

10 Floor

Washington, DC 20005

West African Friends

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

#### **IRAN**

National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office (NCRIUS) #5396
1051 National Press Building
529 14th Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20045

National Council of Resistance of Iran

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant distributed information, statements, publications, and newsletters, among the media, Congress, the U.S. Government, educational institutions and other organizations. The registrant also delivered speeches and held press conferences, meetings, demonstrations, rallies, and marches for the purpose of promoting the democratic goals and objectives of the Iranian people in the United States. In addition, the registrant arranged interviews with newspapers, magazines, radio and television, and other media outlets.

\$6,378.04 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

People's Mojahedin of Iran, Washington, D.C. - Press Office

#4061

National Press Building P.O. Box 27087, Suite 1065 Washington, DC 20038

Press Office of the People's Mojahedin of Iran

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant prepared and disseminated press releases, newspaper articles, and radio and television broadcasts to public officials, newspapers, editors, human rights organizations and individuals to promote "the institution of a democratic government in Iran and a peaceful situation in the Middle East."

\$6,378.04 for the six month period ending November 20,2002

# **IRAQ**

Shea & Gardner #3901 1800 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-1872

Iraqi National Congress (INC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided professional and technical advice to the foreign principal in connection with a cooperative agreement entered into by the Department of State and the foreign principal on September 29, 2000 to fund "Channeling Humanitarian Assistance and Restoration of Civil Society in Iraq." The registrant also provided advice concerning tax issues, accounting and financial controls, and the State Department audit. In addition, the registrant researched sanctions of the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC), U.S. Department of the Treasury, applied for OFAC licenses on the foreign principal's behalf and contacted U.S. Government officials concerning the scope of those licenses.

Finances: None Reported

Shea & Gardner #3901 1800 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-1872

Iraqi National Congress Support Foundation (INCSF)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided professional and technical advice to the foreign principal in connection with a cooperative agreement entered into by the Department of State and the foreign principal on September 29, 2000 to fund "Channeling Humanitarian Assistance and Restoration of Civil Society in Iraq." The registrant also provided advice concerning tax issues, accounting and financial controls, and the State Department audit. In addition, the registrant researched sanctions of the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC), U.S. Department of the Treasury, applied for OFAC licenses on the foreign principal's behalf and contacted U.S. Government officials concerning the scope of those licenses.

\$29,324.72 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Shemdin, Nijyar H. #5196 Kurdistan Regional Government 1050 17th Street, N.W., #600 Washington, DC 20036

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with UN officials regarding humanitarian issues related to the Security Council Resolution 986 oil for food program.

\$43,600.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

## **IRELAND**

Enterprise Ireland #2518 Ireland House 345 Park Avenue, 17th Floor New York, NY 10154-0037

An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Friends of Fianna Fail, Inc. #3596 C/O Richardson Mahon Casey & Rooney, LLP 1270 Avenue of the Americas #2911 New York, NY 10020

Fianna Fail

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

#5006

67 Wall Street Suite 2401

New York, NY 10005

Sinn Fein

Nature of Services: Fundraising/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, government agencies, U.S. organizations, newspapers and other groups to provide information encouraging economic development and peaceful conditions in Ireland. The registrant arranged lecture tours, media presentations and fund-raising events to solicit contributions to support the activities of the foreign principal in Ireland.

\$92,200.68 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

IDA Ireland #1770 345 Park Avenue New York, NY 10154

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's U.S. offices in New York, Boston, Chicago, Atlanta, Santa Monica and San Jose solicited inquiries from companies and professional advisors concerning manufacturing, industrial development and services investment opportunities in Ireland.

\$2,310,000.00 for the six month period ending July 10,2002

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd.

#2467

345 Park Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10154-0037

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant promoted industrial development at Shannon Airport by participating in airshows, conferences and seminars.

\$325,000.00 for the six month period ending October 23,2002

Tourism Ireland

#536

345 Park Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10154

Bord Failte Eireann (Government of Ireland Tourist Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

#### **ISRAEL**

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

#2100

Box 449

Clarksburg, NJ 08510

Consulate General of Israel (formerly: Israel Information Service)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Arnold & Porter #1750 555 - 12th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-1206

State of Israel

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice to the foreign principal with respect to various financing vehicles (including Ex-Im and AID financing) and U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to taxation, banking, international trade, and economic and financial matters. The registrant also provided advice and assistance on the registration of debt securities with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission. In addition, the registrant met with congressional staffers concerning the rules of origin provisions in proposed U.S. trade legislation that could affect trade under the U.S.-Israel Free Trade Agreement.

\$251,726.07 for the six month period ending December 4,2002

Manning, Selvage & Lee

#5397

1100 17th Street, N.W.

12th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Enavis Networks, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

MWW Group #5448 One Meadowlands Plaza East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Geoffrey Weill Associates, Inc. c/o Ministry of Tourism - Government of the State of Israel

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc.

#5516

1735 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Hebrew University of Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Government Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal to obtain research contracts, subcontracts, or grants.

Finances: None Reported

Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

#4778

1345 Avenue of the Americas

30th Floor

New York, NY 10105-0109

Consulate of the State of Israel in New York

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, including pitching Israeli officials to various local and national media outlets in response to current news happening in Israel, arranging pro-Israel and anti-violence events throughout New York in an effort to attract positive media, and arranging press conferences and rallies featuring local New York Jewish organizations and New York politicians.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Gilat Satellite Networks, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Investment

The registrant prepared and distributed press materials.

\$114,910.78 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

I.I.S. Intelligent Information Systems

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations services.

Finances: None Reported

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

#3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Israel

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counsel to the foreign principal concerning several legal proceedings in the United States. The registrant also reviewed legislation and regulations and provided legal advice to the foreign principal with respect to those matters.

\$58,648.75 for the six month period ending September 13,2002

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. 633 Third Avenue

21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant participated in workshops and conferences and distributed materials to increase support for the foreign principal's educational, cultural and religious goals.

#2278

\$5,562,407.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

# **ITALY**

Gibbons & Company, Inc. #4367 1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 525 Washington, DC 20004

Elettronica Veneta & IN.El., S.p.A.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles

#1884

12400 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 550

Los Angeles, CA 90025

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided tourist information and sponsored seminars, exhibitions and workshops for representatives of the U.S. travel industry.

\$338,817.54 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

#568

630 Fifth Avenue

**Suite 1565** 

New York, NY 10111

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago #1892 500 North Michigan Avenue Suite 2240 Chicago, IL 60611

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed tourist information, participated in travel shows, and contacted travel agents and media personnel promoting travel to Italy.

\$427,744.00 for the six month period ending November 13,2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Rome Cavalien Hilton (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Media Relations

The registrant developed press kits.

\$37,702.96 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

## **JAMAICA**

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

#2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant provided general marketing communications and advertising services to the foreign principal in order to promote tourism to Jamaica.

\$7,537,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Jamaica Tourist Board, Chicago

#2118

500 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 1030

Chicago, IL 60611

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Jamaica by distributing travel brochures and newsletters to travel agents, members of the public, cruiseship companies and airlines serving Jamaica. The registrant also made arrangements for travel agents, travel writers and press groups to visit Jamaica and provided entertainment.

\$58,040.00 for the six month period ending December 16,2002

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

#2360

1320 South Dixie Highway

**Suite 1101** 

Coral Gables, FL 33146

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant visited travel agencies, group planners, and airlines to encourage travel to Jamaica. The registrant also participated in travel, trade and consumer shows; hosted seminars; organized familiarization tours; and disseminated travel brochures, posters, and videos on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$147,005.00 for the six month period ending July 26,2002

Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles 3440 Wilshire Boulevard #3305

Suite 805

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant called on travel agents, airlines, and group planners to encourage travel to Jamaica.

\$54,387.34 for the six month period ending November 18,2002

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

#1445

801 Second Avenue

20th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Jamaica by attending seminars, travel and trade shows, organizing familiarization trips, and disseminating information about Jamaica.

\$61,040.99 for the six month period ending November 3,2002

Jensen/Boga Inc.

#5495

19 West 44th Street

New York, NY 10036

Air Jamaica Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services and placed advertisements on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$101,919.07 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Peter Martin Associates, Inc. #4236 1200 High Ridge Road Stamford, CT 06905

Jamaica Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant organized and managed press trips, provided public relations services and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$470,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

**JAPAN** 

Afridi, Angell & Pelletreau LLP

#5231 (T)

1025 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 904

Washington, DC 20036

Japan External Trade Organization (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant rendered political consultant services to the foreign principal.

\$25,000.00 for the four month period ending June 28,2002

Baker Botts L.L.P.

#4293

1299 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-2400

JETRO, Houston

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations

#5415

5847 San Felipe

Suite 400

Houston, TX 77057

JETRO - Houston

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant provided public relations services which included newsletter assistance, website maintenance, media relations support, trade fairs in Japan, and on going counsel.

\$13,243.29 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Business Network Corporation 245 Peachtree Center Avenue Suite 2200 #4513

Suite 2200

Atlanta, GA 30303

Japan Economic Foundation

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant disseminated the publication "Journal of Japanese Trade & Industry", which is published bi-monthly.

\$11,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

**Butterfield Carter and Associates** 

#5398

1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and represented the foreign principal on issues pertaining to Japanese whaling activities.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

**Butterfield Carter and Associates** 

#5398

1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Institute of Cetacean Research

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding U.S.-Japan whaling policy.

\$45,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Caparso, Anne Smith #5331 305 East Oxford Avenue Alexandria, VA 22301

Government of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Consultant/Lobbying

The registrant's activities are designed to advance the foreign principal's ties with congressional staff and the policy community. The registrant contacted congressional staff to discuss foreign policy and domestic policy issues occurring in the United States and in Japan and between the United States and Japan. The registrant provided reports to the embassy on current events in Congress relating to foreign policy.

\$9,600.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Caplin & Drysdale, Chartered

#5470

One Thomas Circle, N.W.

**Suite 1100** 

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal regarding the formulation of Japan's policy for negotiation of a revised Japan-U.S. tax treaty. The registrant also provided the foreign principal with information on U.S. domestic taxation laws, U.S. tax treaties and U.S. tax treaty policy.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Caribou Technologies, Inc.

#5367

2041 White Pine Lane

Boise, ID 83706

NTT Data Corporation

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant continued to work with the foreign principal toward the objective of keeping the Japan self defense forces compatible with U.S. armed forces.

\$40,095.73 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Charles E. Butler & Associates

#3544

60 East 42nd Street

Suite 757

New York, NY 10165

Japan Iron & Steel Exporters' Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

#3657

1500 Broadway

Fifth Floor

New York, NY 10036

Office of the Japanese Consul General

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with strategic counseling.

\$30,344.02 for the six month period ending September 12,2002

Debevoise & Plimpton

#3527

919 Third Avenue

New York, NY 10022

Sony Corporation

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice to the foreign principal on copyright issues.

\$551,111.94 for the six month period ending October 5,2002

Donald G. Lerch & Company, Inc.

#4831 (T)

1629 K Street, N.W.

**Suite 1100** 

Washington, DC 20006

Japan International Agricultural Council (JIAC) (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$9,489.87 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

#3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor

Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional, administrative and judicial action with respect to U.S. fisheries policies, especially legislation affecting fishing on the high seas and U.S. participation in international fisheries conferences.

\$18,228.02 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

#3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor

Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Japan International Agricultural Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided the foreign principal with study reports on the U.S. rice industry, domestic farm legislation and the positions the U.S. rice industry and the U.S. Government are taking in multilateral and bilateral negotiations on rice and other agricultural sectors.

\$12,602.01 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Global Policy Group, Inc.

#5290

1101 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 310

Washington, DC 20036

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with reports and updates on corporate governance issues, U.S. pension plans, the Sarbanes-Oxley Bill, social issues, and the 2002 congressional elections.

\$17,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Hastings, Jay Donald

#2867

1676 Parkview Drive N.E.

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110-2349

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant monitored U.S. Government and industry activities on fisheries management policy and trade matters as these U.S. activities relate to Japanese fisheries and trade interests. The registrant provided advice to JFA and its membership on these policy and trade matters.

\$23,189.63 for the six month period ending September 14,2002

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

#5451

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 507

Washington, DC 20003

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered government relations and political consulting services to the foreign principal in connection with U.S. Government positions, actions and legislation regarding claims against Japanese nationals, including corporations. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials in opposition to H.R. 1198 and S. 1154, bills entitled "The Justice for United States Prisoners of War Act of 2001." In such contacts, the registrant also addressed related legislative and policy matters on S. 1272, the POW Assistance Act of 2001; H.R. 2835, a bill to authorize the payment of compensation to members of the Armed Forces and civilian employees of the United States who performed slave labor for Japan during World War II; H.R. 5235, the Former Prisoners of War Special Compensation Act of 2002; and the San Francisco Peace Treaty with Japan (1951).

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided counsel and assistance in the area of media relations.

\$56,006.87 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Hitachi, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and assistance regarding a California Safety Scholarship Program.

\$55,916.60 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

#2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal, including U.S. Government positions, actions and legislation regarding claims against the Government of Japan and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations.

\$471,290.10 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

#4998

2-7-7 Hirakawa-cho Chiyoda-ku

Tokyo, 102-0093, JA

Japanese Government

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Japan Marketing #5327 931 Monroe Drive, N.E. Suite 102, #468 Atlanta, GA 30308

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public relations activities such as writing copy for press releases, media research, and correcting speeches. In addition, the registrant acted as project manager and content developer of the foreign principal's website renewal project.

\$68,400.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Japan National Tourist Organization, Chicago

#2347

401 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 770

Chicago, IL 60611

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed travel brochures, participated in travel shows and expositions, and held travel seminars to encourage travel to Japan.

\$165,843.61 for the six month period ending July 3,2002

Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

#2350

515 South Figueroa Street

Suite 1470

Los Angeles, CA 90071

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated news releases and participated in travel trade shows to promote travel to Japan.

\$244,422.74 for the six month period ending July 3,2002

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

#769

One Rockefeller Plaza

**Suite 1250** 

New York, NY 10020

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed travel pamphlets, participated in travel fairs and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote tourism to Japan.

\$809,164.69 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco

#2349

One Daniel Burnham Court

Suite 250 C

San Francisco, CA 94109-5455

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in fairs and seminars, placed advertisements and distributed a travel newsletter to promote travel to Japan.

\$343,837.29 for the six month period ending July 3,2002

Japan Network Group, Inc.

#4490

100 Broadway 15th Floor

New York, NY 10005

JNG Shareholders Group

Nature of Services: Rebroadcast Japan Radio and TV Programs

The registrant engaged in the rebroadcasting of Japanese T.V. The registrant sold Japanese language programming to Primestar, a major DBS provider. The registrant purchases programming from Japanese and U.S. television networks at commercial rates. This programming includes news, entertainment, documentaries and sports.

\$1,208,870.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002 by selling advertising at commercial rates and for distribution and promotion of NHK International TV services and programming

JETRO, Atlanta #4069 245 Peachtree Center Avenue, N.E. Suite 2208, Marquis One Tower Atlanta, GA 30303-1224

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided to public officials, associations, individuals and interested parties, information and materials related to various aspects of the Japanese economy and business, as well as U.S.-Japan economic and trade relations. The registrant also monitored the development of U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

\$549,753.00 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

JETRO, Chicago #1850 401 North Michigan Avenue Suite 660 Chicago, IL 60611

City of Osaka

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant distributed information and publicity materials concerning Japanese merchandise and Japanese companies.

Finances: None Reported

Printed as of: July 09, 2003

Page 144 of 277

**JAPAN** 

JETRO, Chicago #1850 401 North Michigan Avenue Suite 660 Chicago, IL 60611

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on foreign trade in the United States, disseminated information on trade, and sponsored and participated in seminars to promote trade between Japan and the United States.

\$1,655,357.78 for the six month period ending August 2,2002

JETRO, Dallas (Japan External Trade Organization)

#2820

2050 Stemmons Freeway #152-1 P.O. Box 420370

Dallas, TX 75342-0370

Aichi Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will distribute informational materials regarding Aichi Prefecture's policies and programs intended to prompt trade and investment between the Aichi Prefecture and the United States.

Finances: None Reported

JETRO, Dallas (Japan External Trade Organization)

#2820

2050 Stemmons Freeway #152-1

P.O. Box 420370

Dallas, TX 75342-0370

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant handled various trade inquiries, distributed JETRO publications and pamphlets on Japanese economy and trade, and researched the business climate in various areas of the United States.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending August 8,2002

JETRO, Denver #4017 1200 - 17th Street Suite 1110 Denver, CO 80202

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, disseminated publications on foreign trade, and participated in trade shows, exhibitions, and seminars.

\$268,158.66 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

JETRO, Houston #2277 1221 McKinney Street Suite 4141 Houston, TX 77010

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted market research on trade matters between the United States and Japan, and organized trade exhibitions, conferences, and related events, disseminating information about Japanese industries, merchandise, and business practices designed to promote U.S.-Japan trade.

\$752,667.57 for the six month period ending September 20,2002

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833 777 South Figueroa Street Suite 4900 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Hokkaido Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information on U.S. international trade, domestic conditions, and domestic product markets.

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833 777 South Figueroa Street Suite 4900 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and disseminated information on the Japanese economy, business, and U.S.-Japan trade relations to American businessmen and public officials, newspapers, libraries, educational institutions, and other interested groups, in the form of films, seminars, speaking engagements, participation in conferences and audio-visual presentations.

\$1,276,114.05 for the six month period ending December 14,2002

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833 777 South Figueroa Street Suite 4900 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Kanagawa Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information on U.S. international trade, domestic conditions, and domestic product markets.

Finances: None Reported

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833 777 South Figueroa Street Suite 4900 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Shizuoka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information on U.S. international trade, domestic conditions, and domestic product markets.

JETRO, New York #1643 1221 Avenue of the Americas 42nd Floor New York, NY 10020-1079

Fukui Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information on U.S. international trade, domestic conditions, and domestic product markets. The registrant also gathered information concerning specific products and obtained samples of products available for export to the Prefecture of Fukui.

Finances: None Reported

JETRO, New York #1643 1221 Avenue of the Americas 42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and organized trade exhibitions, displays, shows, fairs, and similar events. The registrant disseminated information to strengthen U.S.-Japan economic relations, and distributed publications on foreign trade.

\$8,423,319.47 for the six month period ending December 25,2002

JETRO, New York #1643 1221 Avenue of the Americas 42nd Floor New York, NY 10020-1079

KYOTO Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant gathered information on U.S. international trade, domestic conditions, and domestic product markets. The registrant also gathered information concerning specific products and obtained samples of products available for export to the Perfecture of Kyoto.

JETRO, San Francisco

#1813

235 Pine Street

**Suite 1700** 

San Francisco, CA 94104

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant sought to promote two-way U.S.-Japan trade through answering various trade inquiries, giving speeches and distributing JETRO publications on Japanese market, economy and trade.

\$1,350,591.61 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

JFCC, Washington Office

#4440

1825 K Street, N.W.

**Suite 1203** 

Washington, DC 20006

Japan Federation of Construction Contractors

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant monitored and reported on executive, legislative, and regulatory developments relevant to the foreign principal.

\$145,620.32 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Keene & Associates

#4511

P.O. Box 161840

Sacramento, CA 95816

Government of Japan, Consulate

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored California legislative and administrative developments. The registrant also provided support for the California-Japan high school student exchange program.

\$17,805.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Kobe Trade Information Office #2438 1001 Fourth Avenue Suite 2328 Seattle, WA 98154

Kobe Municipal Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Japanese officials on visits to the United States. The registrant distributed informational brochures and represented the foreign principal at meetings and product shows.

\$91,912.41 for the six month period ending July 2,2002

Kojima & International Associates, Inc.

#5395

4709 Mystic Court Roswell, GA 30075

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided consulting services for the purpose of promoting direct investment by U.S. companies in Japan.

\$12,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

KWR International, Inc.

#5119

140 West End Avenue New York, NY 10023

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant's services to the foreign principal included general monitoring and counsel, economic research and analysis, publication of press releases and newsletters, website and seminar development, and editing and media relations.

\$16,700.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

#3196

2501 M Street, N.W.

Suite 350

Washington, DC 20037

Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information regarding exports and prospective exports to be used to stimulate and facilitate export trade to Japan.

\$148,574.11 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Masaoka & Associates, Inc.

#2521

1000 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 304

Washington, DC 20036

JETRO, New York (formerly: Japan Trade Center)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant gathered general information on congressional and Administration activities that affect general business conditions, international trade, and commerce. The registrant monitored congressional hearings and provided factual reports on testimonies and statements.

\$24,854.00 for the six month period ending August 19,2002

Maseng Communications

#4660

c/o Joyce Romanus, EA

11225 Lockwood Drive

Silver Spring, MD 20901

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel in conjunction with Porter/Novelli.

\$4,531.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Mayeroff, Jerry M. #5067 2724 West Coyle Avenue Chicago, IL 60645-3018

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO, Chicago)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant prepared press releases, newsletters, and speeches, and provided resource information for businesses and the media.

\$25,877.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Michael Solomon Associates 516 Fifth Avenue Suite 801 New York, NY 10036

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided public relations services which included counsel on PR strategy and activities, writing and dissemination of press releases and a newsletter, analysis of media coverage of U.S.-Japan trade issues, speech writing, organization of discussion meetings, and preparation of brochures.

\$105,701.15 for the six month period ending July 6,2002

Michael Solomon Associates

#3923

#3923

516 Fifth Avenue

Suite 801

New York, NY 10036

Tohoku Electric Power Company, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with public relations services which included counsel on PR strategy and activities, and the publication and dissemination of the company newsletter.

\$23,325.16 for the six month period ending July 6,2002

MS Research, Inc. #4697 626 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 705 Los Angeles, CA 90017

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with public relations services which included preparing news releases.

\$17,550.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Mullin Communications, Inc.

#5253

1200 23rd Street, N.W.

Suite 909

Washington, DC 20037

Government of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Editor

The registrant edited the foreign principal's monthly newsletter "Japan Now".

\$10,660.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

#5174

345 California Street Suite 2575

San Francisco, CA 94104

International Business Organization of Osaka

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted local companies interested in exporting and supplied them with information about the Osaka market and business matching program. The registrant sent packets of information about the Osaka market and investment environment to local and state economic development organizations in California and companies throughout the United States identified by the Japan External Trade Organization as having an interest in trade or expanding operations into Japan.

\$103,687.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office #5174
345 California Street
Suite 2575
San Francisco, CA 94104

Osaka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted local companies interested in exporting and supplied them with information about the Osaka market and business matching program. The registrant sent packets of information about the Osaka market and investment environment to local and state economic development organizations in California and companies throughout the United States identified by the Japan External Trade Organization as having an interest in trade or expanding operations into Japan.

All monies reported under International Business Organization of Osaka

Policy Development Group, Inc.

#5504

5110 North Central Avenue

Suite 300

Phoenix, AZ 85012-1459

Consulate of Japan at Los Angeles, CA

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to provide reports to the foreign principal on important developments in Arizona politics, its economy and related matters that may be of interest to the foreign principal.

\$4,800.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Saunders & Company #3440 1015 Duke Street Alexandria, VA 22314-3551

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal concerning U.S.-Japan economic relations, and arranged meetings between Embassy officials and groups of Americans to discuss current events.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending August 8,2002

Saunders & Company #3440 1015 Duke Street Alexandria, VA 22314-3551

Seiko Epson Corporation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with reporting and analytical services concerning U.S. trade policy and economic relations with the United States.

\$50,130.41 for the six month period ending August 8,2002

Tele-Press Associates, Inc.

#2832

321 East 53rd Street New York, NY 10022

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Tele-Press Associates, Inc.

#2832

321 East 53rd Street New York, NY 10022

Japan Whaling Association

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan #5344 1107 - 17th Street N.W. Suite 1001 Washington, DC 20036

Development Bank of Japan

 $\mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}_{1}}^{(i)} =$ 

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant's three offices located in Washington, DC, New York and Los Angeles provided information and material relating to various services, programs and activities of the foreign principal to interested officials and individuals in the U.S. Government, state governments, private corporations, and other organizations, associations or individuals in the United States. The registrant also engaged in activities to promote direct investment in Japan by providing relevant information to interested U.S. firms.

\$972,898.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

## **JORDAN**

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634 1875 - I Street, N.W. Suite 900 Washington, DC 20006

Government of Jordan (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant coordinated and secured interviews with U.S. and Mexico based media outlets at the request of Jordan's press office during the United Nations Conference on Financing Development in Monterrey, Mexico. The registrant also assisted in drafting various communications and media plans, provided strategic counsel and program guidance, and tracked stories in U.S. media outlets.

\$78,072.50 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

#### **KAZAKHSTAN**

Bloomfield Associates, Inc.

#5302

13712 Wagon Way

Silver Spring, MD 20906

Kazakhstan 21st Century Foundation

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on current developments and issues of concern. The registrant also prepared newsletters.

\$49,500.00 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Republic of Kazakhstan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Yablonski, Both & Edelman

#5443

1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20036

Kazakhstan 21st Century Foundation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

### **KENYA**

Eric Bing & Company, Inc.

#5510

2600 Via Fortuna,

Suite 150

Austin, TX 78746

Republic of Kenya

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant/Public Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal in all aspects of its bilateral relations with the United States focusing on the business community, and the economic development opportunities of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Gummo, Peter S.

#5268 (T)

P.O. Box 1029

Richmond Hill, GA 31324-1029

Republic of Kenya (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

# KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office

#5187

Empire State Building 350 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1809 New York, NY 10118

Chungcheongnam-Do Provincial Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant disseminated manufacturing promotional booklets and pamphlets to importers.

\$144,928.50 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

#3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1275

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Korea International Trade Association (formerly: Korean Foreign Trade Association)

Nature of Services: Trade Consultant

The registrant provided advice on general trade matters and analysis regarding trade developments in the United States.

\$100,840.00 for the six month period ending November 28,2002

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

#2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant provided full service advertising for the foreign principal's global electronics brand.

\$17,731,125.09 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Korea - U.S. Consulting, Inc. (KCI)

#5480

3000 Jenny Lane

Lake Ridge, VA 22192-3912

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (a U.S. treaty ally)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and assistance to the foreign principal. The registrant's services included drafting the monthly "Korea Update" newsletter, press releases, background papers, and letters to editors, and drafting and/or editing speeches for embassy officials.

\$30,908.95 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Korea - United States Exchange Council

#5453

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20004

Korea - United States Exchange Council

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Korea Economic Institute

#3327

1201 F Street, N.W.

Suite 910

Washington, DC 20004

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade and Investment

The registrant engaged in information activities to promote friendly economic relations between Korea and the United States and to expand bilateral trade and investment. Activities involved contacts with U.S. Government officials and representatives of private industry. The registrant published and circulated a bulletin entitled "Korea Insight."

\$762,112.00 for the six month period ending August 1,2002

Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

#2686

460 Park Avenue Suite 2200

New York, NY 10022

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and commerce between the United States and Korea by providing information regarding the import and export of goods, assisting officials and businessmen of both countries, and participating in seminars and conferences.

\$198,600.00 for the six month period ending November 1,2002

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

#5080

#3069

350 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10118

Korea Local Authorities Foundation for International Relations (KLAFIR)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

737 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 910

Chicago, IL 60611

Korean National Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by distributing informational materials.

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

#2544

4801 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 103

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea through participating in travel trade shows and tourism seminars.

\$273,136.62 for the six month period ending October 25,2002

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

#2614

One Executive Drive Suite 100

Fort Lee, NJ 07024

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by mailing and distributing brochures to travel trade representatives and the general public. The registrant also participated in meetings of international tourism organizations, and in travel trade shows, meetings/conferences and presentations.

\$429,624.98 for the six month period ending October 1,2002

Korea Trade Promotion Center

#1619

460 Park Avenue

Suite 402

New York, NY 10022

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's offices in Chicago, Dallas, Detroit, Los Angeles, New York, San Francisco, Atlanta, Miami, and Washington promoted two-way trade between the United States and Korea by conducting market research, assisting American companies with appropriate business contacts in the Republic of Korea, and distributing various publications on the Korean market, economy and trade.

\$5,027,141.20 for the six month period ending October 17,2002

Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd. #3792 625 South Kingsley Drive Los Angeles, CA 90005

KBS Enterprises, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant broadcast Korean language television programs using air time purchased from a local television station, leased Korean language television programs to Korean companies and individuals in the United States who would arrange to broadcast such programs to Korean residents in their area through a local television or cable station, sold video tapes of dramas and other programs produced in the Republic of Korea to Korean companies and individuals in the United States, and produced Korean language television programs for the Korean communities in the United States.

\$4,148,079.00 received from program sales, video royalty, and television advertising sales for the six month period ending September 11,2002

KWR International, Inc.

#5119

140 West End Avenue New York, NY 10023

Korea Trade and Investment Promotion Agency (KOTRA) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to support the Korean Infrastructure Projects and Investment Seminar in New York City on November 4, 2002. The registrant agreed to disseminate a press release to maximize awareness and attendance and to highlight the program that had been developed.

Finances: None Reported

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SMIPC") #5486

1952 Gallows Road

Suite 110

Vienna, VA 22182

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (f/k/a SMIPC)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant assisted Korean companies in developing their businesses in the United States.

\$159,600.57 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Small Business Corporation - USA Office #3477 2360 East Devon Avenue Suite 2010 Des Plaines, IL 60018

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (formerly Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation )

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant invited U.S. technical experts to Korea for the purpose of assisting in the solution of various manufacturing problems encountered by the small and medium size companies in Korea. The registrant also co-ordinated joint ventures and licensing between U.S. and Korean industrial firms, and assisted U.S. companies in locating Korean manufacturers or other partners for several products.

\$292,856.46 for the six month period ending November 25,2002

# **KOSOVA**

Piper Rudnick #3712 901 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005-2301

President of Kosova

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to contact the media, executive branch officials, U.S. Government officials, members of Congress and their staffs to advance Kosova's goals of close bilateral relations with the United States, to stabilize the productive relations between Kosova and European nations, and to discuss the formal recognition of the independence of Kosova.

### **KUWAIT**

Bryan Cave LLP #5429 One Metropolitan Square 211 North Broadway, Suite 3600 St. Louis, MO 63102

State of Kuwait

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal services during this reporting period.

#508

Finances: None Reported

Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton 2000 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20006-1801

State of Kuwait

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant represented the foreign principal and certain claimants with respect to their claims before the United Nations Compensation Commission.

# **LAOS**

Vangh, Nkajlo V. #5498 302 University Avenue West Suite 104 St. Paul, MN 55103

Democratic Government of Laos

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

### **LATVIA**

Orion Strategies LLC #5437 918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E. Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Latvia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress, officials of the Departments of State and Defense, and the news media to discuss developments in Latvia and NATO enlargement.

\$78,124.88 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

# **LEBANON**

Future Millennium Foundation, Inc.

#5202

14 West Rosemont Avenue Alexandria, VA 22301

Fouad Makhzoumi

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economic Development

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal.

#### LIBERIA

JWI, L.L.C. #4990 1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor Washington, DC 20005

AmLib United Minerals

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal on matters related to political, economic, and commercial relations with the United States. The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staff, staff of relevant House and Senate committees, members of the Administration, and members of the media, to discuss legislation and issues relating to the security or trade interests of the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

LISCR, L.L.C. #5490 8619 Westwood Center Drive Suite 300 Vienna, VA 22182

Government of the Republic of Liberia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant collected taxes and fees in respect to the maritime and corporate programs of the foreign principal and disbursed those receipts either to the foreign principal or for the purpose provided under the legislation.

\$3,222,043.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Valis Associates

#5427 (T)

1700 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Liberia, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted a U.S. Government official to discuss the current state of affairs in Liberia.

### LIECHTENSTEIN

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Principality of Liechtenstein

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided stategic advice, counsel and support to the foreign principal in connection with visits of government officials to the United States in the interests of positive U.S./Liechtenstein relations. The registrant also met with or contacted congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials and media representatives concerning the promotion of positive U.S./Liechtenstein relations.

\$145,320.13 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Brian Bruh Associates LLC

#5404

9401 Wooden Bridge Road

Potomac, MD 20854

Institute for Compliance and Quality Management

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant prepared articles for a newsletter on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$92,935.35 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

# **LITHUANIA**

Reffe, Paige E. #5333 1737 H Street, N.W. 3rd Floor Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Lithuania

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

The registrant provided guidance and advice on Lithuania's integration into NATO. The registrant provided guidance to a variety of Lithuanian Government officials prior to their meetings with U.S. Government officials.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

### **LUXEMBOURG**

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901 5 East 67th Street #1-B New York, NY 10021

Luxembourg Board of Economic Development

Nature of Services: Media Relations/Advertising/Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided counseling and formulated public relations plans, prepared and disseminated background information, provided media relations, supported meetings/gatherings, contacted businesses, and created and placed advertisements to promote expansion of American businesses within the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg.

\$14,731.00 for the six month period ending September 30, 2002

### **MACAU**

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. 888 - 17th Street, N.W. Suite 600 #4933

Civil Aviation Authority of Macau

Washington, DC 20006-3939

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided updates regarding developments in international civil aviation.

### **MACEDONIA**

Bakalov, Stoyan I. #5417 (T) 11430 Balls Ford Road Manassas, VA 20109-2403

Government of the Republic of Macedonia (F.Y.R.O.M.) Transit Corridor Commission (t)

#5430

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Macedonia Ministry of Finance (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted government officials regarding increasing aid to Macedonia, including the foreign principal in the NATO membership and increasing textile imports into the United States.

\$125,407.05 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

### **MALAWI**

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

BIZINFO, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning bilateral investment and trade opportunities.

Finances: None Reported

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Government of the Republic of Malawi (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, congressional staffers, and members of Congress to provide general representation to advance bilateral political and trade relations between the United States and Malawi, to promote a fair and accurate image of Malawi in the United States, and to secure multilateral assistance to Malawi.

\$151,684.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc.

#1853

420 Lexington Avenue

Suite 825

New York, NY 10170

Tea Association of Malawi, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

### **MALAYSIA**

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

#3028

2101 L Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1526

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice in connection with potential state and federal food labeling and advertising requirements, and monitored developments of the Food and Drug Administration proceedings.

\$4,800.09 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board

#2510

818 West Seventh Street

Suite 970

Los Angeles, CA 90017-3432

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Culture & Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Malaysia by advertising, distributing brochures and pamphlets, and participating in expositions and media interviews.

\$327,084.47 for the six month period ending October 17,2002

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

#2331

875 North Michigan Avenue

**Suite 1515** 

Chicago, IL 60611

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant communicated with U.S. corporations and individuals who were interested in exploring and establishing business relations with Malaysia.

\$230,378.70 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose

#5350

226 Airport Parkway Suite 480

San Jose, CA 95110

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant disseminated information pertaining to the investment environment and opportunities in Malaysia with the objective of promoting Malaysia as a destination for American investors.

\$199,173.49 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Malaysian Palm Oil Council of America, Inc.

#4575

21515 Hawthorne Boulevard

Suite 690

Torrence, CA 90503

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Promote Palm Oil Sales

The registrant provided public relations and promotional services relating to palm oil at several exhibitions and conferences.

\$165,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

#5444

3516 International Court, N.W.

Washington, DC 20008

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant distributed information about Malaysian natural rubber, as well as providing technical and general information to relevant industry and consumers. The registrant participated in conventions/exhibitions, conferences and meetings for the trade and scientific community.

\$204,324.94 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

# **MALTA**

Holland & Knight #3718 2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20006-6801

Air Malta Company, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$1,200.00 for the six month period ending August 7,2002

#### **MARSHALL ISLANDS**

Fontheim International, LLC

#5501

601 13th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 North Washington, DC 20005

Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

International Registries, Inc.

#4533

11495 Commerce Park Drive Reston, VA 20191-1507

Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant attended conferences on behalf of the foreign principal and administered the maritime and offshore corporate programs of the foreign principal by providing general management services, preparing certificates of registry, accepting applications for vessel registration and documents, and receiving and forwarding applications for the formation of non-resident corporations under the Associations Law of the Marshall Islands.

\$1,124,549.77 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

### **MAURITANIA**

Cohen & Woods International, Inc. 1925 North Lynn Street Suite 1000 Arlington, VA 22209 #5003

Government of the Islamic Republic of Mauritania, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice and assistance on subjects of interest to the foreign principal and may assist in the preparation and distribution of materials to media and opinion makers, and arrange press briefings. The registrant also agreed to ensure the success of visits by distinguished persons from Mauritania to the United States, and encourage visits by American officials to Mauritania.

### **MAURITIUS**

Ryberg and Smith, LLP #5477 (T) 1054 Thirty-First Street, N.W. Suite 300 Washington, DC 20007

Mauritius Export Processing Zone Association (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal in connection with amendments to the African Growth and Opportunity Act contained in H.R. 3009 and represented its interests on such amendments before Congress and the Administration.

\$65,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

#### **MEXICO**

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Mexico, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning trade and foreign policy issues and assisted the foreign principal in scheduling interviews with members of the press for the purpose of promoting positive U.S./Mexico relations.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

#5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of the Republic of Mexico (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant/Public Relations

The registrant arranged meetings with U.S. Government officials to build support for immigration reform and modifications to the counter-narcotics certification policy, and to ease backlogs at the U.S.-Mexican border.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Caparso, Anne Smith

#5331

305 East Oxford Avenue

Alexandria, VA 22301

Partido Accion Nacional

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, think tank representatives and U.S. and Mexican media representatives in preparation for the visits of Mexican party officials to Washington. The registrant arranged meetings between representatives of the foreign principal and congressional staffers, members of Congress, and Administration officials. The registrant contacted congressional staffers to discuss bilateral issues that are of interest to the party, including U.S.-Mexico border issues, immigration, and reform in Mexico under the Presidency of Vincente Fox.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

El Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant promoted tourism on behalf of the foreign principal through newsletters, press releases,

brochures, and media outreach. The registrant also organized media trips including a familiarization trip to the Tianguis convention in Mexico in April 2002.

\$1,062,976.64 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

#5161

2000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20006-1809

Grupo Televisa, S.A.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services to the foreign principal in connection with U.S. communications regulations, compliance issues, related transactional matters, and copyright and trademark matters.

\$1,054,127.84 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

#5474

1620 L Street, N.W.

**Suite 1210** 

Washington, DC 20036

Secretary of Industrial Development and Commerce, Government of the State of Yucatan (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding the U.S./ Yucatan Business Council and congressional staffers regarding the State of Yucatan.

\$39,111.30 for the six month period ending August 31, 2002

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

#5171

1501 M Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005

Secretaria de Agricultura, Ganaderia y Desarrollo Rural

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided representation relating to bilateral issues arising from the U.S. Food Safety Initiative and agricultural trade issues. Members of Congress and other U.S. Government officials were contacted to discuss issues such as avocado fair trade, the U.S. farm bill, and other Mexican trade issues.

\$591,337.30 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Medley Global Advisors

#5484

451 Greenwich Street

6th Floor

New York, NY 10013

Government of Mexico (President Fox Office of Public Opinion, Parametro Consultores S.C., Redes)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal on United States public opinion dynamics regarding Mexico.

\$110,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Mexican Tourism Board

#2209

2401 West 6th Street

5th Floor

Los Angeles, CA 90057

Mexican Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism on behalf of the foreign principal by distributing printed material, organizing presentations, and participating in trade shows.

\$391,317.07 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Mexican Tourism Board #1754
375 Park Avenue
19th Floor, Suite 1905
New York, NY 10152

Mexican Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism -

The registrant promoted tourism to Mexico by distributing brochures and posters, and by participating in trade shows, familiarization trips and seminars.

\$473,062.36 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

Mexico Tourism Board #2448 300 North Michigan Avenue 4th Floor Chicago, IL 60601-3715

Mexican National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism by distributing promotional materials such as brochures and posters and participating in seminars and trade shows on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$370,218.60 for the six month period ending November 15,2002

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

#2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of Mexico

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Senado de Mexico

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and congressional staffers in order to enhance U.S.-Mexico relations.

\$123,424.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Sinergia 7 (on behalf of the Government of the State of Chihuahua, Mexico) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials and provided strategic advice and counsel regarding water rights and election issues.

\$45,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Sinergia 7 (on behalf of the Government of the State of Hidalgo, Mexico) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and the media, and provided strategic advice and counsel regarding economic development issues.

\$130,240.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

#4486

633 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

4th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Mexico

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant gathered and analyzed information regarding U.S. trade policy and actions that related to the North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA). The registrant also contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding NAFTA implementation.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Fomento Economico Mexicano, S.A. de C.V.

Nature of Services: Editor

Activities: None Reported

\$30,773.44 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

Ruder Finn, Inc.

#4315

808 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20006

Exportadora De Sal, S.A. De C.V. (ESSA)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Shaw Pittman LLP #5198 2300 N Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1128

Secretaria de Comercio y Fomento Industrial (SECOFI) (Secretariat of Commerce and Industrial Development)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss issues such as a possible congressional delegation visit to Mexico, the North American Free Trade Agreement, the cross-border trucking provisions, Andean Trade Preference Act, Trade Promotion Authority legislation, food safety/bioterrorism legislation, sugar and sweetener issues, country-of origin labeling requirements being considered as part of the Farm Bill reauthorization legislation, immigration/border security, as well as other issues of interests to the foreign principal.

\$419,126.15 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

#5460

1440 New York Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Mexico, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials on issues relating to immigration reform and U.S. trade policy regarding sugar and tuna.

\$360,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

#5491

99 Madison Avenue

2nd Floor

New York, NY 10016

Government of Mexico, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to develop and execute a strategic communications program aimed at developing support in the United States for a Mexican-U.S. bilateral relationship.

#### **MICRONESIA**

Staton, David Michael #5002 Capitol Link 831 South King Street, Suite E Leesburg, VA 20175-3903

Federated States of Micronesia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with embassy officials and U.S. Government officials to discuss HR 1.

\$42,694.07 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Stovall, James T. III

#3940

1725 N Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Federated States of Micronesia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant presented legal positions on behalf of the foreign principal to officials of the U.S. executive and legislative branches relating to the Compact of Free Association and Public Law 99-239, and in support of the extension of additional grants of funds and technical assistance by the United States to the Federated States of Micronesia.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending August 25,2002

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P.

#4933

888 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20006-3939

Joint Committee on Compact Economic Negotiations, Micronesia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal with respect to the negotiation of the civil aviation aspects of the Compact of Free Association between the Federated States of Micronesia and the United States.

\$8,635.73 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

### **MONACO**

M. Silver Associates, Inc.

#3131

747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Monaco Government Tourist & Convention Bureau

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided press trips to the principality, and prepared and distributed press information on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$23,239.35 for the six month period ending July 15,2002

Monaco Government Tourist Office

#2327

565 Fifth Avenue 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres

Nature of Services: Public Relations

In order to promote tourism to Monaco, the registrant participated in several travel shows and distributed travel literature.

\$549,780.78 for the six month period ending September 21,2002

### **MONTENEGRO**

Piper Rudnick #3712 901 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005-2301

Foreign Ministry of the Republic of Montenegro

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided general representation to advance understanding of the foreign principal's policies by the U.S. Administration, Congress, media, experts, and the general public.

\$121,919.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Republic of Montenegro Trade Mission to the U.S. of America 1610 New Hampshire Avenue, NW

Government of the Republic of Montenegro

Washington, DC 20009

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials with regard to bilateral relations, economic aid programs and other issues affecting U.S.-Montenegro relations.

\$132,579.24 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

#5199

### **MOROCCO**

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

#3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of Morocco

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to provide media relations services to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Gabriel Company, LLC

#5523

1666 K Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Consultant

The registrant agreed to provide advice to the foreign principal regarding U.S./Morocco relations.

Finances: None Reported

Holley, Robert Michael

#5528

5500 Friendship Boulevard

Apartment 2123 N

Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Government of Morocco

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to prepare and disseminate informational materials. The registrant also agreed to advise the foreign principal on how to best strengthen their bilaterial relations with the United States. In addition, the registrant agreed to meet with U.S. Government officials to advocate the adoption of policies aimed at strengthening U.S./Moroccan relations on issues related to foreign assistance, cooperation in the war on terrorism, and various regional security issues.

Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.

#5352

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Minister of Foreign Affairs of The Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss the status of U.S.-Moroccan relations, developments in Western Sahara, Moroccan prisoners of war being held in southwestern Algeria, and a visit to Washington, DC by the King of Morocco. The registrant also arranged meetings between members of Congress and the King of Morocco.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Moroccan National Tourist Office

#1793

20 East 46th Street

Suite 1201

New York, NY 10017

Moroccan National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Morocco by contacting travel agents and tour operators, preparing advertising campaigns, and distributing travel brochures, posters, videos, and photographs to travel agents, schools, libraries, and journalists.

\$208,733.48 for the six month period ending December 30,2002

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Zuckerman Spaeder LLP #5324 (T) 1201 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036

Government of Morocco (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided legal research and advice in connection with a pending case involving a Moroccan citizen in the custody of authorities in the United States. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials in order to monitor the status of the above-mentioned case.

# **MOZAMBIQUE**

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C. #5349 1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Suite 502 Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Mozambique, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials to discuss HIV/AIDS programs, the Tennessee Valley Infrastructure Group working in Mozambique, the Millennium Challenge Account funding for Mozambique, the upcoming visit of Mozambique's Foreign Minister, and other issues concerning Mozambique.

\$42,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

# **MYANMAR (BURMA)**

DCI Group, L.L.C. #5497 Two Lafayette Square 1133 21st Street, N.W., Suite M100 Washington, DC 20036

Union of Myanmar State Peace & Development Council (SPDC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant issued press releases and made presentations to editorial boards. The registrant also contacted members of Congress and the Administration to begin a dialogue on political reconciliation and humanitarian issues affecting Myanmar and the United States.

\$340,862.58 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

### NAGORNO KARABAGH

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA

#5342

122 C Street, N.W.

Suite 360

Washington, DC 20001

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant attended a conference dealing with Nagorno Karabakh and the surrounding region, assisted in arranging meetings/planning itineraries for visiting officials, and disseminated a newsletter and press releases dealing with developments in Nagorno Karabagh, the foreign minister's visit to Washington, DC., and Nagorno Karabagh's presidential elections.

\$62,935.21 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Williams, Paul R. #5507 3600 North Vernon Street Arlington, VA 22207

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to prepare a strategy paper outlining recent developments in U.S. foreign policy and the implications for the peaceful resolution of the Karabagh dispute. The registrant will also provide asistance in arranging meetings with various think tanks and in drafting public statements to be made by the foreign minister.

# **NETHERLANDS**

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Association of Dutch Insurers (Verbond van Verzekeraars)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding retroactive policy claims.

Finances: None Reported

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

#3301

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 601

Washington, DC 20037

Royal Netherlands Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$1,072.05 for the six month period ending November 10,2002

Manning, Selvage & Lee

#5397

1100 17th Street, N.W.

12th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

New Skies Satellites N.V.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Netherlands Board of Tourism #619 355 Lexington Avenue 21st Floor New York, NY 10017

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to the Netherlands by advertising, issuing press releases, providing promotional travel, attending conventions and meetings, and conducting trade workshops, educational trips, and joint promotions.

\$1,000,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31, 2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Government of the Netherlands, Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency (NFIA) (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant provided public relations services which included the creation of various press releases and advertisements promoting foreign investment in the Netherlands.

## **NETHERLANDS ANTILLES**

GCI Group Inc.

#3856

825 Third Avenue

24th Floor

New York, NY 10022-7519

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations support to promote the Netherlands as an area for investment.

Finances: None Reported

Venable, Baetjer, Howard & Civiletti, LLP

#5435

1201 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20005

The Government of the Netherlands Antilles

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided services concerning the foreign principal's tax relationship with the United States and Treasury Department and Internal Revenue Service policy and regulations relating to the taxation of foreign nationals on U.S.-derived income. The registrant also provided services concerning the foreign principal's relationship with the United States relating to drug interdiction, money laundering and related "know your customer" provisions (H.R. 1114, S. 398, S. 219. S. 376), and immigration policy. In addition, the registrant encouraged members of Congress to travel to Caracas to promote U.S.-Netherlands Antilles foreign relations.

\$47,712.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

#### **NEW ZEALAND**

Blank Rome Comisky & McCauley, LLP

#4929

900 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

New Zealand Dairy Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Blank Rome Comisky & McCauley, LLP

#4929

900 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20006

New Zealand Meat Producers Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Meat New Zealand #2526

1483 Chain Bridge Road

Suite 300

McLean, VA 22101-5703

New Zealand Meat Producers' Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant monitored and reported on meat market issues including the importation of meat in the United States, received trade inquiries for New Zealand meat and assisted trade and farming visitors from New Zealand. The registrant participated in American and Canadian conventions/meetings. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss the Farm Security and Rural Investment Act.

\$237,000.00 for the six month period ending July 8,2002

## **NICARAGUA**

Cameron, Bruce P. #5533 1725 17th Street, N.W. #109 Washington, DC 20009

Embassy of the Republic of Nicaragua

Nature of Services:

The registrant agreed to contact the U.S. Administration and members of Congress to make known Nicaragua's points of view and provide support for such common goals as the Central American Free Trade Agreement and the war on terrorism.

### **NIGER**

#5003

Cohen & Woods International, Inc.
1925 North Lynn Street
Suite 1000
Arlington, VA 22209

Government of the Republic of Niger, Embassy

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding issues concerning the foreign principal and assisted the foreign principal with a strategic and representational program in the United States. The program included an evaluation of Niger's relationship with the United States and the U.S. business community, and analyzed the perception of Niger within the international financial community. The registrant also assisted with visits of distinguished persons from Niger to the United States.

### **NIGERIA**

**BKSH & Associates** 

#5402

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 901 - L

Washington, DC 20006

His Excellency Ibrahim Saminu Turaki, Governor Jigawa State, Nigeria

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$121,948.78 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

EAW Group, Inc.

#5284

10 Prince Street

Alexandria, VA 22314

Federal Republic of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

GoodWorks International, LLC

#5414

303 Peachtree Street

Suite 4420

Atlanta, GA 30308

Government of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss transportation, energy, economic and

political affairs of interest to the foreign principal.

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Federal Republic of Nigeria

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

#### NORTHERN IRELAND

AWS Services #5043 1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006

Ulster Unionist Council

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress and business and civic leaders involved with Northern Ireland-U.S. economic development, peace, democracy, and cultural programs. The registrant also arranged and participated in U.S. itineraries for party members, and communicated with press and media to promote the Ulster Unionist Party policies.

\$9,480.90 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

GCI Group Inc.

#3856

825 Third Avenue

24th Floor

New York, NY 10022-7519

Invest Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services to market Northern Ireland as a business environment for investment.

\$420,550.88 for the six month period ending July 11,2002

Invest Northern Ireland

#4364

2201 Waukegan Road

Suite 150 South

Bannockburn, IL 60015

Invest Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant promoted commercial and industrial development in Northern Ireland by conducting seminars, arranging exhibitions, placing advertisements in U.S. publications and contacting U.S. organizations.

\$3,042,437.95 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

O'Neill III, Thomas P. #4898 One Beacon Street, Suite 1600 Boston, MA 02108

John Hume, MP & Social Democratic Labour Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Rhoney, Colette T. #5305 1519 Elliott Place, NW

Washington, DC 20007

Northern Ireland Women's Coalition

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant agreed to help organize fund raisers to benefit the Northern Ireland Women's Coalition.

#### **NORWAY**

Evans, Billy Lee #5021 407 - First Street, S.E. Washington, DC 20003

Royal Norwegian Government (Embassy)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on how to most effectively communicate to members of Congress and congressional staffers Norway's position with regard to commercial whaling and the resumption of commerce in whale products. The registrant also contacted congressional staffers to enlist their support in opposing a resolution condemning Norway for commercial whaling and trading in whale products.

\$12,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Norwegian Tourist Board #526 655 Third Avenue, 18th Floor Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

Norwegian Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel information services to travel agents, tour operators and individuals on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in travel workshops and seminars. In addition, the registrant met with Norwegian suppliers to discuss marketing activities and to inform the suppliers about travel trends in the United States.

\$266,266.81 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

### **PAKISTAN**

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #3774 200 North Broadway St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

Pakistan Textile & Apparel Group (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided media relations and direct communications with audiences of importance to the foreign principal to enlist allies in support of a campaign for U.S. tariff relief. The registrant developed and maintained a website, distributed informational materials to allies, journalists, elected officials and their staffs, as well as worked to arrange speaking opportunities in the United States for representatives of the foreign principal. Further, the registrant coordinated communication activities with congressional staffers to promote pending legislation that would grant U.S. tariff relief to Pakistani textile and apparel exporters.

\$123,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Reed, T. Dean #5044 1155 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 1003 Washington, DC 20005

Pakistan Peoples Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations counsel concerning activities in the United States, including visits by Pakistan Peoples Party officials to the United States. The registrant prepared letters and information for congressional staff members to explain the need for restoration of democratic institutions in Pakistan.

\$6,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Sterling International Consulting Corporation

#5519

118 West Ottawa Street Lansing, MI 48933

Government of Pakistan (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to work with the news media on behalf of the foreign principal to promote a favorable image. The registrant will provide grassroots planning and assistance in organizing, expanding and mobilizing Pakistan's support base.

Team Eagle #5466 5847 San Felipe Suite 3210 Houston, TX 77057

Islamic Republic of Pakistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed research for the Government of Pakistan Embassy in Washington, D.C. The registrant provided the foreign principal with an assessment and strategic advice concerning the perception of the Government of Pakistan by the U.S. Government regarding issues ranging from aid, debt, relief, textile tariffs, foreign investment, education and the purchase of military and non-military equipment.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Wilson Associates, LLC #5450 801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 730 Washington, DC 20004

Government of Pakistan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress seeking co-signers on a draft statement prepared by Senator Biden for insertion in the "Congressional Record" congratulating Ambassador Lodhi for her term of service. The registrant also disseminated newspaper articles and editorials regarding the Pakistan/India/Kashmir crisis to members of Congress.

\$149,907.80 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **PALESTINE**

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

#3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Palestinian Authority

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including, but not limited to, defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$374,984.00 for the six month period ending October 28,2002

Palestine Liberation Organization

#5244

1320 18th Street, N.W.

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20036

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted interviews, gave lectures, attended conferences, forums and symposiums on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$201,655.91 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

#### **PANAMA**

Arnold & Porter #1750 555 - 12th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20004-1206

Government of Panama

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice on U.S. securities and banking laws and policies, and represented the foreign principal in matters concerning a proposed international arbitration. The registrant also met with a U.S. Government official and provided advice to the foreign principal on legal issues relating to environmental matters.

\$984,912.81 for the six month period ending December 4,2002

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

#3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Panama Canal Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared communications, publications and media plans. The registrant also conducted research and drafted materials regarding the United Nations Summit in Johannesburg, South Africa. In addition, the registrant assisted in revising and re-drafting handbooks, brochures and a fact sheet, coordinated and secured a media interview regarding the UN Summit with Reuters, provided counsel on advertising opportunities, and tracked stories in U.S. and international media outlets.

\$323,256.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Jones, Theodore L. (TED)

#5520

8941 Jefferson Highway

Suite 200

Baton Rouge, LA 70809

Republic de Panama

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice and representation with regard to maritime and tourist strategies.

M. Silver Associates, Inc. #3131 747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Gamboa Rainforest Resort (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations/media relations services including press trips to the principality, and prepared and distributed press information on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$12,597.25 for the six month period ending July 15,2002

### **PERU**

#5304

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. 2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W. Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037-1922

Embassy of Peru and Exporamerica

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant drafted press releases, testimony and talking points on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in meetings with trade organizations, officials of the Administration, congressional staffers, and members of Congress regarding the Andean Trade Protection Act. In addition, the registrant set up meetings with visiting government officials in Peru and the United States.

\$47,213.30 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

## **PHILIPPINES**

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

#3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including, but not limited to, defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$554.96 for the six month period ending October 28,2002

Burson-Marsteller

#2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Government of the Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted investment in the Republic of the Philippines by developing a public relations program including media relations and research, and by distributing economic materials.

\$565,037.18 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Fasturn, Inc.

#2944

1317 F Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20004-1105

Government of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal regarding the bilateral textile and apparel agreement between the United States and the Philippines and provided statistical and economic material.

\$12,034.08 for the six month period ending August 9,2002

Icon Group #4926 130 Pondfield Road Suite 1 Bronxville, NY 10708

Government of the Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations

#5492

700 Thirteenth Street, N.W.

Suite 350

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant assisted the embassy and the defense attache in meetings with members of Congress and legislative branch communities in regard to matters related to Asia-Pacific security issues and bilateral military cooperation.

\$64,056.65 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **POLAND**

Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762 5 Marine View Plaza Suite 208 Hoboken, NJ 07030

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in various trade shows and arranged seminars promoting tourism to Poland.

\$218,151.18 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

## **PORTUGAL**

Levin Public Relations & Marketing, Inc.

#5499

30 Glenn Street

White Plains, NY 10603

ICEP/Portugal

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

M. Silver Associates, Inc.

#3131

747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Portuguese National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations/media relations services on behalf of the foreign principal including press trips, and preparation and distribution of press information.

\$94,680.59 received prior to registration on October 1, 2002.

# **QATAR**

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

#2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal with respect to its bilateral relationship with the U.S. Government, security, and commercial issues. The registrant also provided advice in connection with official visits to the United States by Qatari officials, economic development initiatives in Qatar, procedures to protect the rights of Qatari citizens in the United States, initiatives to establish relationships with American universities, and issues relative to defense cooperation between the United States and Qatar. In addition, the registrant provided comments and advice regarding the content of speeches/remarks and other communications by Qatari Government officials, and their correspondence with U.S. Government officials. Further, the registrant provided legal advice to the foreign principal in matters involving international law, commercial investment, litigation and contracts.

\$221,374.34 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Rahall Consulting Group

#5531

1514 21st Street, N.W.

Suite 7

Washington, DC 20036-1010

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will advise and assist the foreign principal with regard to government and public relations matters. This will include advice and recommendations regarding communication with members of Congress and their staff, including invitations to participate in educational briefings and seminars.

# **ROMANIA**

Burhop, William J. #5479 3004 Oregon Knolls Drive, N.W. Washington, DC 20015

Government of Romania, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant discussed including Romania in NATO with members of Congress and their staff.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Cosmos, Inc. #4519 Post Office Box 30437 Bethesda, MD 20824

National Bank of Romania

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

DCS Group #5493 410 First Street, S.E. Third Floor

Washington, DC 20003

Prime Minister, Government of Romania (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant arranged media interviews for the foreign principal.

\$111,067.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Dutko Group Companies, Inc.

#5452 (T)

412 First Street, S.E. Washington, DC 20003

Government of Romania

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

#5408

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1200** 

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Romania

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress and officials of the executive branch to assist the foreign principal's effort to accede to NATO. The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding the Bucharest summit. The registrant also worked on arranging meetings between officials of the Government of Romania and members of Congress, and congressional staffers.

\$119,689.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Orion Strategies LLC

#5437

918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Government of Romania, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss the North Atlantic Treaty Organization (NATO) enlargement, bilateral adoption issues, and developments in Romania.

\$41,965.52 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Romanian National Tourist Office #2093
14 East 38th Street
12th Floor
New York, NY 10016

Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant promoted tourism to Romania.

\$47,328.00 for the six month period ending December 3,2002

### **RUSSIA**

Bashkortostan Trade Mission

#4731

36 Goodnough Road Chestnut, MA 02467

Republic of Bashkortostan

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

Ilim Pulp Enterprises

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Prior to registration the registrant provided the foreign principal with support in relation to a business dispute and litigation regarding the ownership of a pulp and paper mill in Russia. The registrant also scheduled interviews with the media, prepared the foreign principal for interviews, and monitored and analyzed media coverage. In addition, the registrant prepared and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal detailing the dispute and the foreign principal's position.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

#3774

200 North Broadway

St. Louis, MO 63102-2796

Tyumen Oil Company (t)

Nature of Services: Media/Government Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$72,537.04 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Gallagher, John J. #5336 1760 Market Street Suite 1100 Philadelphia, PA 19103

Kurchatov Institute

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Solutions North America Incorporated

#5517

1025 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1012** 

Washington, DC 20036

ITERA International Energy Corporation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations services. The registrant will host a dinner reception for the president of the foreign principal, and coordinate a learning experience for thirty American and Russian students at the Freedoms Foundation at Valley Forge five-day Democracy In Action program.

# **SAN MARINO**

Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino

#3361

1828 L Street, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Government of San Marino

Nature of Services: Diplomatic Service

Activities: None Reported

### SAUDI ARABIA

#3492

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Dutton & Dutton, P.C.

#2591

5017 Tilden Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20016

Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored the executive branch, members of Congress, and the public concerning petroleum developments, the peace process, and U.S. political activities of concern to Saudia Arabia and the Middle East, especially those concerning events ensuing from the September 11, 2001 terrorist attack. The registrant also responded to occasional media inquiries regarding Saudi Arabia.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending December 12,2002

Gallagher Group, L.L.C.

#5467

1800 North Kent Street

Suite 907

Arlington, VA 22209

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia - (through Qorvis Communications, LLC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant scheduled meetings and accompanied representatives of the foreign principal to meetings with members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss U.S.-Saudi bilateral relations and U.S.-Saudi cooperation in the war on terrorism. Other topics discussed were oil and energy issues, economic development, government reform, education, role of women, human rights, the Saudi peace initiative, Saudi charities and a meeting between the President of the United States and the Crown Prince of Saudi Arabia.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301 600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. Suite 601 Washington, DC 20037

SABIC Core Communications

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided corporate communications counseling and media support.

Finances: None Reported

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301 600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. Suite 601 Washington, DC 20037

Saudi Aramco

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided advice and assistance regarding communications strategy including preparation of a communications plan.

Finances: None Reported

Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP

#5432

755 East Mulberry

Suite 200

San Antonio, TX 78212

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal in its relationship with the U.S. Congress and Administration relating to trade issues.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165 2550 M Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037-1350

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant scheduled meetings with members of Congress and congressional staffers, accompanied the representatives of the foreign principal to these meetings and provided advice regarding content of congressional communications. The registrant also advised the foreign principal on the status of legislation and legislative inquiries of interest to the Royal Kingdom, strategies for dealing with Congress and U.S. Government officials, and strategies for improving the U.S.-Saudi bilateral relationship.

\$288,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Qorvis Communications, LLC

#5483

8484 Westpark Drive Suite 800 McLean, VA 22102

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant disseminated informational materials to promote public awareness of the foreign principal's commitment in the war against terrorism and to peace in the Middle East. The registrant also contacted the media, congressional staffers, and Administration officials to discuss Middle East issues and child abduction as well as communications strategy for the Crown Prince's visit with President Bush.

\$14,687,782.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc.

#5511

705 Prince Street

Alexandria, VA 22314

Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant analyzes radio, television, magazine and newspaper data and availabilities, and makes recommendations on which media time and ads to purchase.

\$4,730,122.60 received, through Qorvis Communications, prior to registration on July 24, 2002

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

#5321

527 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

#5321

527 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc.

#4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc.

#4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Saudi Arabian Oil Company

Nature of Services: Marketing

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Scott, Thomas J.

#5509 (T)

Vela International Marine Limited

Tower Building Room T-1031

Dhahran, SA 31311

Vela International Marine Limited (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to attend meetings to discuss securing support for the approval by the Coast Guard of certain matters regarding salvage and marine firefighting requirements, vessel response plans and vessel operations.

Registrant received his normal salary as an employee on loan to Vela International Marine Limited

Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

#5220

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20005

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

Activities: None Reported

#### **SCOTLAND**

BSMG Worldwide #3911 700 13th Street, N.W. Suite 800 Washington, DC 20005

Scottish Enterprise

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided advice and counsel relating to communications and marketing activities, developed communications materials and promoted Scotland to journalists and the business community as an investment location or important strategic business partner.

\$486,939.17 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

Mullen #5512 36 Essex Street Wenham, MA 01984

Scottish Enterprise (Through Weber Shandwick)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Through Weber Shandwick the registrant provided marketing and public relations services by organizing media tours, participating in trade shows, developing press releases, including overall research to achieve these goals.

\$87,027.47 received prior to registration on August 1, 2002

Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur

#5208

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Scottish National Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

This is a pro bono representation. The registrant assisted in developing and promoting Scottish-American relationships and providing a focal point for SNP-USA members to keep them informed about current events in Scotland. The registrant assisted in supporting members of the Scottish Parliament through the presentation of events for National Tartan Day in April 2002. The registrant worked with Scottish-American groups to organize and/or promote a series of events in Washington, D.C. and New York that showcased Scotland.

Scottish Enterprise #3013 4 Landmark Square Suite 500 Stamford, CT 06901

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant's offices in Houston, Texas, Redwood Shores, California, Stamford, Connnecticut, and Downers Grove, Illinois contacted representatives of U.S. business organizations, disseminated economic information, placed advertisements in publications, and sponsored seminars to promote investment and industrial development in Scotland.

\$1,659,988.00 for the six month period ending September 3,2002

# **SENEGAL**

LTL Strategies #5482 (T) 4222 46th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20016

Government of Senegal (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant solicited the interests of the American business community in participating in the Dakar Conference Organizing Committee for the Dakar from April 15 - 17, 2002.

\$45,573.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

# **SERBIA**

Denton, James S. #5416 1800 Edgehill Drive Alexandria, VA 22307

Government of the Republic of Serbia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Public Strategies, Inc.

#5472

98 San Jacinto Boulevard

Suite 900

Austin, TX 78701

Association of Free and Independent Trade Unions

Nature of Services:

The registrant agreed to provide advice, prepare materials, and arrange meetings with U.S. Government officials and the mass media. The registrant also agreed to provide a website design.

## **SIERRA LEONE**

Sierra Rutile America, Inc.

#5128

2081 W. Lymington Way St. Augustine, FL 32084

Sierra Rutile America, Inc.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

#### **SINGAPORE**

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Singapore, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning trade and foreign policy issues.

\$51,185.28 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Fontheim International, LLC

#5501

601 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 1100 North

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Singapore, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general representation to the foreign principal with respect to consideration by the U.S. Congress of legislation approving and implementing a free trade agreement between the United States and Singapore.

\$49,500.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

Reed, T. Dean

#5044

1155 - 15th Street, N.W.

**Suite 1003** 

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Singapore, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Consulting

The registrant provided public relations advice and consultation to the foreign principal. The registrant monitored news regarding Singapore, and assisted in editing a newsletter which is produced and distributed monthly by the foreign principal.

\$39,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Singapore Economic Development Board

#2003

55 East 59th Street 21st Floor

New York, NY 10022

Singapore Economic Development Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant and its other offices located in Boston, Chicago, New York, Los Angeles, San Francisco and Washington, D.C., promoted direct industrial investment and marketing opportunities in Singapore and provided general assistance to U.S. companies establishing business operations in Singapore.

\$1,388,259.92 for the six month period ending August 2,2002

Singapore Tourism Board

#2414

4929 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 510

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's three offices located in New York, Los Angeles and Chicago promoted and publicized the tourist attractions of Singapore by distributing informational literature, offering guidance, and responding to inquiries.

\$1,173,876.75 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

White & Case, LLP

#2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal in connection with foreign borrowing and project financing by the foreign principal.

\$33,865.00 for the six month period ending September 9,2002

# **SLOVAKIA**

Reffe, Paige E. #5333 1737 H Street, N.W. 3rd Floor Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of The Slovak Republic

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

The registrant provided guidance and advice on Slovakia's integration into NATO. The registrant provided guidance to a variety of Slovak Government officials prior to their meetings with U.S. Government officials or visits to the United States.

\$63,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

# **SLOVENIA**

Dechert Price & Rhoads

#5530

1775 Eye Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Slovenia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal in negotiations with the Office of the U.S. Trade Representative regarding a press release dated February 17, 2002, which stated that Slovenia abolished the protection of confidential test data submitted by pharmaceutical companies for marketing approval.

Finances: None Reported

Piper Rudnick

#3712

901 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005-2301

Foreign Ministry of the Republic of Slovenia (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted the media, U.S. Government officials, and congressional staffers to advance the foreign principal's bilateral ties with the United States and to secure U.S. Government support for Slovenia's accession to full membership to NATO.

\$71,001.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

## SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

JWI, L.L.C. #4990 1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Somali Republic Ministry of Foreign Affairs (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds LLP

#5518

1735 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006-5209

Puntland State of Somalia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and U.S. Government officials concerning a visa application for the President of Puntland, and to urge approval of that application, as well as to secure support for Puntland State once a visa was granted.

# **SOUTH AFRICA**

C/R International, L.L.C.

#5117

1150 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 406

Washington, DC 20036

Chamber of Mines of South Africa

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade & Investment

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

C/R International, L.L.C.

#5117

1150 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 406

Washington, DC 20036

Peace Parks Foundation (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant assisted with the processing of credit card donations on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

C/R International, L.L.C.

#5117

1150 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 406

Washington, DC 20036

South Africa Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$737.64 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc.

#5426

320 West 13th Street

7th Floor

New York, NY 10016

South African Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services and disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal in connection with tourism in South Africa.

\$446,763.94 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

South African Airways, a Division of Transnet Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared and distributed press releases to travel trade, aviation trade, consumer lifestyle media and newspapers in the United States, organized media trips to South Africa, and liaised with print and electronic media to service inquiries and provide news updates.

\$44,994.69 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

South African Tourism

#603

500 Fifth Avenue

**Suite 2040** 

New York, NY 10110-0002

South African Tourist Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

## **SPAIN**

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio

#2400

Post Office Box 9020894 San Juan, PR 00902-0894

Spanish Ministry of Commerce

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York

#5210

670 Long Beach Boulevard Long Beach, NY 11561

Xunta de Galicia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted trade and investment opportunities in the region of Galicia, Spain, to American businesses, media and economic development agencies through letters, meetings, press releases and telephone calls.

\$20,611.95 for the six month period ending September 30, 2002

# SRI LANKA

MWW Group

#5389

1747 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1150

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Sri Lanka through Bell Pottinger Communications, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc.

#1853

420 Lexington Avenue

Suite 825

New York, NY 10170

Sri Lanka Tea Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

# ST. CHRISTOPHER (ST. KITTS) & NEVIS

Jensen/Boga Inc.

#5495

19 West 44th Street New York, NY 10036

St. Kitts & Nevis Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services and placed advertisements on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$37,521.57 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

## ST. LUCIA

St. Lucia National Development Corporation

#2796

800 2nd Avenue

9th Floor

New York, NY 10017

National Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant distributed informational materials to potential investors.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending December 24,2002

St. Lucia Tourist Board

#2668

800 Second Avenue

9th Floor

New York, NY 10017-4504

St. Lucia Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to St. Lucia by attending familiarization trips, consumer shows and seminars.

\$134,347.79 for the six month period ending September 15,2002

# ST. MARTIN

St. Maarten Tourist Office #5294 675 Third Avenue Suite 1807 New York, NY 10017

Island Territory of St. Maarten

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant attended travel shows and disseminated informational materials to travel groups and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$175,630.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

# **SUDAN**

Steeplechase Group, LLC #5423 2523 Trophy Lane Reston, VA 20191

Anis G. Haggar

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss the Sudan peace initiative and oil wealth sharing in Sudan. The registrant also provided policy guidance to an organization spearheading a developmental HIV/AIDS program in the Horn of Africa.

\$75,000.00 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

## **SWEDEN**

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council Grand Central Station Post Office Box 4649 New York, NY 10163-4649 #4885

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel informational materials to individuals, the media and the travel industry to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$190,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

#### **SWITZERLAND**

Craven, Andrew John

#5410 (T)

F. Hoffman-La Roche Ltd

CH 4070 Basel, SZ

F. Hoffman-La Roche Ltd

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Ebert, Douglas Karl

#4757

1519 Greenery Drive

Suite 102

Florence, KY 41042

Dr. Pierre Comte, Promotion Economique, Canton of Neuchatel, Switzerland - (Formerly Dr. Karl Dobler)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

#5241

1925 K Street, N.W.

Suite 450

Washington, DC 20006

Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant contacted the media to promote Vaud, Switzerland, as a good place to do business and to promote interviews with representatives of the foreign principal during their visits to the United States. The registrant also wrote and disseminated press releases and newsletters regarding business developments in the State of Vaud, Switzerland. In addition the registrant attended conferences and meetings on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$13,295.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Hilton, Susan Elaine

#5234 (T)

F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd.

CH 4070, Basel, SZ

F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Oestreicher, Michael R.

#3426

312 Walnut Street

**Suite 1400** 

Cincinnati, OH 45202

Development Economic Western Switzerland (DEWS)

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant agreed to develop a program to encourage U.S. businessmen to relocate their operations in the Canton of Neuchatel or Vaud.

Finances: None Reported

Parter International, Inc.

#5260

6 East 43rd Street

21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Berne Economic Development Agency, (BEDA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant arranged seminars and conferences and disseminated informational materials to promote the economic development of the Canton of Berne, Switzerland by encouraging American industries to relocate their businesses in the Canton of Berne.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Peden, Jack L. #5388 15828 Alta Vista Way San Jose, CA 95127

Francis Sermet, Special Industry Representative Cantons of Neuchatel & Vaud, Switzerland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant initiated inquiries of various companies in the United States regarding their level of interest in business opportunities in Western Switzerland and presented a description of the tax and business development programs in Western Switzerland to American businessmen.

\$71,445.88 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Professor Dr. Donald Kaiser

#5107 (T)

F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd.

CH 4070

Basel, SZ

F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

#1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Novartis, A.G.

Nature of Services: Advertising/Public Relations

The registrant provided marketing communications support and media relations international support at medical meetings.

\$424,260.97 for the six month period ending September 27,2002

Switzerland Tourism #55 608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss Federal Railroads

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,345,195.00 together with the Swiss National Tourist Office for the six month period ending December 31, 2002

Switzerland Tourism #55 608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,345,195.00 together with the Swiss Federal Railroads for the six month period ending December 31, 2002

### **TAIWAN**

Asia Associates, Inc.

#5201

3486 Scotland Avenue

Chambersburg, PA 17201

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, Republic of China

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy and Trade

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staff to discuss the latest economic and political developments in Taiwan. The registrant also helped invite members of Congress to dinners/receptions hosted by the foreign principal.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

#3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1275** 

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Board of Foreign Trade, ROC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and consulting services to the foreign principal on economic developments in the United States with an emphasis on the development of trade relations with the U.S. Government.

\$90,784.68 for the six month period ending November 28,2002

Downen, Robert L.

#5502 (T)

4009 Terrace Drive

Annandale, VA 22003

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant drafted speeches, talking points, and informal remarks for public presentation by officers of TECRO. The registrant prepared public information and public relations materials for use by TECRO to promote US-Taiwan relations and to define common interests shared by American and Chinese peoples.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco 5201 Great American Parkway Suite 307 #2985

Far East Trade Service, Inc.

Santa Clara, CA 95054

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant assisted U.S. firms wanting to do business in Taiwan and Taiwanese firms wanting to establish American business contacts, participated in and assisted with business conferences and trade shows, and distributed trade publications.

\$305,290.01 for the six month period ending December 6,2002

Fonte, Michael Joseph

#5514

8 Belmont Court

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Democratic Progressive Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to inform U.S. policymakers, Congress, think tank personnel and the media regarding the policies of the foreign principal and Taiwan's interests and concerns.

Finances: None Reported

Fonte, Michael Joseph

#5514

8 Belmont Court

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Spring Rain Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to promote better understanding between the people of Taiwan, Taichung County and the U.S. public, through meetings, speeches and written materials.

Global USA, Inc. 2121 K Street, N.W. Suite 650

Washington, DC 20037

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

#5292

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided the foreign prinicipal with the names and contact numbers of state and local community leaders and elected officials to be used as potential contacts in areas where TECRO has branch offices. In addition, the registrant identified community and civic leaders in the greater Washington, D.C. area to be briefed by TECRO officials.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Halpern Associates

#3790

1717 K Street, N.W.

Suite 613

Washington, DC 20036

Institute of International Relations

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant maintained liaison with scholars and academic institutions, promoted scholarly studies and activities on the subject of Taiwan and China, and organized scholarly conferences on Asian themes. The registrant also provided consulting services and conducted research and analysis on East Asia.

\$230,719.00 for the six month period ending September 7,2002

IEP Advisors, LLP

#5431 (T)

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

10th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office (TECRO) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided updates on developments in U.S. foreign and domestic policy.

\$41,129.03 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

#3690

2111 Jefferson Davis Highway Suite 505 North Arlington, VA 22202

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant consulted with the foreign principal regarding trade and economic matters, political developments in the United States, and international developments and their impact on the United States. The registrant also monitored Senate and House committee hearings, and monitored and interpreted floor debates in Congress.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending December 13,2002

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

#5408

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of China on Taiwan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered government relations and related public communications services to assist the Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in Washington, DC, in promoting and strengthening Taiwan's relations in the United States. The registrant worked on setting up meetings between members of the Senate and officials of the Government of the Republic of China.

\$215,125.00 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Miller & Chevalier, Chartered

#5365

655 Fifteenth Street, N.W.

Suite 900 - Metropolitan Square

Washington, DC 20005-5701

Board of Foreign Trade (BOFT)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

Piper Rudnick #3712 901 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005-2301

Republic of China (Taiwan) through the Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal and provided strategic advice and planning on legislative issues. The registrant also provided assistance in facilitating meetings with U.S. Government officials, promoted Taiwan's participation in international organizations and meetings, and assisted with public relations efforts.

\$120,983.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Solarz Associates

#5358

1120 Bellview Road McLean, VA 22102

Government of Taiwan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assisted the foreign principal in connection with meetings with U.S. Government officials to discuss issues affecting U.S.-Taiwan relations.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

Springer, David E. #5400 6221 29th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20015

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services, including reporting on U.S. Government policies and activities, representing the foreign principal before the U.S. Congress, the executive branch, and various federal independent regulatory agencies, and providing regular briefings and reports to the foreign principal.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Symms, Lehn & Associates, Inc. #4880 127 South Fairfax Street Suite 137 Alexandria, VA 22314-3301

TECRO, Taipei Economic & Cultural Representatives Office (formerly: CETRA, China External Trade Development Council)

Nature of Services: Lobbying/U.S. Trade Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted members of Congress to arrange meetings with visiting TECRO delegations, to extend invitations to attend TECRO sponsored events, and to discuss possible travel to Taiwan. The registrant also submitted a monthly report to the foreign principal outlining activities on its behalf and including an analysis of congressional activities relevant to TECRO's interests.

\$42,000.00 for the six month period ending December 31,2002

Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.

#3652

One Penn Plaza Suite 3410 New York, NY 10119

China External Trade Development Council, Inc. (CETDC)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted U.S. and Taiwanese manufacturers with trade inquiries, researched new possible American markets for Taiwanese goods, and distributed trade promotional literature.

\$143,998.85 for the six month period ending August 28,2002

#### **THAILAND**

Piper Rudnick #3712 901 - 15th Street, N.W. Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005-2301

Government of Thailand

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, members of Congress, and congressional staffers to provide assistance with respect to legislation, regulation, and litigation in the United States concerning matters of foreign policy, including agricultural issues raising intellectual property questions about jasmine rice.

\$260,000.00 for the six month period ending August 5,2002

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

#2178

611 North Larchmont Boulevard

1st Floor

Los Angeles, CA 90004

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry.

\$996,874.08 for the six month period ending December 19,2002

Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

#1897

61 Broadway

Suite 2805

New York, NY 10006

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry.

\$821,345.84 for the six month period ending December 1,2002

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Kingdom of Thailand

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation on behalf of the foreign principal.

## **TIBET**

Office of Tibet #1699 241 East 32nd Street Ground Floor New York, NY 10016

Dalai Lama

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant gave talks and interviews on the problems of Tibet and Tibetan refugees, assisted in handling refugee problems, facilitated educational opportunities for Tibetan exiles, and coordinated His Holiness the Dalai Lama's visits to the Americas. The registrant also disseminated press releases and newsletters concerning Tibetan life to members of Congress, members of the U.N. Mission, newspapers, libraries, press services and educational institutions.

\$205,292.86 received in donations for the six month period ending September 14,2002

# **TRINIDAD & TOBAGO**

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P. #3975 1330 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-1795

Government of Trinidad & Tobago

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services and counseling in connection with the antidumping and countervailing duty investigations in Certain Carbon and Alloy Steel Wire Rod from Trinidad and Tobago.

#### **TUNISIA**

Afridi, Angell & Pelletreau LLP

#5231 (T)

1025 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 904

Washington, DC 20036

Tunisian External Communication Agency (TECA) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided political consultant services to the foreign principal.

\$39,420.00 for the four month period ending June 28,2002

Hoagland, Peter #5496 815 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20006

**Embassy of Tunisia** 

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress to recommend that the foreign principal receive aid under the PL 480 program (Food for Peace Program). The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials to assist the foreign principal in seeking the release and/or voluntary deportation of Tunisian citizens detained in the United States. In addition, the registrant researched American law pertaining to adoption and certain criminal laws on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$24,000.00 for the six month period ending November 30,2002

# **TURKEY**

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

1615 L Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored U.S. Government activities, provided advice, and contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials to promote positive U.S./Turkey relations.

\$82,500.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

Harbour Group, LLC

#5478

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 105

Washington, DC 20007

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations counsel to the foreign principal regarding communications and media strategy targeted to the general public of the United States. The registrant also agreed to provide advice and support to the foreign principal relating to their communications effort directed towards executive and legislative branch officials of the U.S. Government.

Finances: None Reported

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

#5355

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice and assistance to the foreign principal regarding bilateral relations with the United States. The registrant contacted members of Congress and other law firms to discuss anti-Turkish lobbying, and to create a more positive environment in the U.S. Congress.

\$112,500.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356 499 South Capitol Street S.W. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20003

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with government affairs representation before the Congress and federal government of the United States. The registrant provided advice to the Ambassador from the Republic of Turkey. Numerous meetings were arranged with members of Congress, staff assistants, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss issues to create a more positive environment for Turkey.

#5352

\$1,350,500.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C. 499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials, to discuss issues of importance to Turkey, such as U.S./Turkish relations, Israeli/Turkish relations, Armenian/ Turkish relations, and Turkey's economy and human rights record.

\$525,000.00 for the six month period ending July 31,2002

#5358

Solarz Associates

1120 Bellview Road McLean, VA 22102

Government of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assisted the foreign principal in connection with meetings with U.S. Government officials concerning issues affecting U.S.-Turkish relations.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending September 1,2002

## **UKRAINE**

**BKSH & Associates** 

#5402

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 901 - L

Washington, DC 20006

Agency for Humanitarian Technologies

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP

#2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Ukraine

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided general legal representation in connection with foreign borrowing and the rescheduling of certain foreign indebtedness of the foreign principal.

\$252,000.00 for the six month period ending September 9,2002

#### UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Burson-Marsteller

#2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Dubai 2003 (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant developed a public relations program to promote the United Arab Emirates and Dubai as a place for financial, technological and investment opportunities for U.S. companies. The registrant also arranged numerous media briefings with Ibrahim Belselah.

\$791,314.09 for the six month period ending October 31,2002

Government of Dubai, Dept. of Tourism & Commerce Marketing

#4217

Eight Penn Center 19th Floor, Suite 1950 Philadelphia, PA 19103

Jebel Ali Free Zone Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant engaged in public relations and marketing activities in order to provide a positive image of the foreign principal and to encourage investment. The registrant also disseminated commercial and tourism promotional materials.

\$292,894.65 for the six month period ending August 31,2002

Phelps Group

#5165

901 Wilshire Boulevard

Santa Monica, CA 90401

Dubai Tourism & Commerce Marketing

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations support which included participating in various travel and trade conventions and distributing informational material.

\$59,820.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

# **UZBEKISTAN**

Advantage Associates Inc.

#5419

908 Pennsylvania Avenue S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of the Republic of Uzbekistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to monitor proposed legislation and to provide assistance with foreign aid and with publicity for Uzbekistan with Congress, the Administration, and federal agencies.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

#5506

1301 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10019

Government of the Republic of Uzbekistan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP

#2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Uzbekistan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$9,354.00 for the six month period ending September 9,2002

## **VANUATU**

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

#4860

42 Broadway 12th Floor

New York, NY 10004

Republic of Vanuatu

Nature of Services: Registration of Vessels

Activities: None Reported

# **VENEZUELA**

Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

#5241

1925 K Street, N.W.

Suite 450

Washington, DC 20006

Fuerza Integradora (Integrated Strength)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to perform media relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

#### **VIETNAM**

White & Case, LLP #2759 1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

State Bank of Vietnam

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

#### **YUGOSLAVIA**

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

#3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

Activities: None Reported

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending December 24,2002

American International Development Group, Inc.

#5259

1029 North Royal Street

Suite 350

Alexandria, VA 22314

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

# **ZAMBIA**

Ruder Finn, Inc.

#4315

808 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Republic of Zambia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

## **ZIMBABWE**

Barron-Birrell, Inc.

#5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Zimbabwe Democracy Trust

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

#5003

1925 North Lynn Street

**Suite 1000** 

Arlington, VA 22209

Government of Zimbabwe, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with technical consulting advice and services, including analysis and evaluation of foreign policy issues, problems and opportunities. The registrant also contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials to discuss the need for expanded international assistance to address the food crisis in southern Africa.

Finances: None Reported

Dickens & Madson Canada Inc.

#5485

310 Victoria #204

Westmount, Montreal, Quebec

, CA H3Z 2M9

Government of the Republic of Zimbabwe

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant prepared and disseminated a number of press releases on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending September 30,2002

			 	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
-				
	•			
		a.		

## Appendix A Registrant Index

ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL REGISTRANTS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THE FOREIGN PRINCIPAL(S) THEY REPRESENT

(T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period

(t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during this six month reporting period

Advantage Associates Inc.

#5419

Embassy of the Republic of Uzbekistan, UZBEKISTAN

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C.

#5349

Central African Republic, CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC

Republic of Mozambique, Embassy, MOZAMBIQUE

Afridi, Angell & Pelletreau LLP

#5231 (T)

Government of Egypt, EGYPT (t)

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN (t)

Tunisian External Communication Agency (TECA), TUNISIA (t)

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

#3492

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, YUGOSLAVIA

Government of British Columbia, CANADA

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Republic of Colombia (Embassy), COLOMBIA

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

#2100

Consulate General of Finland, FINLAND

Consulate General of Israel (formerly: Israel Information Service), ISRAEL

**Alpine Tourist Commission** 

#2052

Alpine Tourist Commission, INTERNATIONAL

**Alsace Development Agency** 

#3506

L'Association de Development du Bas-Rhin (ADIRA), FRANCE

**American Continental Group** 

#5536

Embassy of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

### American International Development Group, Inc.

#5259

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, Embassy, YUGOSLAVIA

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

#4561

ASEAN (Association of Southeast Asian Nations), INTERNATIONAL

BIZINFO, Ltd., MALAWI (t)

Government of Bolivia, Embassy, BOLIVIA

Government of Mexico, Embassy, MEXICO (t)

Government of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

Khalifa Group, ALGERIA

Principality of Liechtenstein, LIECHTENSTEIN

Republic of Singapore, Embassy, SINGAPORE

**Arab Information Center** 

#876

League of Arab States, INTERNATIONAL

Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC

#5476

Republic of Gabon, His Excellency El Hadj Omar Bongo, President, GABON

**Arnold & Porter** 

#1750

Government of Panama, PANAMA

State of Israel, ISRAEL

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

#5500

Government of Bermuda Department of Tourism, BERMUDA

**Aruba Tourism Authority** 

#2987

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

Asia Associates, Inc.

#5201

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, Republic of China, TAIWAN

**Australian Broadcasting Corporation** 

#394

Australian Broadcasting Corporation, AUSTRALIA

**Australian Tourist Commission** 

#1032

Australian National Travel Association, AUSTRALIA

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495 Austrian National Tourist Office, AUSTRIA Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041 Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs), AUSTRIA **AWS Services** #5043 Ulster Unionist Council, NORTHERN IRELAND **Bahamas Tourist Office** #2310 Bahamas Ministry of Tourism, BAHAMAS Bakalov, Stoyan I. #5417 **(T)** Government of the Republic of Macedonia (F.Y.R.O.M.) Transit Corridor Commission, MACEDONIA (t) Baker Botts L.L.P. #4293 JETRO, Houston, JAPAN Baker, Donelson, Bearman & Caldwell #5274 **(T)** Government of Argentina, Ministry of Economy, ARGENTINA (t) Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964 Arab Republic of Egypt, EGYPT Embassy of El Salvador, EL SALVADOR Government of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES Palestinian Authority, PALESTINE Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995 Barbados Industrial Development Corporation, BARBADOS Barbados Tourist Board, BARBADOS Barbara Burns & Associates, Inc. #4600 Port Autonome du Havre, FRANCE

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc. #5430

Embassy of Honduras, HONDURAS

Embassy of the Republic of Bolivia, BOLIVIA (t)

Embassy of the Republic of Mexico, MEXICO (t)

Government of Macedonia Ministry of Finance, MACEDONIA (t)

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

Congolese Rally for Democracy, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

El Hadj Omar Bongo President Gabonese Republic, GABON

Government of the Congo, CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)

Republic of Gabon, GABON

Zimbabwe Democracy Trust, ZIMBABWE

**Bashkortostan Trade Mission** 

#4731

Republic of Bashkortostan, RUSSIA

**Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations** 

#5415

JETRO - Houston, JAPAN

Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology

#5381

Bayern MIT, GERMANY

Beall, Waldon W. #5521

Birshtein, Boris J., CANADA

**Belgian National Tourist Office** 

#529

Belgian National Tourist Office, BELGIUM

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

Government of Antigua & Barbuda, ANTIGUA & BARBUDA

Government of Barbados, BARBADOS

Polygon Company, Ltd., CYPRUS

Berliner, Candon & Jimison, PC #5513 (T)

Government of the Northwest Territories, CANADA (t)

**Bermuda Department of Tourism** #430 Government of Bermuda, Department of Tourism, BERMUDA #4764 Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC XL Insurance Company, Ltd., BERMUDA Berry, Max N. #2216 Centre National Interprofessional d'Economie Laitiere, FRANCE Committee to Assure the Availability of Casein (CAAC), INTERNATIONAL Danish Bacon and Meat Council, DENMARK BG Consulting, Inc. #5505 Ministerio De Comercio Exterior E Inversion, Government of Bolivia, BOLIVIA **BKSH & Associates** #5402 Agency for Humanitarian Technologies, UKRAINE (t) Forest Products Association of Canada, CANADA His Excellency Ibrahim Saminu Turaki, Governor Jigawa State, Nigeria, NIGERIA (t) Blank Rome Comisky & McCauley, LLP #4929 New Zealand Dairy Board, NEW ZEALAND New Zealand Meat Producers Board, NEW ZEALAND Bloomfield Associates, Inc. #5302 Kazakhstan 21st Century Foundation, KAZAKHSTAN **Brian Bruh Associates LLC** #5404 Institute for Compliance and Quality Management, LIECHTENSTEIN **British Tourist Authority** British Tourist Authority, GREAT BRITAIN **British Virgin Islands Tourist Board** #3354 British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS **Bryan Cave LLP** #5429

State of Kuwait, KUWAIT

BSMG Worldwide #3911

Government of Colombia, COLOMBIA

Government of the Bahamas, BAHAMAS

Scottish Enterprise, SCOTLAND

Burhop, William J. #5479

Government of Romania, Embassy, ROMANIA

Burson-Marsteller #2469

Dubai 2003, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES (t)

Forest Products Association of Canada, CANADA

Government of the Republic of the Philippines , PHILIPPINES

Burton V. Wides, P.C. #5278

Government of the Republic of Haiti, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, HAITI

**Business Network Corporation** #4513

Japan Economic Foundation, JAPAN

Butler, Victoria A. #5527

Decapolis Group on behalf of Severo Moto, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Institute of Cetacean Research, JAPAN

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

Chamber of Mines of South Africa , SOUTH AFRICA (t)

Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy , ANGOLA

Peace Parks Foundation, SOUTH AFRICA (t)

South Africa Foundation, SOUTH AFRICA

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio #2400

Spanish Ministry of Commerce, SPAIN

Cameron McKenna, LLP #5150

Hydro-Quebec, CANADA

Cameron, Bruce P. #5533 Embassy of the Republic of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA #5331 Caparso, Anne Smith Government of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN Partido Accion Nacional, MEXICO Caplin & Drysdale, Chartered #5470 Government of Japan, JAPAN Caribbean Tourism Organization #991 Caribbean Tourism Organization, INTERNATIONAL #5367 Caribou Technologies, Inc. NTT Data Corporation, JAPAN Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #4259 Republic of Gabon, GABON (t) **Cayman Islands Department of Tourism** #2500 Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS Charles E. Butler & Associates #3544 Japan Iron & Steel Exporters' Association, JAPAN **China Daily Distribution Corporation** #3457 China Daily of Beijing, China, CHINA **China National Tourist Office** #3318 China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service), CHINA ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office #5187 Chungcheongnam-Do Provincial Government, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF Clark & Weinstock #5457 Government of Greece, Embassy, GREECE Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton #508 State of Kuwait, KUWAIT

CMG Communications, L.L.C. #5129 Virgin Atlantic Airways, Ltd., BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS COGEMA, Inc. #3587 **(T)** Compagnie Generale des Matieres Nucleaires, Subsidiary of Commissariat a l'Energie Atomique, Intercontrole, FRANCE Cohen & Woods International, Inc. #5003 Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Embassy, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE) Government of the Islamic Republic of Mauritania, Embassy, MAURITANIA Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy, ANGOLA (t) Government of the Republic of Niger, Embassy, NIGER Government of Zimbabwe, Embassy, ZIMBABWE (t) Collier Shannon Scott, PLLC #3694 Australian Dairy Industry, AUSTRALIA Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909 Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia, COLOMBIA Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334 Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade, DOMINICA Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino #3361 Government of San Marino, SAN MARINO Cosmos, Inc. #4519 National Bank of Romania, ROMANIA Costa Rican Board of Trade #2370 Camara de Azucareros , COSTA RICA #4137 Council of Khalistan Council of Khalistan, INDIA **Covington & Burling** #5489 Ministry of the Economy of the Repubic of Argentina, ARGENTINA

#5410 Craven, Andrew John **(T)** F. Hoffman-La Roche Ltd, SWITZERLAND (t) Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988 Board of Foreign Trade, ROC, TAIWAN Korea International Trade Association (formerly: Korean Foreign Trade Association), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF Czech Center, New York #5115 Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs, CZECH REPUBLIC Daimler-Chrysler Aerospace of North America, Inc. #4719 Daimler-Benz Aerospace, A.G., GERMANY Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634 Embassy of Morocco, MOROCCO Government of Angola, ANGOLA (t) Government of Jordan, JORDAN (t) Panama Canal Authority, PANAMA Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3657 Office of the Japanese Consul General, JAPAN **Danish Tourist Board** #634 Danish Tourist Board, DENMARK DCI Group, L.L.C. #5497 Union of Myanmar State Peace & Development Council (SPDC), MYANMAR (BURMA) **DCS Group** #5493 Prime Minister, Government of Romania, ROMANIA (t) DDC Productions, Inc. German Information Center, GERMANY **Debevoise & Plimpton** #3527

Sony Corporation, JAPAN

**Dechert Price & Rhoads** #5530 Government of Slovenia, SLOVENIA Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC #5442 Republic of Haiti, HAITI #5416 Denton, James S. Government of the Republic of Serbia, SERBIA Ministry of Foreign Affairs Government of Hungary, Embassy, HUNGARY Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419 Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom), GERMANY #4777 **Development Counsellors International** Flanders Foreign Investment Office, BELGIUM Hong Kong Tourism Board, HONG KONG South Australia, AUSTRALIA (t) Tourism Tasmania, AUSTRALIA Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #5485 Government of the Republic of Ghana, GHANA Government of the Republic of Zimbabwe, ZIMBABWE Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P. #3028 Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council, MALAYSIA Donald G. Lerch & Company, Inc. #4831 **(T)** Japan International Agricultural Council (JIAC), JAPAN (t) Donald N. Martin & Company, Inc. #1381 European Travel Commission, INTERNATIONAL Downen, Robert L. #5502 **(T)** Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN (t) Downey McGrath Group, Inc. #5411

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Estonia, Embassy, ESTONIA (t)

Government of Haiti, HAITI (t)

**Dutko Group Companies, Inc.** #5452 **(T)** Government of Romania, ROMANIA (t) #2591 **Dutton & Dutton, P.C.** Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. #5345 China Shipping (Group) Company, CHINA **East Asia Travel Association** #2423 East Asia Travel Association, INTERNATIONAL EAW Group, Inc. #5284 Democratic Republic of the Congo, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE) Federal Republic of Nigeria, NIGERIA Republic of Gambia, GAMBIA Ebert, Douglas Karl #4757 Dr. Pierre Comte, Promotion Economique, Canton of Neuchatel, Switzerland - (Formerly Dr. Karl Dobler), **SWITZERLAND Ed Graves & Associates** #4541 CBI Sugar Group, GUATEMALA **Ein Communications** #5369 General Wiranto, INDONESIA **Emerging Markets Development Corporation** #5503 Embassy of Ghana, GHANA English, Otilie #5413 Islamic State of Afghanistan, AFGHANISTAN **Enterprise Ireland** #2518 An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board), IRELAND Eric Bing & Company, Inc. #5510 Republic of Kenya, KENYA

Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party #4789

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party, ETHIOPIA

**European Travel Commission** #574

European Travel Commission, INTERNATIONAL

Ministry of Commerce & Industry (Tourist Section) of Cyprus, CYPRUS

Ev Clay Associates, Inc. #5309

Ministry for Economic Affairs, Tourism, Social Affairs and Culture, ARUBA

Evans, Billy Lee #5021

Royal Norwegian Government (Embassy), NORWAY

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco #2985

Far East Trade Service, Inc., TAIWAN

Fasturn, Inc. #2944

Government of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. #2415

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran #5213

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation, CANADA

Finnish Tourist Board, New York #573

Ministry of Trade & Industry, FINLAND

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #3774 El Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico, MEXICO European Aeronautic Space and Defense Company (EADS), INTERNATIONAL (t) Hong Kong Trade Development Council c/o Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office, HONG KONG Ilim Pulp Enterprises, RUSSIA National Investment Promotion Commission (PRO.ESA), EL SALVADOR Pakistan Textile & Apparel Group, PAKISTAN (t) Republic of Chile, CHILE (t) Tyumen Oil Company, RUSSIA (t) FN Manufacturing, Inc. #4864 Fabrique Nationale Herstal (formerly: Fabrique Nationale Nouvelle Herstal, S.A.), BELGIUM Foley Hoag, LLP #4776 Republic of Guatemala, GUATEMALA Fonte, Michael Joseph #5514 Democratic Progressive Party, TAIWAN Spring Rain Foundation, TAIWAN Fontheim International, LLC #5501 Republic of Singapore, Embassy, SINGAPORE Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy, MARSHALL ISLANDS (t) French Film Office/Unifrance USA #2358 Unifrance Film International (formerly: National Center for the Cinema, French Ministry of Culture), FRANCE Friends of Fianna Fail, Inc. #3596 Fianna Fail, IRELAND

Future Millennium Foundation, Inc.
Fouad Makhzoumi, LEBANON

#5006

#5202

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Sinn Fein, IRELAND

Gabriel Company, LLC #5523

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Gallagher Group, L.L.C.

#5467

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia - (through Qorvis Communications, LLC), SAUDI ARABIA

Gallagher, John J.

#5336

Kurchatov Institute, RUSSIA

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

#3047

China Ocean Shipping Company, CHINA

Government of Bermuda, BERMUDA

Government of Canada, Embassy, CANADA

Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

Japan International Agricultural Council, JAPAN

GCI Group Inc.

#3856

Invest Northern Ireland, NORTHERN IRELAND

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency, NETHERLANDS ANTILLES

**German National Tourist Office** 

#616

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board), GERMANY

German-American Chamber of Commerce of the Western U.S.

#2563

Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag (German National Chamber of Commerce), GERMANY

Ghebremariam, Adhanom

#5532

Eritrean People's Liberation Front- Democratic Party, ERITREA

Gibbons & Company, Inc.

#4367

Elettronica Veneta & IN.El., S.p.A., ITALY

Gibraltar Government Office of Washington

#4182

Government of Gibraltar, GREAT BRITAIN

Global Aviation Associates, Ltd.

#4902

Association of Asia Pacific Airlines, INTERNATIONAL

Qualiflyer Group (formerly) Austrian Airlines/Sabena & Swissair, INTERNATIONAL

Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc. #5241

Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND (t)

Fuerza Integradora (Integrated Strength), VENEZUELA

Ministry of Foreign Trade and Investment, Government of Bolivia, BOLIVIA

**Global Market Solutions** 

#5475

Republic of Haiti, HAITI (t)

Global Policy Group, Inc.

#5290

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Global USA, Inc.

#5292

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

GoodWorks International, LLC

#5414

Government of Nigeria, NIGERIA

Government of the Republic of Angola, ANGOLA (t)

Republic of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Government of Dubai, Dept. of Tourism & Commerce Marketing

#4217

Jebel Ali Free Zone Authority, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

**GPC** International

#5421

Economic Development Authority of Nordrhein-Westfalen, GERMANY

Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

#5494

Government of Eritrea, Embassy, ERITREA

Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

#5526

Government of El Salvador, Embassy, EL SALVADOR

Gummo, Peter S.

#5268

**(T)** 

Republic of Kenya, KENYA (t)

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.

#5143

People's Daily Overseas Edition, CHINA

Halpern Associates #3790

Institute of International Relations, TAIWAN

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Georgia Railway, Ltd., GEORGIA

Hastings, Jay Donald #2867

Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

Government of Japan, JAPAN

Hill & Barlow, P.C. #5364 (T)

Government of the State of Bahrain, BAHRAIN (t)

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301

Allianz Aktiengesellschaft, GERMANY

Association of Dutch Insurers (Verbond van Verzekeraars), NETHERLANDS

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN (t)

Government of Botswana (Through the Debswana Diamond Co.), BOTSWANA

Hitachi, Ltd., JAPAN

Hong Kong Economic & Trade Office, HONG KONG

Portfolio of Finance & Economic Development, Cayman Islands B.W.I., CAYMAN ISLANDS

Royal Netherlands Embassy, NETHERLANDS (t)

SABIC Core Communications, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Aramco, SAUDI ARABIA

Hilton, Susan Elaine #5234 (T)

F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd., SWITZERLAND (t).

Hoagland, Peter #5496

Embassy of Tunisia, TUNISIA

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

Embassy of Ivory Coast, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Government of Japan, JAPAN

Government of Ontario, CANADA

Government of the Commonwealth of Bahamas, BAHAMAS

Holland & Knight #3718

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA), COLOMBIA

Air China International Corp., CHINA

Air Malta Company, Ltd., MALTA

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy, GREAT BRITAIN

Varig Brazilian Airlines, BRAZIL

Holley, Robert Michael #5528

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Government of Morocco, MOROCCO

Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

Government of Hong Kong, HONG KONG

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Hyman, Lester S. #5166

British Virgin Islands Government, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Iceland Tourist Board #2863

Iceland Tourist Board, ICELAND

Icon Group #4926

Government of the Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

IDA Ireland #1770

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body, IRELAND

IEP Advisors, LLP #5431 (T)

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN (t)

#2329 India Tourism, New York Government of India, INDIA **India Trade Promotion Organization** #2975 Trade Development Authority, INDIA Information for Investment Decisions, Inc. (IID) #5312 Government of Hungary, Embassy, HUNGARY Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York #5210 Xunta de Galicia, SPAIN International Group of P&I Clubs #4584 International Group of P&I Clubs, GREAT BRITAIN International Registries, Inc. #4533 Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS #3690 International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S., TAIWAN **International Underwriting Association of London** #5296 International Underwriting Association of London, GREAT BRITAIN **Invest Northern Ireland** #4364 Invest Northern Ireland, NORTHERN IRELAND Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles #1884 Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568 Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo, ITALY Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago #1892 Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY Jamaica Tourist Board, Chicago #2118 Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360 Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles #3305 Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA Jamaica Tourist Board, New York #1445 Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC) #4998 Japanese Government, JAPAN Japan Marketing #5327 Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN Japan National Tourist Organization, Chicago #2347 Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles #2350 Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN Japan National Tourist Organization, New York #769 Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco #2349 Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN Japan Network Group, Inc. #4490 JNG Shareholders Group, JAPAN Jensen/Boga Inc. #5495 Air Jamaica Limited, JAMAICA St. Kitts & Nevis Department of Tourism, ST. CHRISTOPHER (ST. KITTS) & NEVIS JETRO, Atlanta #4069 Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

Japan Network Group, Inc.

Jensen/Boga Inc.

JETRO, Atlanta

JNG Shareholders Group, JAPAN

Air Jamaica Limited, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Japanese Government, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Japan National Tourist Organization, Chicago

Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco

#5495

#4490

St. Kitts & Nevis Department of Tourism, ST. CHRISTOPHER (ST. KITTS) & NEVIS

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

Japan Marketing

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

#5327

#2360

#3305

#1445

#4998

#2347

#2350

#2349

#769

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

#4069

Printed as of: July 09, 2003

Appendix A - 19

JETRO, Chicago

#1850

City of Osaka, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Dallas (Japan External Trade Organization)

#2820

Aichi Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

JETRO, Denver

#4017

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Houston

#2277

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

**JETRO**, Los Angeles

#1833

Hokkaido Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

Kanagawa Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Shizuoka Prefectural Government, JAPAN

JETRO, New York

#1643

Fukui Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

KYOTO Prefectural Government, JAPAN

JETRO, San Francisco

#1813

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JFCC, Washington Office

#4440

Japan Federation of Construction Contractors, JAPAN

Johnson II, Robert Winthrop

#4460

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Johnston, J. Bennett

#5515 (T)

Ambassador Jiechi Yang, CHINA (t)

Ambassador Jiechi Yang - Peoples Republic of China, CHINA (t)

Korea Economic Institute #3327

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

#2686

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

#5080

Korea Local Authorities Foundation for International Relations (KLAFIR), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

#3069

Korean National Tourism Organization, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

#2544

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

#2614

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

**Korea Trade Promotion Center** 

#1619

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd.

#3792

KBS Enterprises, Ltd., KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Kronmiller, Theodore George

#4649

Government of Iceland, ICELAND

Kuhn, James F.

#5446

Government of Iceland, Embassy, ICELAND

Kurzban, Kurzban, Weinger & Tetzeli, P.A.

#4604

Republic of Haiti, HAITI

KWR International, Inc.

#5119

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Korea Trade and Investment Promotion Agency (KOTRA), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

Korea Economic Institute #3327

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

#2686

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

#5080

Korea Local Authorities Foundation for International Relations (KLAFIR), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

#3069

Korean National Tourism Organization, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

#2544

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

#2614

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

**Korea Trade Promotion Center** 

#1619

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd.

#3792

KBS Enterprises, Ltd., KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Kronmiller, Theodore George

#4649

Government of Iceland, ICELAND

Kuhn, James F.

#5446

Government of Iceland, Embassy, ICELAND

Kurzban, Kurzban, Weinger & Tetzeli, P.A.

#4604

Republic of Haiti, HAITI

KWR International, Inc.

#5119

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Korea Trade and Investment Promotion Agency (KOTRA), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

Lane Marketing Communications #5377
FOCH Investment Advisors, FRANCE (t)
International Olive Oil Council, INTERNATIONAL
Legesse Travel & Tourism Consultants, Ltd. #3240
Air Gabon, GABON
Leone & Leone, Ltd. #4619 (T)
Great Canadian Railtour Company, Ltd., CANADA (t)
Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC #5161
Grupo Televisa, S.A., MEXICO
Levin Public Relations & Marketing, Inc. #5499
ICEP/Portugal, PORTUGAL
Levine & Company #3971
Government of Bermuda, BERMUDA
LISCR, L.L.C. #5490
Government of the Republic of Liberia, LIBERIA
Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356
Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS (t)
Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY
Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C. #5352
Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS
Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY
Minister of Foreign Affairs of The Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO
Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG) #5474
Dr. Carlos Julio Emanuel Ministry of Economy and Finance Republic of Ecuador, ECUADOR (t)
Government of the Cayman Islands, BWI, CAYMAN ISLANDS
Secretary of Industrial Development and Commerce, Government of the State of Yucatan, MEXICO (t)
Lloyd's of London Market Representatives #4883
Lloyd's of London, GREAT BRITAIN

Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP #5432

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. #3682

Bermuda Department of Tourism, BERMUDA

LPI Consulting, Inc. #5434

Indonesia State Oil and Gas Company Pertamina, INDONESIA

LTL Strategies #5482 (T)

Government of Senegal, SENEGAL (t)

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

Luxembourg Board of Economic Development, LUXEMBOURG

M. Silver Associates, Inc. #3131

Gamboa Rainforest Resort, PANAMA (t)

Monaco Government Tourist & Convention Bureau, MONACO

Portuguese National Tourist Office, PORTUGAL

Via Rail, CANADA

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Culture & Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia , MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose #5350

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Palm Oil Council of America, Inc. #4575

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips #5171

Government of the Northwest Territories, CANADA

Republic of Congo, CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)

Secretaria de Agricultura, Ganaderia y Desarrollo Rural, MEXICO

Manning, Selvage & Lee #5397

Enavis Networks, Ltd., ISRAEL

New Skies Satellites N.V., NETHERLANDS

Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO), JAPAN

Masaoka & Associates, Inc. #2521

JETRO, New York (formerly: Japan Trade Center), JAPAN

Maseng Communications #4660

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc., JAPAN

Mayeroff, Jerry M. #5067

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO, Chicago), JAPAN

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #5408

Government of Romania, ROMANIA

Republic of China on Taiwan, TAIWAN

Meat New Zealand #2526

New Zealand Meat Producers' Board, NEW ZEALAND

Medialink Worldwide Inc. #5382

Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs, London, England, GREAT BRITAIN (t)

Medley Global Advisors #5484

Government of Argentina - Ministry of Finance, ARGENTINA

Government of Mexico (President Fox Office of Public Opinion, Parametro Consultores S.C., Redes), MEXICO

Merkel, Claire Sechler #5508

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Bulgaria, Embassy, BULGARIA

#1754 Mexican Tourism Board Mexican Ministry of Tourism, MEXICO Mexican Tourism Board #2209 Mexican Ministry of Tourism, MEXICO #2448 Mexico Tourism Board Mexican National Tourist Office, MEXICO MFJ International, LLC #5529 Government of Bolivia, Embassy, BOLIVIA Michael Solomon Associates #3923 JETRO, New York, JAPAN Tohoku Electric Power Company, Inc., JAPAN #5365 Miller & Chevalier, Chartered Board of Foreign Trade (BOFT), TAIWAN Miller Thomson LLP #5422 **(T)** Government of the Yukon Territory, CANADA (t) Mindshare Internet Campaigns, LLC #5525 Embassy of Germany, GERMANY Moltzan, Gunter W. #5098 Baden-Wuerttemberg Agency for International Economic Cooperation, GWZ, GERMANY **Monaco Government Tourist Office** #2327 Direction du Tourisme et des Congres, MONACO Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P. Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland, GREAT BRITAIN **Moroccan National Tourist Office** #1793 Moroccan National Tourist Office, MOROCCO MS Research, Inc. #4697 Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Mullen #5512
Scottish Enterprise (7)

Scottish Enterprise (Through Weber Shandwick) ,  $\,$  SCOTLAND

Mullin Communications, Inc.

#5253

Government of Cyprus, Embassy, CYPRUS

Government of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN

**MWW Group** 

#5389

Government of Sri Lanka through Bell Pottinger Communications, Ltd., SRI LANKA (t)

**MWW Group** 

#5448

Geoffrey Weill Associates, Inc. c/o Ministry of Tourism - Government of the State of Israel, ISRAEL

Invest UK, GREAT BRITAIN

National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office (NCRIUS)

#5396

National Council of Resistance of Iran, IRAN

National Film Board of Canada

#437

National Film Board of Canada, CANADA

Native American Rights Fund

#4832

Pottawatomi Nation (Canada Keewatinosagiganing Pottawatomi), CANADA

**Netherlands Board of Tourism** 

#619

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland, NETHERLANDS

Ngoyi, Mwabilu L.

#5348

Congolese International Union, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

North of England

#3844

North West Development Agency (formerly) Inward, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Norwegian Tourist Board

#526

Norwegian Tourist Board, NORWAY

**Nova Scotia Information Centre** 

#3078

Nova Scotia Department of Tourism, CANADA

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc. #5516 Hebrew University of Jerusalem, ISRAEL O'Mara, Charles J. #5181 Tilda, Ltd. (Tilda Rice), GREAT BRITAIN O'Neill III, Thomas P. #4898 John Hume, MP & Social Democratic Labour Party, NORTHERN IRELAND #5059 O'Neill, Anne C. Agence de Developpement de l'Alsace, FRANCE OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC #5116 Government of India Tourist Office, INDIA Oestreicher, Michael R. #3426 Development Economic Western Switzerland (DEWS), SWITZERLAND Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860 Republic of Vanuatu, VANUATU Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342 Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic, NAGORNO KARABAGH Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619 R.R. Denktash, CYPRUS Office of Tibet #1699 Dalai Lama, TIBET OIC Services, Inc. #5481 Conselho Nacional De Carregadores De Angola (C.N.C.), ANGOLA #4739 Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc. Conseil Regional de Bourgogne/Franche-Comte. Expn., FRANCE

Manchester Investment and Development Agency Services (MIDAS) (formerly Trafford Park Development Corporation),

GREAT BRITAIN

Orion Strategies LLC

#5437

Government of Romania, Embassy, ROMANIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Latvia, Embassy, LATVIA

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

#4610

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF), ETHIOPIA

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

#5174

International Business Organization of Osaka, JAPAN

Osaka Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Overstreet, Larry

#5246

City of Sunderland, England, GREAT BRITAIN

P.A. Consulting Group, Inc.

#5378

City of Tianjin, China/ Tianjin Economic Technology Development Area, CHINA (t)

Ministry of Foreign Trade, EGYPT (t)

**Palestine Liberation Organization** 

#5244

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office, PALESTINE

Parter International, Inc.

#5260

Berne Economic Development Agency, (BEDA), SWITZERLAND

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

#1687

Partido Reformista, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc.

#5426

South African Tourism, SOUTH AFRICA

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

American Worldwide, Inc./Government of the Republic of Angola, ANGOLA (t)

Embassy of Mexico, MEXICO

Government of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG (t)

Republic of Costa Rica, COSTA RICA (t)

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Sociedade Nacional de Combustiveis de Angola (SONANGOL) /Republic of Angola, ANGOLA

Peden, Jack L. #5388

Francis Sermet, Special Industry Representative Cantons of Neuchatel & Vaud, Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

People's Mojahedin of Iran, Washington, D.C. - Press Office #4061

Press Office of the People's Mojahedin of Iran, IRAN

Peter Martin Associates, Inc.

#4236

Jamaica Ministry of Tourism, JAMAICA

Phelps Group

#5165

Dubai Tourism & Commerce Marketing, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Philip S. Smith & Associates, Inc.

#5471

General Rashid Dostum, Commander & President, Afghanistan Northern Alliance Junbish Party, AFGHANISTAN

Pierson & Burnett, L.L.P.

#5127

Daimler-Chrysler Aerospace, A. C. (formerly Daimler-Benz Aerospace, A.C.), GERMANY

Piper Rudnick #3712

Foreign Ministry of the Republic of Montenegro, MONTENEGRO

Foreign Ministry of the Republic of Slovenia, SLOVENIA (t)

Government of Ethiopia (Embassy), ETHIOPIA

Government of India, Embassy, INDIA

Government of Thailand, THAILAND

Government of the Republic of Cote D'Ivoire, Embassy, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Government of the Republic of Malawi, MALAWI (t)

Interim Government of Afghanistan, Embassy, AFGHANISTAN

President of Kosova, KOSOVA

Republic of China (Taiwan) through the Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States , TAIWAN (t)

Republic of Cyprus Government, Embassy, CYPRUS

Republic of Kazakhstan, Embassy, KAZAKHSTAN

Senado de Mexico, MEXICO

Sinergia 7 (on behalf of the Government of the State of Chihuahua, Mexico), MEXICO (t)

Sinergia 7 (on behalf of the Government of the State of Hidalgo, Mexico), MEXICO (t)

Plexus Consulting Group, LLC #5373

Arni Mathiesen Minister of Fisheries Government of Iceland, ICELAND

Policy Development Group, Inc. #5504

Consulate of Japan at Los Angeles, CA, JAPAN

Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland, POLAND

Pordzik, Wolfgang G. #5192

Deutsche Post AG, GERMANY

Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur #5208

Scottish National Party, SCOTLAND

Powell, Goldstein, Frazer & Murphy, L.L.P. #3274 Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office, HONG KONG (t) Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG (t) PROEXPORT, COLOMBIA (t) Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds LLP #5518 Puntland State of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP #5506 Government of the Republic of Uzbekistan, Embassy, UZBEKISTAN Prince, Leslie F. #4238 Guyana Democratic Party, GUYANA Guyana Republican Party, GUYANA Organization of Eastern Caribbean States (OECS), INTERNATIONAL Professor Dr. Donald Kaiser #5107 F. Hoffmann-La Roche, Ltd., SWITZERLAND (t) Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486 Government of Mexico, MEXICO Public Strategies, Inc. #5472 Association of Free and Independent Trade Unions, SERBIA Instituto Latinoamericano del Fierro y el Acero, CHILE (t) **Qorvis Communications, LLC** #5483 Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA **Quebec Government House** #1787 Quebec Government, CANADA Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC #5524

Government of Ivory Coast, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Rahall Consulting Group #5531

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

**(T)** 

Reed Smith LLP #5465

Centre National d'Etudes Spatiales, FRANCE

Reed, T. Dean

#5044

Pakistan Peoples Party, PAKISTAN

Republic of Singapore, Embassy, SINGAPORE

Reffe, Paige E.

#5333

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of The Slovak Republic, SLOVAKIA

Republic of Lithuania, LITHUANIA

Representative of German Industry and Trade

#4274

Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie, GERMANY

Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag, GERMANY

Republic of Montenegro Trade Mission to the U.S. of America

#5199

Government of the Republic of Montenegro, MONTENEGRO

**Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations** 

#5492

Republic of the Philippines ,  $\, {\tt PHILIPPINES} \,$ 

Rhoney, Colette T.

#5305

Northern Ireland Women's Coalition, NORTHERN IRELAND

**Romanian National Tourist Office** 

#2093

Ministry of Tourism, ROMANIA

Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

#4778

Consulate of the State of Israel in New York, ISRAEL

State Council Information Office of China, CHINA (t)

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

Barbados Tourism Authority, BARBADOS

Fomento Economico Mexicano, S.A. de C.V., MEXICO

Four Seasons Hotels, Inc., CANADA

Gilat Satellite Networks, Ltd., ISRAEL

Government of the Netherlands, Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency (NFIA), NETHERLANDS (t)

I.I.S. Intelligent Information Systems, ISRAEL

Museum of World Religions, INTERNATIONAL (t)

Novartis, A.G., SWITZERLAND

Rome Cavalien Hilton, ITALY (t)

South African Airways, a Division of Transnet Limited, SOUTH AFRICA

Ruder Finn, Inc. #4315

Exportadora De Sal, S.A. De C.V. (ESSA), MEXICO

Government of the Republic of Zambia, ZAMBIA

Rudnicki, Timothy J. #5473

Pimicikamak Cree Nation, CANADA

Ryberg and Smith, LLP #5477 (T)

Mauritius Export Processing Zone Association, MAURITIUS (t)

Samuels International Associates, Inc.

#4848

Government of Angola, ANGOLA

Republic of Chile, CHILE (t)

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Consejo Nacional de Zonas Francas de Exportacion (Dominican Republic), DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

#5303

Ministerio de Economia Republica de El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

Ministry of Commerce, Royal Kingdom of Cambodia, CAMBODIA

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc.

#5511

Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco), SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Refining, Inc.

#4184

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company, SAUDI ARABIA

Saunders & Company

#3440

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Seiko Epson Corporation, JAPAN

Saylor, William E.

#5522

Foreign Trade & Economic Relations Commission of Chongquing, China, CHINA

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

#5304

Embassy of Peru and Exporamerica, PERU

Government of Honduras, Embassy, Comision Nacional De Administracion de Cuotas Textiles y Prendas de Vestir , HONDURAS

Scott, Thomas J.

#5509 (T)

Vela International Marine Limited, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

**Scottish Enterprise** 

#3013

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency), SCOTLAND

Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

#5220

Republic of Gabon, GABON

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd.

#2467

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd., IRELAND

Shaw Pittman LLP

#5198

Secretaria de Comercio y Fomento Industrial (SECOFI) (Secretariat of Commerce and Industrial Development), MEXICO

Shea & Gardner #3901

Iraqi National Congress (INC), IRAQ

Iraqi National Congress Support Foundation (INCSF), IRAQ

Shemdin, Nijyar H. #5196

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

Government of Israel, ISRAEL

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Proexport, COLOMBIA

Sierra Rutile America, Inc.

#5128

Sierra Rutile America, Inc., SIERRA LEONE

Singapore Economic Development Board

#2003

Singapore Economic Development Board, SINGAPORE

Singapore Tourism Board

#2414

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

#5460

Government of Mexico, Embassy, MEXICO

Skipper, William H., Jr.

#5325

Defence Evaluation and Research Agency, GREAT BRITAIN

Skol & Associates, Inc.

#5346

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SMIPC") #5486

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (f/k/a SMIPC), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

**Small Business Corporation - USA Office** 

#3477

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (formerly Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation ), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Solarz Associates #5358

Government of Taiwan, TAIWAN

Government of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

Solutions North America Incorporated

#5517

ITERA International Energy Corporation, RUSSIA

South African Tourism #603

South African Tourist Corporation, SOUTH AFRICA

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #3661

British Trade Development Office, GREAT BRITAIN

Devon & Cornwall Development Bureau, GREAT BRITAIN

Inward, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Springer, David E. #5400

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office, TAIWAN

St. Lucia National Development Corporation #2796

National Development Corporation, ST. LUCIA

St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

St. Lucia Tourist Board, ST. LUCIA

St. Maarten Tourist Office #5294

Island Territory of St. Maarten, ST. MARTIN

Staton, David Michael #5002

Federated States of Micronesia, Embassy, MICRONESIA

Steeplechase Group, LLC #5423

Anis G. Haggar, SUDAN

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P. #3975

Caribbean Ispat Limited, INTERNATIONAL

Government of Trinidad & Tobago, TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

**Sterling International Consulting Corporation** #5519 Government of Pakistan, PAKISTAN (t) Stovall, James T. III #3940 Government of the Federated States of Micronesia, MICRONESIA Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. #5273 China National Tourism Administration, CHINA **Swedish Travel & Tourism Council** #4885 Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B., SWEDEN Swidler Berlin Shereff Friedman, LLP #5469 **(T)** Georgia Railway, Ltd., GEORGIA (t) **Switzerland Tourism** #55 Swiss Federal Railroads, SWITZERLAND Swiss National Tourist Office, SWITZERLAND #4880 Symms, Lehn & Associates, Inc. TECRO, Taipei Economic & Cultural Representatives Office (formerly: CETRA, China External Trade Development Council), TAIWAN Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652 China External Trade Development Council, Inc. (CETDC), TAIWAN Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc. #1853 Indonesian Tea Association, INDONESIA Sri Lanka Tea Board, SRI LANKA Tea Association of Malawi, Ltd., MALAWI Tea Board of India, INDIA Team Eagle #5466 Islamic Republic of Pakistan, PAKISTAN #2832 Tele-Press Associates, Inc. Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

Japan Whaling Association, JAPAN

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178 Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897 Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND **Tourism Ireland** #536 Bord Failte Eireann (Government of Ireland Tourist Board), IRELAND **Tourism New South Wales** #4450 New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales), AUSTRALIA #4146 **Tourism Queensland** Queensland Tourist & Travel Corporation, AUSTRALIA Trans Pacific Partners, LLC #5445 **(T)** General Wiranto (Retired), INDONESIA (t) Tripp, Umbach & Associates, Inc. #4724 West Midlands Development Agency, GREAT BRITAIN (t) U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan #5344 Development Bank of Japan, JAPAN Urenco, Inc. #5137 Urenco, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN Valis Associates #5427 **(T)** Republic of Cote D'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST) (t) Republic of Liberia, Embassy, LIBERIA (t) Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401 Government of Greece, Embassy, GREECE United Kingdom Defense Procurement Office British Embassy, GREAT BRITAIN Vangh, Nkajlo V. #5498 Democratic Government of Laos, LAOS

Venable, Baetjer, Howard & Civiletti, LLP #5435

The Government of the Netherlands Antilles, NETHERLANDS ANTILLES

Veve, Michael E. #4751

Embassy of El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

Video Placement Worldwide - A Division of JD Communikaters

#5468 (T)

Embassy of Cyprus , CYPRUS (t)

Washington World Group, Ltd. #5016

Democratic Republic of Congo (Embassy), CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

Government of India, Embassy, INDIA

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534

Ministry of Foreign Affairs - Chile, CHILE

Welsh Development Agency #3819

Welsh Development Agency (WINvest), GREAT BRITAIN

West Glen Communications #4191

German Information Center, GERMANY

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates #5265

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

White & Case, LLP #2759

Federal Republic of Nigeria, NIGERIA

Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Kingdom of Thailand, THAILAND

Republic of Bulgaria, BULGARIA

Republic of Croatia, CROATIA

Republic of Gabon, GABON

Republic of Guinea, GUINEA

Republic of Indonesia, INDONESIA

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Republic of Ukraine, UKRAINE

Republic of Uzbekistan, UZBEKISTAN

State Bank of Vietnam, VIETNAM

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

#5272

Blue Water Bridge Authority, CANADA

Niagara Falls Bridge Commission, CANADA

Williams, Paul R.

#5507

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic, NAGORNO KARABAGH

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

#5362

West African Friends, INTERNATIONAL

Wilson Associates, LLC

#5450

Embassy of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Government of Pakistan, Embassy, PAKISTAN

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem, ISRAEL

Xin Min International, Inc.

#4969

Xin Min Evening Newspaper, CHINA

Yablonski, Both & Edelman

#5443

Kazakhstan 21st Century Foundation, KAZAKHSTAN

#2278

Zemi Communications, L.L.C. #5491

Government of Argentina, ARGENTINA (t)

Government of Mexico, Embassy, MEXICO

Zuckerman Spaeder LLP #5324 (T)

Government of Morocco, MOROCCO (t)

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. #4933

Civil Aviation Authority of Macau, MACAU

Joint Committee on Compact Economic Negotiations, Micronesia, MICRONESIA

# Appendix B Short Form Index

# ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL SHORT FORMS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THEIR REGISTRANT

# (t) Indicates short form terminated during this six month reporting period

Short Form Name	Registrant Name
Abadula, Ababiya Abajobir	Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office
Abe, Kei	Japan National Tourist Organization, New York
Abensour, Michael	Quebec Government House
Abernethy, Stacey Holm	Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.
Abington, Edward G.	Bannerman & Associates, Inc.
Aboye, Tegegne M.	Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party
Abramoff, Jack	Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.
Abrams, Creighton W. III (t)	GCI Group Inc.
Acebal, Milagros	Ev Clay Associates, Inc.
Acevedo, Placido Ramon	Partido Reformista Social Cristiano
Adams, Naomi	GCI Group Inc.
Adams, William Briggs	GCI Group Inc.
Addision, Daniel R.	Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Ahn, Sang Keun	Korea Trade Promotion Center
Akerman, Judith V.	Cayman Islands Department of Tourism
Akita, Naoko	Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)
Al-Mtwali, Mounthir	Arab Information Center
Al-Tubayyeb, Adil	Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.
Alb, Simion S.	Romanian National Tourist Office
Alberro, Frederic	Quebec Government House
Albury, Andrew C.A. (t)	Bahamas Tourist Office
Alexander, Charles (Chuck)	Mullen
Alexander, Troy	White & Case, LLP
Allen, Martin S. (t)	Hill & Barlow, P.C.
Allison , B. Elsa	Pierson & Burnett, L.L.P.
Alonzi, Roland (t)	Peter Martin Associates, Inc.
Altschuler, Irwin P.	Manatt, Phelps & Phillips
Alvarado, Susan E.	Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Alvarez, Pedro A.	White & Case, LLP
Amezcua , Eduardo	Mexico Tourism Board
Amiot, Jacques	Quebec Government House
Amon, Carl H., III	White & Case, LLP
Ancevic, Michael	Mullen
Andersen, Richard E.	Arnold & Porter
Anderson, Nancy	FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Anderson, Sally (t)	DCI Group, L.L.C.
Ang, Tina Bee Geok	Manatt, Phelps & Phillips
Angulo, Carlos T. (t)	Zuckerman Spaeder LLP
Apelian , Vahe	Quebec Government House
Arana, Beatriz	Zemi Communications, L.L.C.
Arata, Ryohei	JETRO, New York
Archer, Bill	PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Archer, Edward E.	Bahamas Tourist Office
Archibald, Jeanne S.	Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Registrant Name

Arters, Stephen (t)

Asano, Takaaki

Ash, Jon F. Atherton, Leonie

Aulakh, Dr. Gurmit Singh Austin, Marcia S.

Awoonor, Sika Ayares, Linda Aycoth, John Edward

Baba, Keiji Bachman, Kenneth L., Jr.

Badenhop, Stephen (t) Bagheri, Babak Bailey, Harold G.

Bain, Aretha Debra Ann Bain, Thomas Jr., Baisburd, Yohai

Balcon, Cecile Marie

Ballard, Mark Harry Banner, Vicki Bannerman, M. Graeme

Banning, Chris Barnett, Judith

Barnett, Larry John (L.J.)

Barnhart, Scott

Baron, Martin L. (t) Barrett, Richard Gregory Barron, David H.

Barseghyan, Vardan

Barth, Emil J.

Basaran, Zehra Basgoz, Asli F.

Bati, Lencho

Bauer, Dana

Bearden, Milton A. Beatty, Norbert

Beck, Nancy Beck, Peter Michael Becker, Stephan E. Behav, Claire G.

Behrends, Paul Belkin, Edward

Bellenchia, Albert E.

Bellette, Fassika Ben-Menashe, Ari Bendel, Margaret R.

Bender, David Benedetto, Allison Benjamin, Thomas Jeffrey Benjamin, Todd Owren Berger, Paul S.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Global Aviation Associates, Ltd.

Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology

Council of Khalistan Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

JETRO, Chicago

GoodWorks International, LLC M. Silver Associates, Inc. EAW Group, Inc.

Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Garvey, Schubert & Barer Bahamas Tourist Office BSMG Worldwide Arnold & Porter

Welsh Development Agency

MWW Group

Keating Public Relations, Inc. Bannerman & Associates, Inc. Welsh Development Agency P.A. Consulting Group, Inc.

JETRO, Atlanta

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

White & Case, LLP Bahamas Tourist Office Barron-Birrell, Inc.

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA

Harbour Group, LLC

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

White & Case, LLP

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.

Steeplechase Group, LLC

GCI Group Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Korea Economic Institute Shaw Pittman LLP Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. Development Counsellors International

White & Case, LLP GCI Group Inc. Burson-Marsteller Burson-Marsteller Arnold & Porter

Short	Form	Name
SHOLL	ruim	TAMILLE

Bergner, Douglas J.

Global Policy Group, Inc.

Berlin, Kenneth (t)

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

Berliner, Roger A.

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips Berliner, Candon & Jimison, PC

Berliner, Roger A. (t) Berman, Morris A. (Morri)

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Bernard, Anne Bernasconi, Paul Quebec Government House

Bernhard, Berl

OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC

Piper Rudnick

Bernstein, Caryl S.

Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC

Bernstein, Matthew C. Berry, Brian T. Berry, Max N. Berry, Tracey Bertin, Erik

Piper Rudnick Piper Rudnick Berry, Max N. Ruder Finn, Inc.

Bethel, Elaine (t) Bevans, Paul C. (t) Dechert Price & Rhoads Bahamas Tourist Office Bahamas Tourist Office Fontheim International, LLC

Biel, Eric R. Bieron, Brian F. Bigo, Denise

Clark & Weinstock

Bing, Eric Birger, Gil Quebec Government House Eric Bing & Company, Inc.

Birrell, Jeffrey C.

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

Bishop, Lillibeth Bissen, Robert J. Black, Charles R. Jr., Blair, Martin

Barron-Birrell, Inc. Hong Kong Tourism Board APCO Worldwide, Inc. **BKSH & Associates** Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Blakemore, John Haywood, IV Blanton, E. Alex Blondeau, Jean-Marc Bloomfield, Douglas M. Bloomgarden, Kathy

White & Case, LLP Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. Ouebec Government House Bloomfield Associates, Inc. Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Boga, Dinaz Boggs, Thomas Hale, Jr. Boggs, Virginia R. Boisvert, Maurice (t)

Jensen/Boga Inc. Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Piper Rudnick

Bok, Dukkyoo Bolduc, Frederic Bomier, Barry D. Bond, Stephen R. Bonker, Don L. Borland, Lydia A. Borsum, Eric A. (t) Bosch, David D. Bosfield, Bradley Lincoln

Quebec Government House Korea Trade Promotion Center Quebec Government House William-Lynn-James, Inc. White & Case, LLP APCO Worldwide, Inc. Livingston Group L.L.C. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Saudi Refining, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office

Bosselaar, Cornelis T. Boteler, Saralee Both, Charles R. Boucher, Marc T. Boulanger, Todd Boussard, Jean-Luc M. Boxerman, Benita W.

Netherlands Board of Tourism Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Yablonski, Both & Edelman Quebec Government House Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P. White & Case, LLP Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Chart	Form	Name
Shuri	rariii	TANINE

Boyd, Noelle	GCI Group Inc.
Boyle, Angela	Scottish Enterprise
Boyle, Brandon A.	JETRO, San Francisco
Brace, Catrin	Welsh Development Agency
Bradfield, Michael	Jones, Day, Reavis & Pogue
Braganza, Christine	British Tourist Authority
Brand, Joseph L.	Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Brankovic, Mary	GCI Group Inc.

Bravin, Mark N. Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P. Breckinridge, Charles D. Shea & Gardner

Breen, Colin J.

Breitfeld, Julie S.

Brennan, Janis

Sica & Cartiller

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

Foley Hoag, LLP

Broad, David (t) Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Broman, Barry (t) DCI Group, L.L.C.

Brown, Barbara Veldramp

Brown, Blair G. (t)

Brown, Jamie E. (t)

Netherlands Board of Tourism

Zuckerman Spaeder LLP

Piper Rudnick

Brown, Michael A. (t)

Brown, Paul Edmund

BKSH & Associates

Brown, Robert M., Jr.

Brown, Stephen H. (t)

Brown, Valery

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

BKSH & Associates

Jones, Day, Reavis & Pogue

Dutko Group Companies, Inc.

Bahamas Tourist Office

Bruce, Thomas W. Piper Rudnick
Brundage, Maureen A. (Smyth) White & Case, LLP

Brzezinski, Mark F. McGuire Woods Consulting, LLC
Buchheit, Lee C. Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton
Bucknor, Glenton A. Jamaica Tourist Board, New York
Buddhani, Sethaphan Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Budgar, Lawrence George Burson-Marsteller

Budner , David FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Buechner, Jack W. Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

Bulo, Fekadu W. Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Burgess, Sara

International Group of P&I Clubs
Burke, Kerry

P.A. Consulting Group, Inc.

Burnett, Dennis James

Pierson & Burnett, L.L.P.

Burns, Barbara M.

Barbara Burns & Associates, Inc.

Burt, Richard (t) IEP Advisors, LLP Bushnell, Niamh Enterprise Ireland

Butler , Charles E. Butler & Associates

Butterfield, R. Ian

Butterfield Carter and Associates

Byers, Jeanne

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Byrne, Maureen GCI Group Inc.
Byrne, Peter D. IDA Ireland

Cabelly , Robert J. C/R International, L.L.C.
Cahill, Andrew Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.
Calamaro, Raymond S. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Callwood, Kevin Emerging Markets Development Corporation

Cambon, Paul F. Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

Cambon, Paul F. Livingston Group L.L.C.
Campen, Sally J. Tele-Press Associates, Inc.

#### Registrant Name

Campero, Mariana Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Cane, Stephen P. International Underwriting Association of London

Caparso, Anne Smith Caparso, Anne Smith

Carlin, J. David Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Carlson, Donald PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

Carlson, Lars BSMG Worldwide

Carlson, Stacy Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Carlyon, Kathleen

Carneal , George U.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Carney , Jerome

Carr, Julian

Carter, Gavin J.

Carter, N. Charlynn

Cashen, Henry C. , II

Welsh Development Agency

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Quebec Government House

Quebec Government House

Butterfield Carter and Associates

Mindshare Internet Campaigns, LLC

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

Cashour, Valerie Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Cassidy, Robert H. Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.
Castillo, Natalia Zemi Communications, L.L.C.
Catalano, Laura B. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Catena, Joe FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Cawley, Justin Piper Rudnick

Cella, Susan M. (t) Bahamas Tourist Office

Cenzuales, Giovanni Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Chamberlin, Paul F. Korea - U.S. Consulting, Inc. (KCI)
Chan, Adrian (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Chan, Aliana M. Hong Kong Tourism Board
Chang, Michael East Asia Travel Association
Chang, Michael G. Hong Kong Tourism Board
Charles, Anthea Lorine St. Lucia Tourist Board
Che, Wei aka Alfred Che Strategy XXI Group, Ltd.
Checa, Nicolas Medley Global Advisors

Chen Wu, Yueh Er ChenTaiwan Trade Center New York Inc.Chen, Yu-WeiEast Asia Travel AssociationCheng, Debra S.McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Cheng, Keith Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Cheplo, Thomas Z. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

Cheung, Winchell Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Chiba, Toshinori JETRO, Houston

Chicoine , Suzanne Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc.
Chik, Wai-Chiew Singapore Economic Development Board

Chin, Sylvia Fung White & Case, LLP

Chindanon, Sethapon Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Chlopak, Robert A. Piper Rudnick

Choi, Yun Gyu Korea Trade Promotion Center

Chong, Aaron THAM Chee Singapore Economic Development Board
Choo , Voon Yim Singapore Economic Development Board

Christy, Erin E. Piper Rudnick
Chuck , Maurice H. KMC Trading

Chun, Pyong Chon Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion

Corporation "SMIPC")

Chung, Gwang Young Korea Trade Promotion Center
Chung, Sung Bo Korea Trade Promotion Center

Registrant Name

Chuoros, Alexandros (t)

Cicero, Sacheen

Cimko, Christine K.

Ciresi, Charles Cisneros, Adrienna Laura

Claes, Michael

Clancy, Donald D.

Clare, Randolph G., Jr. (t)

Clark, Alice Slayton

Clark, Paul Clark-Simms, Juanita Denise

Clarke, Frank Clarke, John George

Clay, Dana L.

Clemans , Kathryn Heather Barbara (t)

Clement, Myra

Clemins, Archie

Click, Joseph O. Clutz, Andrew

Cobbs, Louise B. Coe, Jo-Anne L. (t)

Cohen (Smotny), Abby P. .

Cohen, Herman J.

Cohen, Herman J. Cohen, Yoram Menchem

Colangelo, Lisa Cotter Colarulli, Dana R. (t)

Colford, Chritopher Collender, Stanley E.

Collett, Anne Ruhle

Collins, Christine Collins, John

Collinson, J. Nicole Bivens

Colombo, Vincenzo

Compean, Daniela Borbolla (t)

Conery, Kevin Conn, Robert E.

Connolly, Denise

Connorton, Jennifer Anne

Conry, Thomas

Conte, Maria

Conti, Jennifer (t) Coons, Barbara Cooper, Austin

Cooper, Caroline Grier

Cooper, Doral S.

Corrigan, John

Cortinas-Garcia, Juan

Costa, Frederico Costello, Harold J. (t) Cousins, Janice E. (t)

Plexus Consulting Group, LLC

GCI Group Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Lane Marketing Communications

Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

Burson-Marsteller

Tele-Press Associates, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. Burson-Marsteller

Ev Clay Associates, Inc.

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Quebec Government House Caribou Technologies, Inc. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

GCI Group Inc. Holland & Knight

Piper Rudnick White & Case, LLP

Washington World Group, Ltd. Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

LISCR, L.L.C. **BKSH & Associates** Piper Rudnick

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

Harbour Group, LLC Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Shaw Pittman LLP GCI Group Inc.

MWW Group JETRO, Houston

Finnish Tourist Board, New York

Valis Associates Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Ruder Finn, Inc.

Korea Economic Institute

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Enterprise Ireland

Piper Rudnick

European Travel Commission

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. White & Case, LLP

Registrant Name

Cowan, Mark D.Patton Boggs, L.L.P.Cox, James O. IIIHill & Knowlton, Inc.Cox-Teixeira, MariaFleishman-Hillard, Inc.Coyle, AnneBSMG Worldwide

Coyle , Melissa D. Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Craig, Darren BSMG Worldwide

Crandall, Jerry (t) Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Crawford, Susan M. (t) Fasturn, Inc.

Crede , David Leighton International Registries, Inc.

Cresci , Frank W. Monaco Government Tourist Office

Crescione, Denise B. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Crisler, Linsey C. Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

Crosby, William D. Jr., Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.

Cross , Julia D. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Crozer, George K. , IV White & Case, LLP
Cruise, Daniel Clark & Weinstock
Cunard , Jeffrey P. Debevoise & Plimpton
Curtis , David FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

D'Angelo, Wayne GPC International
Dach , Leslie Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

DaCosta, Rosemary C. Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles

Dammann , Reinhard White & Case, LLP
Dang , Khai-Minh White & Case, LLP
Daniels , Michael P. (t) Fasturn, Inc.

Daniloff, Victoria Leigh Quebec Government House

Danvers, William C. Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

Darrell, Karin Angelyn Bermuda Department of Tourism

Davenport, Doug (t)

Del Group, L.L.C.

Davenport, Rory (t)

Davidian, David

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Davies, Ross E. (t)

Davis, Ashley (t)

Davis, Emily

Davis, Geoffrey G.

Davis, Lanny J.

Davis, Mark S.

Shea & Gardner

GCI Group Inc.

Covington & Burling

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

Davis, Matt Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Davis, Pauline Bahamas Tourist Office

Dawicki, Eric R. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Dawson, Donald Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles
Dawson, Donald W. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Day , Jonathan Tourism Queensland de Leon , Richard MS Research, Inc.

de Prado , Nino C. Messia Finnish Tourist Board, New York
De Rojos , Magdalena Torrescano (t) Mexican Tourism Board
de Villegas, Jorge Diaz Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Deacy, Susan Quebec Government House

Deak, Robert H. Urenco, Inc.

Deaver , Michael K.

DeHart, June L.

Delahunt, Kara Mai

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

BSMG Worldwide

## Registrant Name

Delarbre , Henri Alsace Development Agency
Dellale , Dina Costa Rican Board of Trade

Dellums, Cynthia Lewis Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC
Dellums, Ronald V. Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC

Denison, George H. Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

Denysyk, Bohdan Global USA, Inc.

DeSantis , Victor J. White & Case, LLP

Deschauer, John J. , Jr. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Dhillon, Neil Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Diamond, Raphael I.M. Fontheim International, LLC

DiBartolo, Christine Marie

Dickie, Joseph R. (t)

Public Strategies, Inc.

Diggs, Carol

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Dijkhoff, Brigit

Aruba Tourism Authority

Dill, Barry A.

Policy Development Group, Inc.

Dill, Jr., Earlston T.

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Dillas , Reginald C. Toby

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Dilley , Dean M.Patton Boggs, L.L.P.Dinlenc, KeremBurson-Marsteller

Disken-Cahill, Patricia

Peter Martin Associates, Inc.

Disler, Mark Robert

BKSH & Associates

Ditchfield, Sheila Maureen

Dixon, Alan J.

Bryan Cave LLP

Dobson, Christopher Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

Doi, Miyuki JETRO, San Francisco
Dole, Robert J. Piper Rudnick
Domingo, Roquena Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Donatelli, Frank McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Donohoe, Marina Enterprise Ireland
Donovan, Eve Gallaudet Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Dorval, Christopher Burson-Marsteller
Dowie , Douglas R. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Downes , Lawrence Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.
Downey, Thomas J. Downey McGrath Group, Inc.

Downie , Lynne Allison Scottish Enterprise

Doyle, Kevin John Scottish Enterprise

Doyle, Rani E. Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P.

Drapeau, Amy
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Dreizen, Alison M.
White & Case, LLP
Drewry, James S.W.
Driska, Kristen
Drapeau, Amy
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
White & Case, LLP
Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.
FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Duggan, Joseph DCS Group

Dulle, Oliver A., Jr. Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc.

Dumeunier, Willy FN Manufacturing, Inc.

Duncan, Alison M. Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur

Duncan, Elizabeth GCI Group Inc.
Dunn , David E. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Duquette, Jean Quebec Government House

Durant , Andrew Samuels International Associates, Inc.

Duriaghli , Said Moroccan National Tourist Office

Durnerin, Veronique M. OIC Services, Inc.

Short	Form	Name
SHULL	TOLIN	Tame

Dutton, Frederick G.
Dutton, Nancy H.
Dwyer, Denis J.
Dyer, Thomas M.

Eagleburger, Lawrence S. (t)

Eaton, Shannon
Eberhard, Urs
Eberhard, Urs

Eckman, Jon (t)

Edwards, Christopher Spurling Edwards, Zina Elizabeth Nicole

Egelston, Phillip
Eisen, Noman L. (t)
Eisenberg, David M.
Eizenstat, Jay L.
Eizenstat, Stuart E.
Elliott, Kevin R.
Elliott, Robert J. (t)

Ellis , Kenneth C.
Emerson, Michael
Emick, Michelle M.
Endo, Toshiaki

Engelmayer, Juda (t)

Engle, Craig

Engler, Jonathan J. (t)
English, Marie-Violaine
Enright, John J., Jr.
Epstein, Anita K.

Ertug, Osman

Ervin, Roger M. (t)

Esah, Sieh

Esber, Brett M. Esguerra, Jannette Essen, Jennifer

Esser, Peter Joseph Christian

Ettinger, Brian

Eu, Mark P.

Evans, Alastair MacKenzie

Evans, Eleanor A. (t)

Evans, Judith

Evans, William C.

Eve, Richard C. Eynon, Edward (t)

Fair, E. Gordon
Falkot, Andrew Jon (t)

Fang, Xu

Farnsworth, Eric P. (t) Farrell, Edward J.

Farrell, Jill M. Farrell, Kelly J. Davis

Faxas, Denise (t)

Dutton & Dutton, P.C. Dutton & Dutton, P.C.

Piper Rudnick

Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

Baker, Donelson, Bearman & Caldwell

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.
Switzerland Tourism
Alpine Tourist Commission

Mullen

Bermuda Department of Tourism
Bermuda Department of Tourism
International Registries, Inc.
Zuckerman Spaeder LLP
White & Case, LLP
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Covington & Burling
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.
White & Case, LLP

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

JETRO, Denver

Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Washington World Group, Ltd. International Registries, Inc.

Shaw Pittman LLP

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Global Market Solutions

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Representative of German Industry and Trade

Team Eagle

Singapore Tourism Board

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Hill & Barlow, P.C.

Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Piper Rudnick

Bermuda Department of Tourism

DCI Group, L.L.C.

Quebec Government House Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

Blank Rome Comisky & McCauley, LLP

Scottish Enterprise Piper Rudnick

Ev Clay Associates, Inc.

Short	Form	Name

Fazio, Victor H.

Fein, Bruce

Fekete, Paul J. (t)

Fenster, Lawrence Elliott (t) Ferman, Pamela

Fernandez, Frank Ferris, Robert

Ferris, Robert D. Ferry, George Jackson IV

Filabi, Mahin

Filenbaum, Dana Finlay, Peter D.

Finneran, Thomas Finnigan, Joseph T.

Fischetti, John Fitz-Pegado, Lauri J.

Fitzgerald, Amy

Fitzherbert-Brockholes, Francis J.

Flanagan, Kimberly Flanagan, Michael P.

Flanagan, Peter L. Fleshler, Daniel (t) Flieger, Neal H. Flynn, Kristen M. (t)

Fois, Sonia

Folsom, Roy D.

Fonte, Michael J. Fontheim, Claude G. B.

Forbes, Allan

Forbes, John D. Ford, Thomas Forestieri, Claudia Forster, Arthur C. Fortin, Louise Jochimsen

Foster, William Fountain, Donald Kerry Foust, Rosanne S. (Rosanne M. Skibo)

Francis, Charles Francis, Denise M.

Frank, Andrew Franz, Mark Allan Frazier, John Frazier, Michael James Frazier, Patricia Frederic, Jean Freedman, Meryl

Freeman, Rosemary B. Friedmann, Gloria K. Friis-Jacobsen, Hans C.

Freeman, Helen (t)

Clark & Weinstock

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Samuels International Associates, Inc.

White & Case, LLP

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

GCI Group Inc. Ruder & Finn, Inc. GCI Group Inc.

National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office (NCRIUS)

GCI Group Inc. White & Case, LLP

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

GPC International White & Case, LLP

Lane Marketing Communications

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates

Covington & Burling Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Zuckerman Spaeder LLP

Arnold & Porter

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates

Fonte, Michael Joseph Fontheim International, LLC

Malaysian Palm Oil Council of America, Inc.

Icon Group BSMG Worldwide Ev Clay Associates, Inc. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Quebec Government House FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office Alsace Development Agency

DCI Group, L.L.C. International Registries, Inc. Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc.

Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. Quebec Government House FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Collier Shannon Scott, PLLC

Piper Rudnick Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Donald N. Martin & Company, Inc.

Registrant Name

Frowein, Henrike Deutsche Telekom, Inc.
Fujii, Shinya JETRO, New York
Fujii, Yasuhiro JETRO, New York

Fujikawa, Hidehiko Japan Network Group, Inc.

Fujiwara, lichiro Japan National Tourist Organization, Chicago
Fukuyama, Hiroyuki Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

Fullington , Marie Therese Tourism Ireland
Furlong , Norma Ruiz (t) Mexican Tourism Board

Furman, Chere (Glynn) Mullen

Gabr, MarwaArab Information CenterGabriel, Edward M.Gabriel Company, LLCGallagher, ClaireCMG Communications, L.L.C.

Gallagher, Danielle (t) Mullen

Gallagher, Terence Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. International Registries, Inc. Gallagher, William R. Gamboa, Jorge (t) Mexican Tourism Board Gamboa, Juan Carlos Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Gannon, Lawrence J. White & Case, LLP Garber, William Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Garcia, Helio Fred (t) Clark & Weinstock Garcia, Rolando (t) Mexican Tourism Board Garcia-Bolivar, Omar E. BG Consulting, Inc.

Gardner, Barbara K.

Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Garfield , Rutherford Frank
Garino , David P.

Garment, Leonard
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Garment, Leonard
Fpiper Rudnick
Garrett, John C.

Gaudet, Brian K.

Gavin, Stephen Diaz

Bahamas Tourist Office
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Piper Rudnick
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Manning, Selvage & Lee
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Gay, Timothy (t) Dutko Group Companies, Inc.
Gbalekuma, Gloria GoodWorks International, LLC

Geanacopoulos, David Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Geiser, Cecil D. International Registries, Inc.
Geiser, Kim CMG Communications, L.L.C.
Geisler, Dan Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Gentry, Margaret A. (t) Manatt, Phelps & Phillips
Gest, Kathryn Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

Getachew, Yared Piper Rudnick

Ghobadi , Shanin People's Mojahedin of Iran, Washington, D.C. - Press Office

Gibbons , Clifford S. Gibbons & Company, Inc.
Gibbs , Harold Eugene (t) Bahamas Tourist Office
Gibson, Ted William-Lynn-James, Inc.

Giesbert, Vera P. Piper Rudnick

Gill , Gregory M. Cassidy & Associates, Inc.
Gill , Roger Brendan Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.
Gilliland, C. Michael Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Ginther , Jeffrey William Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Glaccum, John Thomas , III (t)

Glaudemaus, Jon (t)

Glavin, Michael F.

Bahamas Tourist Office

Public Strategies, Inc.

CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Gleason, Joseph B. Manning, Selvage & Lee

#### Registrant Name

Glenn, Laurie

Glick, Leslie A.

Glick, Leslie A.

Glinton, Eureka

Glover, Juleanna

Glover, Kelly

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Godlewski, David Sterling International Consulting Corporation
Godwin, Daniel Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco
Goh, Chee Kiong Singapore Economic Development Board
Goldberg, Marian Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Gomez, Esperanza Wilson Associates, LLC

Gong, Wee-Lik Singapore Economic Development Board Gonzalez , Francisco Jose Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Goodman, Alan Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
Goodman, Bonnie Michelle Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Goodman, Collette C. Shea & Gardner
Goodman, Ronald E.M. White & Case, LLP
Goodweather, Melvin G. Livingston Group L.L.C.

Goodweather, Melvin G.

Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.

Goodweather, Melvin G. Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

Goodwillie, Eugene W., Jr.

Goodwin, Derek

Gootman, Marek

Gordon, Tammy (t)

White & Case, LLP

North of England

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Harbour Group, LLC

Gorton, Slade Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds LLP

Gottfried , Judy FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Gould, Peter M Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Graham , John D. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Graham, Renate N. Phelps Group

Graig, Ian C. Global Policy Group, Inc.
Grams, Rodney D. Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Grant, Deborah T.

Grant, Russell

Graves , Edwin C.

Graykowski, John E.

Green, Marina (t)

Greenberg , Eldon V.C.

Japan Marketing

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Ed Graves & Associates

Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

Korea Economic Institute

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Greene, Mastin
Gribbin, Dave
Glark & Weinstock
Griffin, John G. (t)
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Griffith, Lanny Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

Griffith, Spencer S. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Grossman, Marla P. Piper Rudnick

Grullon, Angel R. Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Guarnieri, Marie N. Norwegian Tourist Board

Guclu, Damla Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Guida, Florigio Antonio International Registries, Inc.
Gulisano , Sam FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Gunset, Joseph P. Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Gustavsson, Einar European Travel Commission
Gustavsson, Einar Iceland Tourist Board

Gynell, Sarah Lee Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Shor	rt Fe	rm '	Na	me

Haas, LawrenceManning, Selvage & LeeHaberman , NancyRubenstein Associates, Inc.Haefeli, Jennifer A.Piper Rudnick

Hagel, Rosalie M. Silver Associates, Inc.
Hahn, Jung Hee Korea Trade Promotion Center
Halamar, Kimberly JETRO, New York

Hall, Chris (t) Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Halpern , I. Peter Halpern Associates
Halpin, Suzanne (t) Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

Halterman, H. Lee Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC

Hamad, Said Palestine Liberation Organization

Hamilton, Rayner M. (t) White & Case, LLP

Hammond , Lou Rena Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc.
Hammonds, D. Holly Fontheim International, LLC
Hampe , Carlos (t) Mexican Tourism Board

Hampton, Laura Ruder Finn, Inc.

Han, Jinny Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

Hand, Lloyd Piper Rudnick

Handa, Masaaki U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Handal, Charles J. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Haney, Mark Fasturn, Inc.
Hanley, June Piper Rudnick

Hanna, Christine E. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood Hannaford, Donald R. Manning, Selvage & Lee Hannaford, Peter D. APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Hansen , Mindee Icon Group

Hara, ShigeoOsaka Prefectual Government, California OfficeHarff, James W.Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

Harkins, Barnaby McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC
Harper, Keith Native American Rights Fund

Harris, Marshall F. Piper Rudnick

Harrison , Raymond T. Bahamas Tourist Office

Hart, Vicki (t)
Piper Rudnick
Hartline , Sharon E.
White & Case, LLP
Hartquist , David Alan
Collier Shannon Scott, PLLC
Hartwig , Myron A. (t)
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Hasegawa, Naoyuki
JETRO, New York

Hashitomi, Mizuho

Hasselberger, William

Hastings, Jay D.

Hastings, Jay D.

Hausrath, Jan

Diffro, San Francisco
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Hastings, Jay Donald
Hausrath, Jan

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Havers, Chris International Group of P&I Clubs

Hawley, Noelle M.Piper RudnickHayden , James F.White & Case, LLPHayes, ChristopherDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Head, Suzanne Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Healey, James C.

Hecht, Debra

Hecht, Timothy P.

Hecht, William H.

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Heinan, Thomas F.

International Registries, Inc.

Short Form Name	ort Form	Name	
-----------------	----------	------	--

Henry, Ruby Hepworth, Debbie

Hernandez, Carmen R. Herring, Sue

Hettinger, Michael J.

Higdon, Sarah Higel, Bernard Alfred

Higgins, Ryan Higgins, Thomas P.

Hill, Emil Hills, Howard L (t)

Himler, Peter B.

Himpler, Bill (William) (t) Hinojosa, Rene

Hirano, Nagatoki (t) Hirst, Nick Hiscox, Mel Hochberg, Joshua

Hochstein, Amos Hoff, Paul S. Hofmann, Stephen T. (t)

Hogan, Nancy (t) Holtzman, Kia L. Holtzman, Linda Hom , Jin-Get Hong, Ju Min

Hoog, Thomas (t) Hoover, Joseph S. Jr., (t)

Hosaka, Akira

Hoskinson, Samuel M. Hosokawa, Hiroyuki (t) Houlihan, David P. (t) Houston, III, William H.

Howard-Tripp, Simon James (t) Hoynes, Michael Hoynes, Mike Huang, Qing

Hubbard, Danley Thomas, Jr. Hubbard, Henry W. (t) Huber, David L.

Huddleston, Walter D.

Hudgins, William C. (t) Huh, Byung Hee

Hulbert, Vincent P. Humes, Traci Duvall

Hurst, Melissa Ann Hussein, Hassouna Hutcheson, Kuniko Hutchinson, Andrea Hwang, Eui Shun Hwang, Ho Yoon

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

GCI Group Inc.

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano Welsh Development Agency

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. Alsace Development Agency

Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

White & Case, LLP Manning, Selvage & Lee Fontheim International, LLC Burson-Marsteller

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

JETRO, San Francisco JETRO, New York Medialink Worldwide Inc. Welsh Development Agency Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Garvey, Schubert & Barer Advantage Associates Inc. Harbour Group, LLC

Keating Public Relations, Inc. Lane Marketing Communications China Daily Distribution Corporation

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Miller Thomson LLP

JWI, L.L.C.

Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

JETRO, Houston Fasturn, Inc. Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Tripp, Umbach & Associates, Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. China Daily Distribution Corporation

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. White & Case, LLP

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

DCI Group, L.L.C.

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Foley Hoag, LLP

International Registries, Inc. Arab Information Center Business Network Corporation Peter Martin Associates, Inc. Korea Trade Promotion Center

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

<b>Short Form</b>	Name
Hwang, Kee-Ha	k

Hwang, Kee-Hak
Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago
Hyde, Richard C.
Hyman, Lester S.
Ichikawa, Yoshiro
Hyman, Lester S.
Ichikawa, Yoshiro
JETRO, New York
Japan Network Group, Inc.
Im, Sung Joo
Korea Trade Promotion Center

Imai, TomomitsuJETRO, New YorkInforzato, RalphJETRO, ChicagoInoue, SatoshiJETRO, New York

Ireland, Andy
Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.
Irion, Mark (t)
Dutko Group Companies, Inc.
Isaak, Jason E.
Policy Development Group, Inc.
Isenhower, Anne
Ishihara, Kenichi (t)
JETRO, Chicago
Ishihara, Kenichi
JETRO, New York
Ishii, Shinji
JETRO, New York

Isom, Melissa A.

Quebec Government House
Itokawa, Kazumasa

JETRO, Los Angeles
Iwano, Hiroshi

JETRO, Houston

Iwasaki, Jun U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Iwaya, TakahikoJETRO, New YorkJack, Lorna BurnScottish EnterpriseJackson , Nancy IzzoC/R International, L.L.C.

Jacobo , Rafael A.Partido Reformista Social CristianoJacobs, Brenda A.Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Jacobson , Douglas N. Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

Jafarzadeh, Alireza National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office

(NCRIUS)

Jakubek, Wolfgang P.Deutsche Telekom, Inc.James, BillyGCI Group Inc.

James, Carol Welsh Development Agency

James, Julian Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

James, Stephen International Group of P&I Clubs

Jaqua, JulieGCI Group Inc.Jarrett, Edward B. (t)DCI Group, L.L.C.Jarzebowski, ConradBSMG Worldwide

Jaskot, John J. Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

Jenkins, D. Kent Jr.,Burson-MarstellerJenkins, Kempton B.APCO Worldwide, Inc.Jeon, Sang WooKorea Trade Promotion Center

Jeong, Nun Gu Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

Jiang , Pei (t)Xin Min International, Inc.Jimison, John W. (t)Berliner, Candon & Jimison, PC

Jo, Joon Kil Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Johnsen, R. Christian Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

Johnson, C. Donald Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Johnson, Catherine Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Johnson, Diana P. (t) Bahamas Tourist Office

Johnson , Diana P. (t)

Johnson , Diana P. (t)

Bahamas Tourist Office

Harbour Group, LLC

Johnson , Paul William

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Johnson , Robert W. , II

Washington World Group, Ltd.

Registrant Name

Livingston Group L.L.C. Johnston, J. Bennett Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP Jonas, W. James III

Foley Hoag, LLP Joned, Alima Ruder & Finn, Inc. Jones, Philippa Anne GCI Group Inc. Jordan, William G. Jr., MFJ International, LLC Jorge, Maria Fabiana Plexus Consulting Group, LLC Jovanovic, Marina (t)

Joyce, David E. White & Case, LLP

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. Joyce, Jonathan Robert

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Juckem, Jody APCO Worldwide, Inc. Judd, Terry W. Burson-Marsteller Judice, Peter F.

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Julias, Pamela Mullender (t)

Samuels International Associates, Inc. Julihn, Lawrence S. Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P. Kadzik, Peter J.

Kahila, Ari W. International Registries, Inc.

Kahn, Jeffrey Ruder & Finn, Inc. Kahn, Judith Ann Quebec Government House

Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

Kaiser, Michael

Kaji, Katsuhiko JETRO, New York Kalinowski, Keith **Quebec Government House** 

Kallus, Shira MWW Group Kalson, David Ruder & Finn, Inc. Kalson, David A. Ruder Finn, Inc. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Kamarck, Lynn

Kanak, Janice L. (t) Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Kanazawa, Takashi (t) JETRO, Houston

Kanfer, Bruce Japan National Tourist Organization, New York Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey Kang, Kwang-Ho

Kang, Shin-Taeg Korea Trade Promotion Center Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc. Kannel, Stephanie

Kaplan, Philip S. (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Kaplan, Samantha (Schaul) GCI Group Inc. Orion Strategies LLC Karaica, Beth

Kassim, Mohamed Salleh Bin Mohd Malaysian Palm Oil Council of America, Inc.

JETRO, New York Katayama, Ken Katell, Andrew (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Video Placement Worldwide - A Division of JD Communikaters Kater, Guilford Christopher (t)

Kato, Hiroshi JETRO, Los Angeles Kato, Ikuo JETRO, New York Kato, Makoto JETRO, New York

Kato, Yukio (t) Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Katsurinis, Stephen A. McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC Katz, Jessica L. Caplin & Drysdale, Chartered

Katzive, David H. Ruder & Finn, Inc. Kauffman, Frank J. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Kaufman, Ron (t) Dutko Group Companies, Inc.

Kavanagh, Andrea Enterprise Ireland

Kawasaki, Etsuko Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Kawasaki, Talo CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Kawashita, Haruhisa U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Registrant Name

Kawata, Tadahiro

JETRO, New York

Kazam, Keren

Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc. Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

Keaney, Thomas M. Keating, Richard J.

Keating Public Relations, Inc.

Keene, Scott R.

Keene & Associates

Keir, David S.

Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Keith, Ilina Kelly, Robert M. Keohane, Lynda Jill Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. White & Case, LLP

Kerins, Raymond F. Jr.,

LISCR, L.L.C. GCI Group Inc.

Kew, Hui-Chin Khodra, Petula Singapore Economic Development Board St. Lucia National Development Corporation

Khoury, Jason Haitham Kiely, Bruce F.

BSMG Worldwide Baker Botts L.L.P.

Kikukawa, Toshikazu

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

Kim, Chang-Sik Kim, Don Won Kim, Hyeon Cheol Kim, Hyun-Duk Kim, Jaesung Kim, Jong-Weon

Korea Trade Promotion Center East Asia Travel Association Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Jooham Kim, Joong-Nam Kim, Kap-Soo (t) Korea Trade Promotion Center ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

Kim, Kwan Mook Kim, Kwanghee Kim, Kyung Jin (t)

Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Trade Promotion Center

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Corporation "SMIPC") Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Kyung-Yool Kim, Moo Han

Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

Kim, Rak Gon Kim, Seung-Wook Kim, Sukhan Kim, Yang Il Kim, Yoon Tae Kimball, Joan Marie Kimmel, Melody Kimura, Yoichi (t)

Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Economic Institute Korea Trade Promotion Center Korea Trade Promotion Center Ouebec Government House Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. JETRO, New York

King, Anthony C. Jamaica Tourist Board, New York King, Nicholas CMG Communications, L.L.C. Kingsbury, Cathryn J. Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C. Kirk, Marilyn FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Kitaoka, Hiroshi JETRO, New York

Kiuchi, Shinkichi (t)

JETRO, Dallas (Japan External Trade Organization)

Kiuchi, Shinkichi Klein, Nancy Linda (t) Klein, Rochelle

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

JETRO, Atlanta

Klink, Renee (t) DCI Group, L.L.C. Ko, Kyu-Suk

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kobara, Makoto Kobayashi, Daniel B. JETRO, Houston

BSMG Worldwide

Koshio, Takaaki

**Registrant Name** 

Kobayashi, Katsuhiko JETRO, Atlanta Kobayashi, Tosaku JETRO, Los Angeles

Kobori, Mamoru (t) Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Koch, Robbie N. Reed Smith LLP

Kojima, Hiromitsu Kojima & International Associates, Inc.
Kok, Ping Soon Singapore Economic Development Board

Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc. Kolstad, Katherine C. Komani, Blacky South African Tourism Komatsuzaki, Satoshi JETRO, Los Angeles Kometani, Yuichi JETRO, New York Kontos, Michael (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Koolman, Clovis C. Aruba Tourism Authority Global USA, Inc. Kopp, George S. Koschik, David N. White & Case, LLP

Kotimsky, Sherri (t)

Netherlands Board of Tourism

Koumoue, Jean-Marc

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C.

Kozakos, Panayiota Burson-Marsteller Kramer, William D. Piper Rudnick

Krasow, Cristina Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

JETRO, Denver

Kraus, Margery APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Krause, Charles Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

Krause, Charles A. APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Krieg, Michael German-American Chamber of Commerce of the Western U.S.

Kronmiller, Theodore G. Reed Smith LLP

Kroon-Fiorita, Brigitta Netherlands Board of Tourism

Kubota, Hiroshi Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Kudo, NaokiJETRO, New YorkKuhl, JenniferGCI Group Inc.Kuhn, James F.Kuhn, James F.

Kunjiraman, Sukomaran Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Kupfer, Jean Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Kurita, Nobufumi JETRO, San Francisco

Kurzban , Ira J.Kurzban , Kurzban , Weinger & Tetzeli, P.A.Kwok, AlvinaFar East Trade Service, Inc., San FranciscoKwon, Heung ChulSmall Business Corporation - USA OfficeKwon, Joon HwaKorea International Trade Association, Inc.

Kwon, Joong Hun
Korea Trade Promotion Center
Kwon, Oh Hyoung
Korea Trade Promotion Center
Kwon, Oh Nam (t)
Korea Trade Promotion Center
Lake, Michelle
Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Lambert, Michel
Quebec Government House
Lamm, Carolyn Beth
White & Case, LLP

Lamoriello, Francine (t) Baker, Donelson, Bearman & Caldwell

Lande, Stephen Skol & Associates, Inc.

Lane, Wendy
Lane Marketing Communications
Lang, Elizabeth D.H.
Cohen & Woods International, Inc.
Lang, W. Patrick
Future Millennium Foundation, Inc.
Lankford, Thomas L.
Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.
Lansdale, Edward R.
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
LaRosa, Yvonne
CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Registrant Name **Short Form Name** Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC Larson, David Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Lashbrook, Brenda DCI Group, L.L.C. Lauer, Heather (t) Laughlin, Gregory H. Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Icon Group Laurel, Aimee H. Lauria, Thomas J. Piper Rudnick Quebec Government House Leblanc, Donald Quebec Government House Lebrun, Francois Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Leddy, Gregory Lee III, Lansing B. (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Lee, Bret Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. Lee, Bridget Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. Lee, Geun Hyung Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SMIPC") Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Jang Hee Lee, Jong-Yoon Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Jungsoon Korea Trade Promotion Center White & Case, LLP Lee, Kenneth R. (t) Small Business Corporation - USA Office Lee, Kwan Woong Lee, Kwang Il Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Kyu-Seon Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Seung Sang Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd. Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Sun-In (t) Lee, Tony S. Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR) Lee, Young Seok Leff, Harry S. APCO Worldwide, Inc. Lefort-Knowles, Daniele Quebec Government House Legault, Alexander Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. Legesse, Hagos B. Legesse Travel & Tourism Consultants, Ltd. Lehn, Alfred M. Symms, Lehn & Associates, Inc. Lehr, Dennis J. (t) Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Lemley, Norman W. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Lenahan, Walter C. (t) Fasturn, Inc. Lenny, Peter L. Urenco, Inc. Leone, C. Michael (t) Leone & Leone, Ltd. Leonor, Froilan G. Partido Reformista Social Cristiano Lerch, Donald G. (t) Donald G. Lerch & Company, Inc. Lestingi, Erika MWW Group Leval, Gerard Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC Leventhal, Norman P. Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC Levin, Donald M. Levin Public Relations & Marketing, Inc. Levine, Andrew T. Development Counsellors International Levine, Kenneth S. Levine & Company Levinson, K. Riva **BKSH & Associates** Levinson, Ken Fontheim International, LLC Levinson, Lawrence E. Piper Rudnick Levy, Louis J. Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

White & Case, LLP

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

Lewi, Gary (t)

Li, Rong-Dih

Lewis, David (t)

Ley, Kathleen A. (t)

Registrant Name

Li, Wen China Daily Distribution Corporation

Licha, Rissig Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Lifshitz, Bryna GCI Group Inc.

Lihani , David L. (t) Pierson & Burnett, L.L.P.
Lillis , John T. White & Case, LLP

Lindsay, Nicole Manufactured Imports Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Lipkin-Shahak, Armon Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

Lipton , Charles Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Lister, James M. Korea Economic Institute

Livesey, Samantha JETRO, San Francisco

Livingston, Robert J. Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

Livingston, Robert L. Livingston Group L.L.C.

Livingston, Robert L.Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.Lloreda, NicolasSidley Austin Brown & WoodLoeffler, Thomas G.Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP

Lofton, James Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations

Lofton, Michael GCI Group Inc.

Long, Abd. Talib HJ.Malaysia Tourism Promotion BoardLonie, David M.Livingston-Solomon Group, L.L.C.Lopez, AmablePartido Reformista Social Cristiano

Lopez, IstvanAruba Tourism AuthorityLopez, Maria IsabelMexican Tourism BoardLotterman, BradManning, Selvage & Lee

Loud, Edward P. Piper Rudnick

Louison, Deborah APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Lowe , Florence Myeong-Hwa Korea Economic Institute

Lowe, George H. Jr., Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Lucchesi, Mario G. (t) Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago

Lugo, Arthur TimothyBermuda Department of TourismLymburner, Benoit B.Quebec Government HouseLynam , Clare B.BSMG WorldwideLynn, Marcy ScottGCI Group Inc.

MacDonald , Thomas Bermuda Department of Tourism

MacKinnon, Douglas M.Piper RudnickMacNaughton , Donald T.White & Case, LLPMacnow , AlanTele-Press Associates, Inc.

Macrory, Patrick F.J. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Maddrey, Wendell C. White & Case, LLP

Madigan, Peter T. Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

Madison, Alan (t) Dutko Group Companies, Inc.

Madison, Alan (t) DCS Group

Madokoro, Yoichiro JETRO, Dallas (Japan External Trade Organization)

Maejima, Akinari JETRO, Chicago
Maekawa, Naoyuki JETRO, Houston
Maguire, John Medley Global Advisors
Maitland, Guy Edison Clay International Registries, Inc.
Major, Kendal I., II Bahamas Tourist Office
Makiura, Hiroyuki (t) JETRO, Chicago

Malcolm, Elizabeth National Film Board of Canada

Malina, Joel Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates

Maloni, Jason DCS Group

Registrant Name

Manassero, Dennis

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Mancini, Elaine Mandell, Larry Mankiewicz, Frank Mannion, Robert E. Parter International, Inc. Parter International, Inc. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Arnold & Porter

Piper Rudnick

Manson, Joseph L. III

Manson, Thomas Marshall

Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Manuel, Nigel C.O.

Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York

Mao, Nathan K. Marchick, David M. Marcos, Miliette

Covington & Burling Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Marcus, Richard (t) Maroni, William John Marr, Melanese

Harbour Group, LLC BSMG Worldwide Manning, Selvage & Lee

Asia Associates, Inc.

Marshall, Dana M. Marshall, Michael

Piper Rudnick Piper Rudnick

Marte, Victor Martin, Craig Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Ruder Finn, Inc. Martin, J. Allen Livingston Group L.L.C.

Martin, J. Allen

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

Martin, Jill Shaw Peter Martin Associates, Inc.

Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations Martin, Judi (t)

Mullen Martin, Kathy

Martin, Neil S. Donald N. Martin & Company, Inc. Martin, Peter Peter Martin Associates, Inc.

GCI Group Inc. Martinez, James

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Maryn, Mary Ann (t)

Scottish Enterprise Mason, Jaclyn Mastal, Megan L. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Masters, Carlton A. GoodWorks International, LLC

Masuda, Toyokazu JETRO, New York Ngoyi, Mwabilu L. Matand, Kanyand

Matcham, David International Underwriting Association of London

Matsuda, Hitoshi JETRO, New York

Matsuda, Takaaki Kobe Trade Information Office

JETRO, New York Matsumoto, Hiroki JETRO, Chicago Matsuo, Kohei (t) Matsushita, Ikuzo JETRO, Los Angeles Matsuura, Kentaro JETRO, San Francisco Maxwell, Rosemary Arnold & Porter

May, Vicki A. Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates Mayer, Rafael E. Almonte Partido Reformista Social Cristiano Mazzara, Maryalice Quebec Government House Mc Erlean, Michael Invest Northern Ireland

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. McAward, Patrick J.

McCabe, Ian Burson-Marsteller Piper Rudnick McCarthy, Martin S. (t) McCartney, Maud V. **Bahamas Tourist Office** McCauley, Mindy Lyn JETRO, Atlanta

OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC McClelland, Jeff

McCloskey, Adrian Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Registrant Name

McClure, Eric

OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC

McConnell, Mark S. McCue, Peter S. McCullers, Scott Joseph McCurdy-Mackey, Lisa

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Burson-Marsteller Ruder Finn, Inc.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

McDermott, Patricia B.

International Registries, Inc.

McDonald, Jack Harvey (t) McDonald, Michael K. McEntee, Joan M. (t)

Piper Rudnick

Piper Rudnick

McEwen, Bob

Baker, Donelson, Bearman & Caldwell Advantage Associates Inc.

McGanney, Thomas McGarvie, Maxwell McGill, Donald A.C. McGrath, Patrick (t) McGrath, Raymond J. McKee, Catherine McKeone, Kelly McKinnon, Nicole

White & Case, LLP Sierra Rutile America, Inc. Charles E. Butler & Associates Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. Downey McGrath Group, Inc. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Quebec Government House

McLean, Carolyn McMahon, Ian Gerhard McMurphy, Michael (t) McNamara, Lesley (t) McPherson, Harry C. McVey, Robert D.

GPC International Scottish Enterprise COGEMA, Inc. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Piper Rudnick

Skipper, William H., Jr.

Medish, Mark C.

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Zemi Communications, L.L.C. Meeter, Steven

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. Mehta, Manik

Meister, Brenda G.

Piper Rudnick

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates Melberg, James K. Mendez, Adolfo Ibarra (t) Mexican Tourism Board Mendez, Melisa

Merrigan, Edward L. Merrigan, John A.

Merrill, Jennifer A.

Ev Clay Associates, Inc.

Piper Rudnick

Piper Rudnick Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

BSMG Worldwide Meszaros, James A.

American Continental Group Metzner, David A. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Michel, Robert H. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Michelman, Robert Douglas (t)

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York Michiaki, Noboru (t) Piper Rudnick Mietus, John R. Jr.

Migdail, Evan (t) Piper Rudnick

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York Mignott, Noel (t) Mignott, Roger D. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Arnold & Porter Milch, Thomas H.

Miller, Andrew Clark Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

White & Case, LLP Miller, Brian M.

Miller, Charles L., Jr. Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C. Miller, David H.

Miller, Donald G. Urenco, Inc. Miller, Freeman Burson-Marsteller

Miller, Marlene CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Registrant Name

Miller , Martha Miller , Martha L. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Miller, Melissa

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Mills , Timothy B.
Min-Seng , Chew
Miner , William A.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Singapore Tourism Board
Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Minjack, Gregory
Mintz, Richard Ian
Mirani, Viraj
Mishima, Eiichi
Mitchell, Michael
Mitchell, Sarah Heckel

Burson-Marsteller
Shaw Pittman LLP
JETRO, New York
Orion Strategies LLC
Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

Public Strategies, Inc.

Miura, Kenji Mixter, Christian J.

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P.

Miyamoto, Satoshi Miyazato, Akihiko Moaney, Gail L. JETRO, New York
JETRO, New York
Ruder & Finn, Inc.

JETRO, New York

Moffett, Anthony J.

Livingston/Moffett Global Consultants, LLC (LMG)

Luxcore, Ltd.

Moiani, Louis P. Mok, Chee Liang Monegro, Oscar

Singapore Economic Development Board Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Monfrini , Robert W. Australian Tourist Commission
Monroe, Loren Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

Moon, Julie Mooney , Robby A. Mooney, Timothy P. Moore , Richard GCI Group Inc.
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.
JETRO, Denver
Burson-Marsteller

Moorman, Robert

Moran , Mark A.

Morgan , Irene

Morgan, Kimberly J.

Morgan , Lance Ian

Morjan, Shigeki

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P.

Tourism New South Wales

Harbour Group, LLC

BSMG Worldwide

JETRO, New York

Moriarty, Donald P. CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Moriyama, Mitsuo (t) JETRO, Chicago

Morse, Casey Beth Downey McGrath Group, Inc.

Mostowfi, Hedayatollah National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office

(NCRIUS)

Mota, Virgilio A.Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.Motojima, AkinobuJFCC, Washington OfficeMotz, TracyBarbara Burns & Associates, Inc.Mrkela, DjuroEuropean Travel CommissionMulder, VaughnWeish Development Agency

Mulianey, Kelley Rodane Burson-Marsteller

Mullin, Dennis Mullin Communications, Inc.

Mulveny, Jennifer Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Murakami, Tsutomu U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Murata, Keiko JETRO, New York Murayama, Katsuhiko JETRO, New York

Murphy, Dan Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.
Murphy , Doris Elaine Alsace Development Agency

Registrant Name

Murphy , Philip

Musa, Normasila Na, Chang Yup

Naeve, Clifford M. (t)

Naftzger, J. Christopher Nagaoka, Tani Gelbwachs Nakagawa, Junichi Nakajima, Takeo

Nakamura, Satoshi Nakamura, Yukio (t) Nakatsuka, Hidenori

Nakayama, Midori Nakayama, Toru Namsrai, Ariuna

Nardone, Silverio Narducci, John Narita, Yusuke

Naseem, Lyla

Nash, William L. III Nassikas, John N. III

Navarro, Jose Luis Sanchez (t) Navarro-Bowman, Chandri

Nayor, Abbey Nedelcovych, Mima S.

Nelson, Sonja B. Neumann, Roxann

Nevell, Bill Newberry, Edward J. Ngoyi, Mwabilu L.

Nieto , Jose Luis Ayala (t) Nishioka, Kazuhiko Nishiura, Masaru Nishiyama, Kensuke

Niskanen, Helena Noda, Shinichiro

Noguchi, Mayumi Nolton, Jill Sloup Noma, Tsuyoshi

Nordin, Kerstin E.
Norman, James R. (t)
Norton, Jill Sloup
Novey, Rogelio

Nowak, Jaroslaw (t) Nussle, Karen

O' Donnell, Patrick E.
O'Brien, Brett W.
O'Brien, Derval

O'Donnell , Thomas P. O'dwyer, Paul O'Keefe, Anthony O'Keeffe, Graham Burson-Marsteller

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board Korea Trade Promotion Center

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.
JETRO, San Francisco
JETRO, New York
JETRO, New York
JETRO, San Francisco
JETRO, Houston

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco

JETRO, New York
JETRO, San Francisco
APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

White & Case, LLP JETRO, Atlanta

Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC

Mexican Tourism Board

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. M. Silver Associates, Inc.

AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C.

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Parter International, Inc.
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Ngoyi, Mwabilu L.
Mexican Tourism Board
JETRO, New York
JETRO, Los Angeles

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Finnish Tourist Board, New York

JETRO, Chicago

Business Network Corporation

Burson-Marsteller JETRO, Atlanta

Finnish Tourist Board, New York International Registries, Inc. Burson-Marsteller Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Polish National Tourist Office, New York

BKSH & Associates

Venable, Baetjer, Howard & Civiletti, LLP

Harbour Group, LLC Enterprise Ireland Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Enterprise Ireland

Welsh Development Agency

Enterprise Ireland

Registrant Name

O'Malley, Edward M. (t) Shaw Pittman LLP
O'Mara , Charles J. O'Mara, Charles J.

O'Neal, Michael Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds LLP

O'Neill, John H., Jr. Shaw Pittman LLP

O'Neill, Joseph P. Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

O'Neill, Kevin M. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Ober, Ron Policy Development Group, Inc.

Ochoa, Guillermo Ohem (t) Mexico Tourism Board

Ogsbury, James D. Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

Ohara, TomoakiJETRO, New YorkOhashi, NaomiJETRO, New YorkOhsawa, HiroshiJETRO, Chicago

Oi, Takateru U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Oki, Kenichi JETRO, Los Angeles
Okumura, Jun JETRO, New York
Oleynik, Ronald A. Holland & Knight
Oman, Ralph Dechert Price & Rhoads
Oman, Ralph (t) Dechert Price & Rhoads
Onishi, Hideo JETRO, Houston

Ono , Kaneyuki East Asia Travel Association

Opinsky, Howard S. BSMG Worldwide

Orlowek , Charles Quebec Government House
Osawa, Yuichi JETRO, San Francisco
Ouellet, Renee Quebec Government House
Outerbridge , Michael Bermuda Department of Tourism

Ozawa, Jingo JETRO, Houston
Pacquing, Juliet Skipper, William H., Jr.
Padilla, Elia (t) Mexican Tourism Board
Padima, Raymond South African Tourism

Pagano, Danielle (t) Patrice Tanaka & Company, Inc.

Pagliaro, Nichole F. Ruder Finn, Inc.

Painter, Sally Downey McGrath Group, Inc.

Palafox, Jaime (t) Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

Palladino, MarisaFCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.Panaro , JimFriends of Sinn Fein, Inc.Panayotopoulou , NatashaFCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Pande, Raj White & Case, LLP

Park, Chul Korea Trade Promotion Center

Park, Chulho Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Park, Doo Seong Korea Trade Promotion Center

Park, Inshik Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Park, Seon Gon Small Business Corporation - USA Office

Park, Yoon S. Korea Economic Institute Park, Yung Ha Korea Trade Promotion Center Parter, Alan S. Parter International, Inc. Passaic, Jr., Joseph G. Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Paster, Howard G. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Pasternak, Dori Kayli MWW Group Pastrick, R. Scott **BKSH & Associates** Patel, Rita Piper Rudnick

Paterson, Amy Lane Marketing Communications

Registrant Name

Patzke, Kerry M. Pavlitova, Katerina

Paxon, William Payne, L.F. Jr.,

Pearsall, Randolph

Payne, Stephen (t) Paz-Soldan, Carlos Mateo

Peckham, Gardner G. Pecquet, Caroline Pedro-Peters, Garth Z.

Peele, Nancy Louise Peigney, Gilles

Pell, Owen C. Pennington, Thomas W. (t) Perkins, Nancy

Pero, Dan Perrone, Anthony Jr., (t)

Peters, Sharon Peters, Tammy B. Petersen, Garry

Peterson, J.E. Peterson, Justin Peterson, Nadine (t) Petruzzello, Michael J. Phang, Yew Fook

Phelgyal, Ngawang Phifer, Franklin C.

Phillips, Steven R. Picard, B. Donovan Pickup, James A. Pilgrim, Carl

Pinchin, Jeremy Pitt, Patti Jean Plankl, Kurt B. Plebani, Jon W. Ploetz, John

Png, Cheong Boon (t) Policano, John

Polland, Gary Polskin, Philippa Pomroy, Cindy

Pont, Victor Alvarez Popp, Mary Beth (t)

Pordzik, Wolfgang G. Porter, John Edward Porter, Robert William, Jr. Portnoy, Elliott I. (t) Poutasse, John D.

Powell, Cynthia Powell, Joseph L. Prettejohn, Nicholas Burson-Marsteller

Czech Center, New York

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Team Eagle

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

OASIS, a division of DENTSU Business Development Group, LLC

**BKSH & Associates** Burson-Marsteller

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

White & Case, LLP White & Case, LLP COGEMA, Inc. Arnold & Porter

Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Ruder & Finn, Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. William-Lynn-James, Inc. APCO Worldwide, Inc. DCI Group, L.L.C. St. Maarten Tourist Office

Oorvis Communications, LLC Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose

St. Lucia National Development Corporation

Office of Tibet

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Piper Rudnick Piper Rudnick Piper Rudnick

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Bermuda Department of Tourism International Registries, Inc.

Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey, LLP FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Singapore Economic Development Board

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. Team Eagle

Ruder & Finn, Inc. Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Pordzik, Wolfgang G.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Collier Shannon Scott, PLLC

Arent Fox Kintner Plotkin & Kahn, PLLC Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Shandwick Public Affairs, Inc.

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Registrant Name

Prince, Leslie F.

Prince, Leslie Francis

Prugno, Pat FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Pugliaresi, Lucian LPI Consulting, Inc.

Pursoo, Eugene Gibraltar Government Office of Washington

Quero, Nicole Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Rabgyal, Nawang Office of Tibet

Rabin, Yuval Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC Radcliff, Jules G. American International Development Group, Inc.

Raedel, Kathryn MWW Group

Raeymaekers , Frederique Belgian National Tourist Office
Raghavan, Subramaniam India Trade Promotion Organization

Rahall, Tanya Rahall Consulting Group
Rahaman, John Peter British Tourist Authority

Rahman, Hasan Abdel Palestine Liberation Organization

Ramos, Tatiana (t) Mexican Tourism Board
Ramsey , Shawn S. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Rancourt, Carolyn Global Communicators/ Harff Communications, Inc.

Rand-Hill, Virginia Quebec Government House
Rangel, Beatriz Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Ratley, Lonnie O. Daimler-Chrysler Aerospace of North America, Inc.

Ratliff, ErikGCI Group Inc.Ravdin, VivienDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.Raviv , SheilaBurson-Marsteller

Ray, Eric Rubenstein Associates, Inc.
Ray, John L. Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

Reade, Claire E. Arnold & Porter

Reed, David William-Lynn-James, Inc.
Reed, Morgan Springer, David E.
Regan, Karen (t) Piper Rudnick

Regan, Lisa Fernandez

Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Regidor, Cynthia

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Rehg , Robert Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Reichler, Paul Stuart Foley Hoag, LLP

Reid , Arthur S. (t) Mexican Tourism Board

Reilly , Joan FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Reno, Thomas GCI Group Inc.

Reszetar, Laurence J. Fontheim International, LLC
Reynish, Anne Welsh Development Agency

Rheem, Donald L. II Ruder Finn, Inc.

Rhoads, Barry Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations

Rich, John Townsend

Richardson , Pamela M.

Richman, Jeffrey W.

Riegle, Donald W. Jr.,

Rietz, Kenneth Charles

Riggs, John H. , Jr.

Shea & Gardner

Bahamas Tourist Office

Arnold & Porter

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Burson-Marsteller

White & Case, LLP

Riley, Clyde Hugh Caribbean Tourism Organization

Riley, Padraic D. Burson-Marsteller

Riley, S. (t) Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Riley, Stephen F. C/R International, L.L.C. Ring, Kevin A. Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

Registrant Name

Rivera, Lori L.

Robertson, Bruce A.

Robertson, Michelle Beilsmith

Robinson, Danielle

Robinson, Rosetta

Robinson, Sara A. Robitaille, Michael

Rodgers, Richard L. Rodriguez, Frank

Rogers, William

Rogus, Timothy Roh, Charles E. Rohde, Katie

Rohrer, Donna Rollick, Lee Fraser

Romero Roldan, Cesar Arturo

Rongzhen, Xie

Roper, Tim D.

Roseman, Derek Rosen, Nicholas

Rosenberg, Andrew M. Rosenbit, Scott

Rosenbloom, H. David Ross, Alison (t) Ross, Steven G.

Rossi, Marie-Louise Roussel, Peter

Rowe, Edward B.

Rowe, Lorraine S. Henderson Rowell, Charles Rubenstein, Howard J. Rubenstein, Steven Rubinowicz, Claudina Ruder, William

Rust, Neil Ryan, Kathryn (t) Ryberg, Paul Jr., (t)

Sabnis, Shona Vijay (t) Sadler, Mark

Saeki, Kazuto (t)

Saint Louis, Marc A. Saintonge, Jean

Sakai . Mayumi Sakai, Yuichiro Salky, Steven M. (t)

Samet, Andrew Samolis, Frank R.

Sampei, Fumihiro (t)

Samper, Luis Fernando Samsami, Soona

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Garvey, Schubert & Barer

MWW Group

Mindshare Internet Campaigns, LLC

Bahamas Tourist Office

Piper Rudnick

Quebec Government House Livingston Group L.L.C. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Arnold & Porter

Quebec Government House Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP

GCI Group Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Mullen

Mexico Tourism Board

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.

Mullen

APCO Worldwide, Inc. Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Caplin & Drysdale, Chartered Peter Martin Associates, Inc. American Continental Group

International Underwriting Association of London

Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Piper Rudnick

International Registries, Inc. Welsh Development Agency Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Ruder & Finn, Inc. White & Case, LLP

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Ryberg and Smith, LLP Burson-Marsteller

Welsh Development Agency

JETRO, Atlanta

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Quebec Government House

MS Research, Inc. JETRO, New York Zuckerman Spaeder LLP

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc.

National Council of Resistance of Iran, U.S. Representative Office

(NCRIUS)

Registrant Name

Samuels, Michael A.

Sanchez, Ignacio

Sands, Carlton Emmanuel Jr.,

Sandler, Stephen R.

Sano, Shun

Sarlo, James Sarpalius, Bill

Satake, Yoshinori Satterfield, L. Kendall

Saunders, Steven R.

Savage, Leonard J. (Leo) (t)

Saw, Jonathan Kyi-Kaung

Scaldaferri, Maria C. Scanlon, John P.

Scavone, Arthur A.

Schaefer, Peter

Schaefermeier, Martin

Schechter, Joan

Schechter, Peter D. Schemelia, David E. (t)

Scheunemann, Randy Schlager, Ivan A.

Schmidt, Susan M.

Schneider, Lawrence A.

Schneider, Matthew R.

Schnoebelen, Kirk S.

Schpiro, Tessie Schuette, Keith

Schuette, Keith E. (t)

Schultz, Valerie Anne

Schulze, Richard T. (t) Schumacher, Barry J. Schwartz, Seymour (t)

Scott, Lela R.

Seeman, Jerrold Stephen

Segale, John R. Segall, J. Peter Seliger, Nancy

Selvin, Maria Enrico Senay, David T.

Seo, Jong-Seog (t) Seppala, Christopher R.

Serebryakov, Vladimir A. (t) Serrano, Amy

Shainman, Lawrence Shallo, Frank (t)

Sexton, Charles P. Jr.,

Shapiro, Robert B. Shaw, Timothy C. Sheehan, Maria

Seward, Robert

Samuels International Associates, Inc.

Piper Rudnick

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office

JETRO, Chicago GCI Group Inc.

Advantage Associates Inc.

JETRO, New York

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran

Saunders & Company

Mullen

Burson-Marsteller

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Icon Group

White & Case, LLP

Rhoads-Weber Shandwick Government Relations

Piper Rudnick

East Asia Travel Association

Piper Rudnick Burson-Marsteller Orion Strategies LLC

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom, LLP

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

Arnold & Porter

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Urenco, Inc.

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.

IEP Advisors, LLP

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Valis Associates APCO Worldwide, Inc. Rubenstein Associates, Inc.

Piper Rudnick Luxcore, Ltd.

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Korea Trade Promotion Center

White & Case, LLP

Bashkortostan Trade Mission Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. International Group of P&I Clubs Solutions North America Incorporated

Burson-Marsteller COGEMA, Inc.

Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC CMG Communications, L.L.C.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Short Form Name	Shor	Form	Name
-----------------	------	------	------

Sheehan, Miriam Vock (t)

Hill & Barlow, P.C.

Sheetz, Donald J.

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Shehadeh, Kirim K. Shepard, Jennifer G. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. William-Lynn-James, Inc. Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Sherbrooke, Alan P. (t) Sherman, Laura M.

International Registries, Inc.

Shervington, Gregory A. A. Shigetome, Masayo

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

Shindo, Tatsuhiro Shingleton, A. Bradley Shinozaki, Shinichi

JETRO, New York Deutsche Telekom, Inc. JETRO, New York

Shortt, Leslie (t)

Mullen

Shreeve, Kent W.

Cameron, Bruce P.

Shum, Lily Silver, Morris Silvers, Curtis M.

Hong Kong Tourism Board M. Silver Associates, Inc. Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Simpson, Teri L.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Simrany, Joseph P. Sinel, Natasha

Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc. APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Singer, Sheri L.

Piper Rudnick

Sirabella, John Sittnick, Tammy M. National Film Board of Canada Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Skladany, Barney

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Skol, Michael M. Slade, Jonathan

Skol & Associates, Inc. MWW Group

Slaney, Joanna Slomowitz, Alan Slovak, Jessica Smalls, Diedre

Harbour Group, LLC Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P. Hill & Knowlton, Inc. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Smeallie, Shawn H. Smirnoff, Susan Charles Smith III, Duncan C.

American Continental Group Ruder & Finn, Inc. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. White & Case, LLP

Smith, Anne Victoria (t) Smith, Anne W.

Smith, Anne D.

Caparso, Anne Smith **AWS Services** 

Smith, Brien Charles Maxwell

Bermuda Department of Tourism Zuckerman Spaeder LLP

Smith, Eleanor H. (t) Smith, Ellen W. Smith, Gare A.

White & Case, LLP Foley Hoag, LLP

Smith, J. Anthony "Tony"

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

Smith, Jasper K. Smith, Lisa

Barron-Birrell, Inc. GCI Group Inc.

Smith, Marshalle (Hale) Smith, Michael D. Smith, Michael R. (t)

Bermuda Department of Tourism Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

Smith, Patrick Smith, Philip S. Zuckerman Spaeder LLP Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Philip S. Smith & Associates, Inc.

Smits, Kathryn Nedelman (t) Snyder, Paul M.

Hong Kong Tourism Board Public Strategies Washington, Inc. Qorvis Communications, LLC

Soghier, Shereen Solarz, Stephen

Solarz Associates

Short	Form	Name

Stephens, Matthew D.

## Registrant Name

JETRO, San Francisco

Solarz , Stephen J. APCO Worldwide, Inc.
Solomon , Michael Michael Solomon Associates
Sorini, Ronald Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Sorrentino, Tracy L. GCI Group Inc.

Souffrain, Maximo Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Southwick, Jennifer M.

Spaeder, Roger C. (t)

Spence, Philip W.

Spencer, Stuart K.

Spicer, Laurence (t)

Spitz, Jonathan

Spencer, Mylliam H., Jr.

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Medialink Worldwide Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Springer, David E. Springer, David E. Spulak, Thomas J. Shaw Pittman LLP

Stachel, Richard D. (t)

Stammer, Heather

Lane Marketing Communications
Stanton, John S.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.
Stanton, Richard M.

Stavenas, Harald

Stein, Donald Steven

Steinberg, David I.

Tripp, Umbach & Associates, Inc.
Lane Marketing Communications
Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips

Korea Economic Institute

Stephenson, Charles C. Dellums, Brauer, Halterman & Associates, LLC

Stevens, R. GregoryBarbour Griffith & Rogers, Inc.Stevenson, Carmen M.Lane Marketing CommunicationsStewart, Anne MarieArnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Stewart , Ingrid
St. Lucia Tourist Board
Stewart , Michael Scott (t)
Bahamas Tourist Office
Stillwaggon , James M.
White & Case, LLP
Stiner , John E.
APCO Worldwide, Inc.
Stoga, Alan J.
Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Stone, Thomas A. (t) Mullen

Stopford , Henry Philip TerenceWhite & Case, LLPStovall III, James T.Stovall, James T. IIIStrachan , Paul AntoniBahamas Tourist Office

Streng, Peter G. Government of Dubai, Dept. of Tourism & Commerce Marketing

Strode, Katherine Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Stuart, Randy Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations

Stuart, Sandra K. Clark & Weinstock

Styles , MikeFCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.Sucar, LianaFleishman-Hillard, Inc.Sugerman, SteveZemi Communications, L.L.C.Sullivan, JereDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.Sullivan, Maura K. (t)Global Policy Group, Inc.

Sultanik, Kalman World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Sun, Yan Jun (t) China National Tourist Office

Sung, Phil-Sang (t) Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Surrell, Jeffrey M. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sustana, Nick Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Suzuki, Hitoshi JETRO, New York

Svetasreni, Suraphon East Asia Travel Association

Swinehart, Leonard Griffin, Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart

Registrant Name

Symms , SteveSymms, Lehn & Associates, Inc.Taffe , Clive E.Jamaica Tourist Board, ChicagoTaffe , Clive EugeneJamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Taitt, Emeline Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

Takashi, Muneo JETRO, Los Angeles
Takayama , Ichizo White & Case, LLP

Talignani , Robert Renato Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Tallon, Robin Advantage Associates Inc.

Tam, Richard S. Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Tamura, Yoshihiro JETRO, Los Angeles

Tan, Lee Sar Singapore Economic Development Board

Tan, Randall C.Singapore Tourism BoardTan, VincentSingapore Tourism BoardTanaka, ShinsukeJETRO, San Francisco

Taniuchi, Takuo Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco

Taoka, Hiroshi JETRO, New York
Tata , Vijay S. Arnold & Porter

Tate, SheilaShandwick Public Affairs, Inc.Tavares , Duncan E.Bermuda Department of TourismTavlarides, Mark J.Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Taye , Fanta Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party

Taylor III, William W. (t) Zuckerman Spaeder LLP Teague, Deirdre (t) Invest Northern Ireland Tefft, Bruce D. Steeplechase Group, LLC Tekeste, Assefaw Ghebremariam, Adhanom Tepfer, Kathleen Scottish Enterprise Tepper, Steven G. Arnold & Porter Terahara, Yoshihito JETRO, Chicago Terazawa, Tatsuya JETRO, New York

Terrell, Mary Jane National Film Board of Canada

Thomas, Blake (t) GCI Group Inc.
Thomas, Jennifer S. Harbour Group, LLC

Thomas-Frye, Sadie Nova Scotia Information Centre

Thompson, Amy Lynn
BSMG Worldwide
Thompson, John L. (t)
Bahamas Tourist Office
Thompson, Pauline Davis
Bahamas Tourist Office
Tokita, Setsuko
JETRO, Houston
Tokoro, Terue
JETRO, Chicago

Tolson, F.R.D. Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

Tomisawa, Takeshi JETRO, New York
Tomita, Tetsutaro JETRO, Chicago

Tompkins, Joseph B., Jr. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Tompson, Bruce Martin Lloyd's of London Market Representatives
Tonai, Daisuke Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Torossian, Ronn MWW Group

Torra , Veronica Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Townley, Dennis W. (t) Hill & Barlow, P.C.

Toyloy, Michelle Andrea Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

Toyomoto, Shinichi JETRO, Houston
Trahan , Scott Burson-Marsteller
Trammell, Jeffrey B. (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Registrant Name

Travis, Juliet

Travis, Thomas G.

Treacy, Elaine Trevino, Citlaly M.

Trinder, Rachel B. Tsantis, Andreas

Tsapatsaris, Julianne Tsering, Dawa

Tsuchiya, Tomohiro Tsukamoto, Yasutake

Turner, Jeffrey L.

Turner, Ruth Backford

Turpin, Frank Usui, Akio (t)

Vale, Maggi Valis, Wayne H. (t)

Van Buren, Lynn M.

Van Diggele, Michiel A. van Kloberg, Edward J., III Van Scoyoc, H. Stewart Van Tiggelen, Conrad

Vana, Michele Vangh, Nkajlo V. VanKampen, Catherine

Varela, Martha B. Vasquez, Petra

Veith, Craig G. Venzke, Erica Y. (t) Vernaza, Luis J. (t)

Verrengia, Peter J. Verret, Catherine

Verrier, Hugh Vertrees, James G.

Veziroglu, Gulfem (t) Villeneuve, Gerard

Vivar-Mariscal, Jorge Arturo (t) Volk, Kristin Waessa, Laurent

Wagner, John

Wakeman, Dennis J. Waldron, Jonathan K.

Walker, Lawrence A. Walker, Lori (t)

Walker, Robert S. Walker, Russell J.

Wall, Duane D. Wall, Harry

Wallace, Roger Windham (t) Walmsley, James Stuart Mainprize

Walrath, Bret Walsh, John

GCI Group Inc.

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Enterprise Ireland

Mexican Tourism Board

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P.

Cosmos, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Office of Tibet JETRO, New York

Japan National Tourist Organization, Chicago

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Bahamas Tourist Office

IDA Ireland JETRO, Chicago

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Valis Associates Piper Rudnick

Netherlands Board of Tourism Washington World Group, Ltd. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. Netherlands Board of Tourism

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Vangh, Nkajlo V.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Mexico Tourism Board Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Burson-Marsteller Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C. Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

French Film Office/Unifrance USA

White & Case, LLP O'Mara, Charles J.

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Quebec Government House Mexican Tourism Board Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc. Quebec Government House

Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Dyer Ellis & Joseph, P.C.

German-American Chamber of Commerce of the Western U.S.

Advantage Associates Inc.

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

White & Case, LLP Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. Public Strategies, Inc.

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. South African Tourism

#### Registrant Name

Walton, Franklin J.

Wang, Chieh (t)

Wang, Samuel

Warnke, Christine Warren, Sandra J. (Schecter) Warshaw, Saul Leon

Waselik, Sarah Washenko, Jeffrey A. Washio, Tomoharu

Wasserman, Jessica A. Wasserstein, Glen D. Waterman, Charles E.

Watkins, D.J.L. Watson, Dornell

Weber, John Vincent Weber, R. Ben (t) Wedderburn, Andrea Weerakoon, R. Wegman, Richard A.

Weimann, Lissa Ree Weinberg, Paul

Weinstein, Allen (t) Weinstein, Richard (t) Weinstein, Warren Weiss, David A.

Weiss, Jeffrey Christopher

Welch, Jerome P. Weldon, Karen Wesol, Brian J.

Westcott, Rosemary Beaver Weston, Christopher D. (t)

Wexler, Anne

Wexler, Anne L Whitaker, Stephen B. (t)

White, Lesley Diane White, Michelle (t)

Wickenden, David Wickens, William E. (t) Wides, Burton V. Wilhelmy, Diane (t) Will, Mari Maseng Willems, John S. Williams, George H., Jr.

Williams, Jaselle Williams, Jennifer Anne (t) Williams, Michael E. Williams, Scott (t) Williamson, Jeffrey

Willis, Kenneth Wilson, Charles N. Wilson, Daniel B.

Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

Icon Group

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. White & Case, LLP Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Lane Marketing Communications

White & Case, LLP JETRO, Chicago

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

JWI, L.L.C.

International Group of P&I Clubs

Bahamas Tourist Office Clark & Weinstock Korea Economic Institute Manning, Selvage & Lee Tea Council of the U.S.A., Inc. Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Icon Group

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Bahamas Tourist Office AfricaGlobal Partners, L.L.C.

Piper Rudnick

**BKSH & Associates** Bermuda Department of Tourism

Solutions North America Incorporated

White & Case, LLP

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Piper Rudnick Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Bermuda Department of Tourism

Bates Southwest Advertising & Public Relations

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. Miller Thomson LLP Burton V. Wides, P.C. Quebec Government House Maseng Communications White & Case, LLP Cameron McKenna, LLP APCO Worldwide, Inc. Burson-Marsteller Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P.

BSMG Worldwide Mullen

GCI Group Inc.

Wilson Associates, LLC Zemi Communications, L.L.C.

Registrant Name

Wilson, Padgett R.

Wilson, Russell J.

Wilson, S. Bruce (t)

Winder, Joseph A.B.

Wolff, Lester L. Wolfgang, Robin

Wong , Lap-Jong Woo, Ki Hoom Woodell, Mary I. (t) Woods, Andrew L. Woods , Craig

Woods , James L. Woods , James L. Works, George (t) Worth, Steven M.

Wortz, Lori

Wright, Andrew (t)
Wright, Christopher Paul

Wright, Paul (t) Wszolek, Fred Wuerz, Hedy

Wyman , Samuel H. Wynne, William F. , Jr.

Xiliang, Feng

Yalowitz, Kent

Yamada, T. Albert Yamaka, Kimio

Yamano, Minoru (t) Yamaoka, Hirokazu

Yamashita , Hiroko

Yanagida, Yoshihiro Yanase, Tadao (t) Yates, Kenneth A.

Yeoh, Keat Chuan

Yeon, Young-Chul Yinghuang, Zhu Yo, Ying Ling (t)

Yokota, Makoto Yokozeki, Takashi

Yoo, Sang Kyu

Yoshida, Akiko

Yoshida, Masahiko Yoshida, Shigeo Yosie, Terry F.

Young, Andrew J.

Young , Donel Yriarte , Jose A.

Yu, Sue-Jung (t) Yuen, Barbara Y.

Zagaris, Bruce Zeitlin, Stanley S. Greenberg Traurig, L.L.P. Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Korea Economic Institute

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

Ruder Finn, Inc.

China Daily Distribution Corporation
Korea Trade Promotion Center
Plexus Consulting Group, LLC
Shaw Pittman LLP

Bahamas Tourist Office Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

Washington World Group, Ltd. Advantage Associates Inc. Plexus Consulting Group, LLC

Sterling International Consulting Corporation

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc.

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Welsh Development Agency

Sterling International Consulting Corporation

German National Tourist Office

JWI, L.L.C. White & Case, LLP

China Daily Distribution Corporation

Arnold & Porter

Masaoka & Associates, Inc.

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

JETRO, Chicago JETRO, Atlanta

Business Network Corporation

JETRO, New York
JETRO, New York
JWI, L.L.C.

Singapore Economic Development Board

Korea Trade Promotion Center China Daily Distribution Corporation Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

JETRO, Los Angeles JETRO, New York

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

JETRO, New York JETRO, Chicago Ruder Finn, Inc.

GoodWorks International, LLC

Icon Group

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Arnold & Porter

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP West Glen Communications

# Registrant Name

Zentay, John Holliday Zettermarck, Claes G. Piper Rudnick White & Case, LLP

Zhou, Gengxin

China Daily Distribution Corporation

Ziegler, Jay Louis McCarlie Zinn, Patrick

Burson-Marsteller GCl Group Inc.

Zipp, Joel F.

Cameron McKenna, LLP

Ziv, Suzanne

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.

Zuna, Michael

Arnold McGrath Worldwide, Inc.